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CHAIRMAN JENSCGH: Please come to order. We

‘are now in resumed sessidém of the public proceedings, the

public hearing of Consodilaied Edison Company of New York,
Inc,, in reference to Indian Point No. 2.

We récesséd on Friday afternoon until thisg time
and place. During the course of the hearings which we held
last week reference was made to the fact that Congressman
Dow of New York had transmitted certain inquiries to the
Atomic Energy Commission and reference was made to the fact
thaé Chairman Seaborg submitted a reply to Congressman Dow.
Both the letter from Conmgressman Dow and a reply by Chairman
Seaborg are a part of the public record in this proceeding
and available f;f.public review, and that public review
includas not only review of documents at the public document
room of the Atémic Energy Commission in Washington, D.C.,
but alsc at the public document repository maintained by
the Commission in this vicinity, and that is at the library
of the Hen%y Hudson High School at Montrose, New ?ork,
which is down the road here a bit, In addition, I have
a written request this ﬁarning that Mr, William Egan, of
Congressman Dow’s office, would like to give a statement,
The time for submittal of statements by way of limited
appeavrance has expired and we have veceived many statements
by way of limited appearance. However, in view of the fact
toac Congressman Dow has mzde a special request that his

statemenl be received, if there ig no objection if the

20
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representative of Congressman Dow is here -~= do you have a
. written statement?

MR, EGAN: Yes,

CHAYRMAN JENSCH: Or & prepared statement?

MR, EGAN: Prepared statement.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Do you want it included into
the record as if read? You don’t have to read it. Just
give it to the reporter and we can have it included ag if
read, Will that be satisfactory? We have done that for
some of the persons who did come late in the proceeding.
Will that be satisfactory?

MR, EGAN: It will be satisfactory, or if you'd
. like it xead, either way.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well =-
MR. EGAN: Whatever is convenient,
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We will accommodate you in
eithexr way you desive,
MR, EGAN: I am sure the Congressman would like
it read.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The Congressman would like to
have it read. Well, if you will stand up and read it we |
Q will be happy to have it stated. Do you want a microphone?
If you care to take the witness stand there is a microphone

. there. There are some people from the public hearing. I am

sure they will be able to hear you better,
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If you will give your name too, please, and
address. Thank you, sir.

MR, EGAN: I am William Egan. I am District
Representative for Comgressman John Dow, and I live imn
Wappingers, New York. |

The Comngressman has prepared the following
statement,

I appreciate the chance to present my views
before this distinguished hearing board. You gentlemen are
charged with a serious tdsk, that of deciding whether or not
the Indian Point #2 nuclear reactoxr is safe for operation.
In making your judgment you must weigh the extent of the
risk to the public against the need for the operation of a
new generator to supply power for the New York area and the
fact that $138 million has already been invested in this
reactor. I feel however, that the uppermost consideration
must be for the health and safety of the public. I can
think of no more serious matter than to sacrifice the long-
range health of the general public for the immediate goal
of obtaining more power for the City of New York and the
surrounding area,

I am testifying because I believe that there

are mumerous guestions that must be answered and disagreements

that must be resolved before the operation of nuclear power

generators can proceed under conditions that are known to be

16
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safe. 1 want to emphasize that I am not attempting to
thwart progress or restrain nuclear development; I just
want to be perfectly sure that nuclear power generators
are safe before watching the rapid proliferation of them
throughout the country, especially here on the border of
the 27th Congressional District,

Reputable scientists have presented evidence
which inclines me to believe that nuclear power plants may
indeed present a danger to the populace in the surrounding
area., I realize that there ave other fine scientists who 10
would play down the danger from nuclear reactors; not being
a scientist I cannot make a valid scientific judgment of
the evidence,

However, the fact that thexe is strong disagree-
ment within the recognized scientific community does indicate
to me that there is no sure answer to these questions, Until
we have such an answer and that answer indicates that thg,
operation of nuclear power plants is in no way dangerous
to present or future generations I would hope that we
could use a great deal of restraint in authorizing nuclear 20
reactors, especially those near large metropolitan complexes.

for the information of the board I would like

€0 detail a few areas in which _there is vast disagreement

among scientists and where possible danger to life exists.

One of the major questions posed about the safety of nuclear
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reactors is vhether the amount of radiation they give off
is safe. Most of the controversy seems to center on the
question of what is a little or a lot of radiocactivity; but
there is more to be considered that this. Winds and clouds
may collect radiocactive particles and concentrate them in
one place. Even the smallest amount of radioactive waste
can be dangerous if it concentrates as many radiocactive
chemicals do in plaunt or animal 1ife., I have seen studies
of how small levels of radiocactive chemicals increase in
concentration throughout the food chain to the point where
they present grave dangers of cancer or accentuate existing
ailments in the human species,

The problem appears to be further heightened

in the case of embryos and infants which seem to be the most

susceptible to radiological exposure. Infant mortality
rates and childnood leukemia deaths appear to be higher in
areas surrounding nuclear power plants and some scientists

are trying to show that this is a direct result of the

radiation given off by the nuclear reactors. Some scientists

feel that the effects upon adults may be just as devastating

as upon infants but that the adults may be slower to react,
Another possible consequence of the radiation

emitted by nuclear reactors is permanent genetic damage to

humans.

The possibilities of accident and its effects o
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the surrounding area also meed to be furthexr explored
before we go ahead with construction and operation of
nuclear plants. Many people concede the possibility of
a large scale accident at a nucleaxr reactor yet little
has been discussed as to the scope of such a disaster,
Before we condone furtherx proliferation of these plants we
must explore all possible consequences.

These are uncertain areas it is true but in
considering the granting of s license for this plant you
are charged with the heavy responsibility of weighing these i0
possibly disasterous consequences against an immediate need,

I feel that we should not visk the health and possibly the
survival of future generations just to avold some inconvenience
at the present time,

In the past we have seen cases where many
unexpected problems developed after the reactor was installed.
It is highly possible that some unexpected development such
as we have seen_maylgccur some day in such a way as to
drastically jeopardize the safety of the general public,

By trying to rapidly deploy mnuclear reactors at the present 20
time we are rushing technology. We wouldn®t think of risking

one man's life in space until we were sure that all possible
dangers were eliminated yet here we are proceeding while
uncertain about the risk of life to millions of citizens in

surrounding areas, with a technology that is not yet developed
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to the point where we know ail of the hazards.

I feel that this Commission must display even
more concern for the health and safety of the public than
it feels about remedying the curremt power crisis, and I
urge you to decide against granting the license for the
#2 reactor until all of the possible comsequences have been
explored and all of the disagreements im this area resolved.
It is certalnly better to wait a little while for extra
power tham to push ghead now om an irreversible path thet
may cause extreme regret in the future, 10

Thank you very much for giving me this opportunity
to present my views,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Axre you from his office?

MR, EGAN: Yes.,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Im Washimgton or you are the
local man?

MR, EGAN: Yes.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I womdered. Chairman Seaborg
invited Congressman Dow to ask for a time between them
some way to dlscuss many of these matters thet I kmow are of 20
concern to Congressmam Dow, and I wondered if Congressman
Dow had been able to find time to have Chairman Sesborg
come and visit with him or bring informstion to him of any
kind? Do you know?

MR. EGAN: I don’t. I would say now they seemed

e
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to know of this hearing very late yesterday afternoon,

thet they would be allowed to presemnt something. So I haven't
heard enything on that, But I can check and £ind outp
certainly.

CHALRMAN JENSCH: Have you seen the corress
ponidence between Congressman Dow end Chairman Seaborg?

MR, EGAN: No.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Copies of it?

MR, EGAN: No.

CHALRMAN iJENSCH: My recollection, I may, b; 10
incorrect, is that there was informatiom givem I thipk about
a month or so ago that this hearing would be held géd alse
that Congressman Dow was invited to submit furtherlinquiries
if he desired information. I know Congressmasn Dow is busy,
he does hold a vesponsible position im ocur United States
Government, and I know the Atomic Energy Commission is anxious
to invite all the information it can, because I think there
are many expressions of concern, and the Commission wants
to comsider them all, and it also wants to provide the
infbrmation that will be related to those comncerned. I hope 20
that Comgressmaen Dow will find time to have a conference
perhaps with some representatives of the Atomic Enexgy
Commission, and I cén only indicate that as I recall the

letters from Chairman Seaborg, that any of this staff, the

regulatory staff of the Atomic Energy Commissiom, can supply
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information for you or for Congressmam Dow. They are
instructed in effect to do that, and we of this Atomic
Safety & Licemsing Bureau cam only look at what the public
record says as to what the Conmission would like to provide,

And éo 1f either you ox Comgressman Dow have 55"
any further inguiries I am sure the Atomic Energy Commission
would like to hear fxrom you. Amd I hope im the light of
our discussion this moxnimg as to all possible damgers for
the space £flights, im view of the unfortumate situation with
the Russian cosmomnauts, which kind of gives some indicatiom 10
that maybe mot all possible dangérg there have been analyzed.

And as you know &heﬁ@ has been mo member, as I
und@fstand it, of the public imjured. As to these ﬁu@l@&r
reactors there has been mo one of the public imjured.

MR. EGAN: No. I thinmk from what I have gathered
from the Congressman and on this area it has been that there
havénbeen some scientiata thaet have brought his attentiom to
things perhaps even later tham a month ago that he is presenting
a couple of questions. And I think in the statement it more
or less is saying he is questioning it. He is questioning 20
it himself and does not have an opimiom om it. It's just
that it possibly could exist, and probably he is asking has
itfﬁeen completely checked out and verified.

| CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I really dom't know how to

resolve all differences.
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MR, EGAN: Right.

@ﬂAIRﬁAN‘JENSCHg Or how they can be resolved,
let me say.

Aze you familiar with the hearimg that the
Joimt Committee @ﬁ Atomic Emexrgy had where sclemtists om
one side expressed views and scilentists om the oth@r.did
and then there wés a lot of date submitted by both, amd
analyses made as to the relisbllity and the reseaxch by
some sciemtists as to whether it was complete or mot before
thelr statements were made, and that sort of thimg? Axe
you familiar with theose? |

MR. EGAN: Well, not completely, but I am
familiax with partial of it, amd I am familiar om it. But.
I am mot pr@bably as well-versed im it as I should be.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: I was just wgmdezing if the
staff of the Atowlic Energy Commissiom, the Regulatoxy
Staff, will undertake th@‘r@spénsibility of procuring a copy
of the Joint Committee Reports amd semding them to
Congressman Dow and to Mx. Egen,

What is your address, ¥Mr. Egan?

MR. EGAN: P@ss Office, Newburgh, New York,
Post Office Buildimg.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: Post Office Building, Newburgh,
New York, If you would send 2 set . both to Congressman Dow

and to Mr. Egan im Newburgh. Will you do that, Staff Coumsel?

10

20
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MR. RARMAN: thy, certainly, Mr. Chalrman.,
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We have nothing to do with
this type of thing, the Atowmic ng@ty & Licemnsing Boaxrd.
You have taken the time to come amnd Congressmam Dow has
indicated his imterest, and I merely mentiomed it because
I am sure the Atomic Energy Commissiom wamts to provide
you and Congressman Dow and all meubers of the public with |
any information relating to comcerms they have relating to

concerns of this kind.

Thank you, Mr. Egan, for ccmimg here this moming 10

If there i1s nothinmg further at this time, shall
we proceed with Mr., Davies? Is he here?

M R, RUPERT: He igs'y@ég NMr, Chairman,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Was that the next oxdezr of
business imvolvimg Mr, Davies? Uas that arranged mﬁmmg the
parties this morning?

MR, TROSTEN: That is correct, Mr., Chaizman.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well.

Mr, Davies, would you come fotward and be swornm,
SHERWOOD DAVIES, sworn, |

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Give your name and address.

MR, DAVIES: Sherweood Davies, 845 Cemtral

Avenue, Albany, New York, Zip Code 12206.

MR. RUPERT: Mr. Davieg, do you have with you

20
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a copy of your professional qualifi@ati@ns?

MR, DAVIES: - Y@s; I do.,

MR, RUPERT: Mr. Chairmsm, 1f the Board would
prefer this could be imtroduced as am exhibit, or Mr.
Davies could briefly summarize =-~ |

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, maybe we can do beoth,
i1£f that is agreeable, at your own discretion., He does
have a prepared statement, but there are members of the
public here and I think that i£ y@u/@@uld sumnarize it in
a way that would be helpful to them we cam do both. 10

So there has been submitted here presented to

the table before the Board a page and & half prepared

statement entitled “Sherwood Pavies Professional Qualifica-

tions.

The parties have g@@eived coples of this
statement., Is there any @bj@@ti@m @o‘having a full state-
ment incorporated im the r@éord as 1f read?

.MRQ TRCSTEN: WNo @bj@@tidmo

MR, KARMAN: No @bj@@ti@no

@&AiRMAN JENSCHS‘ Mr, Roisman? 20

¥R, ROISMAN: Do objectiom.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. The previocusly
pr@par@d statement of Cherwood Davies®' professiomal qualifi-
cations may be typed and included within the tramscript as

if given orally, amnd if you would mow proceed with the
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summary, please.
[Professional Qualifications of Sherwood Davies
as referred to reads as follows:
"My name is Sherwood Davies and my business
address is 845 Cemtral Avenue, Albany, MNew York, I am

Director of the Bureau of Radiological Health Service, New

York State Department. of Health.

“I hold a Bachelor's degree in Civil Engineering
from Remsselser Polytechmic Imstitute (1940) and a Master's
degre@ in Public Health with a major im fadielogical health 10
from the University of Mimmesota (1958).

"I am * licensed as a Professiomal Emgimeer in
New York State. From 1940 to 1957 I was employed by the
New York State Department of Health and have held positions

at different times as Junion Ssnitary Engineer and District

Sanitary Engineer except for military service in the Sanitary

Corps from 1943 to 1947. In Jﬁﬁé of 1958 I was appointed
Director of the Bureéu qf Radiolégical Health Services and
I served in such'éépacity until ﬁec@Mber of 1967. From that
datg until January of 1970 I sexved as Acting Associaﬁe 20
Director, Emvironmental Health Services, New York State
Department of Health. In January of 1970 I was reappointed
to my present position.

I am currently a member of the Health Physics

Soclety and the Conference of Radiclogical Health, I am also
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a Diplomate of the Americam Academy of Environmental
Engineers - Radiation and Hazard”C@mtrolo In the past I
have sexrved on the Committee on Samitary Emgineexring Aspects
of Nuclear Emergy, Samitary Engimeer Divisiom, Society of
Civil Engineexs (1958-1959), the Subcommittee N5.2 Radio-
active Waste Disposal, American Standards Association
(1960-1963), the Program Arvea Committee on Emvironmental
Health, American Public Health Association (196£-1966),
Subcommittee on Radiological Health (as Chairman), Amexican
Public Realth Association (1965-1966), and the Committee 10
on Radiation Protectiom, Atomic Industrial Forum (1967).
I have also sexved as a consultant to the U.S. Public
Health Service on radiation surveillance (1966-1967) émd
to the Public Service Board of the State of Verm@@& on
safety aspects of the Vermont Yankee Mucleaxr Power Plant
(1967).

"I am author and co-author of a pumber of
technical articles that have been published im Public
Health Reports, the Health Physics Society Jourmal and thé
Aunerican Public Health Association Jourmal.™ ' 20

MR. RUPERT: Mr. Davies, could you briefly
summarize your prefessional qualificatioms to the Board?

MR, DAVIES: I presently am Director of the

Bureau of Radiological Health with the New York State

Department of Health. 1 obtained a Bachelox's degree in
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Civil Engineering from Remsselaexr Polytechmnic imstitute
in 1940 and & Master's degree in Public Health with a
major in radiological health from the University of
Minnesota im 1958.
I am licensed as a Professiomal Engineer im
New York State, I have been employed im varied capacities

with the New York State Health Department siace 1940 as

a junior engineer and a district sanitary emgimeer and

‘since 1958 have been directly assoclated with the radio-

logical health program.

I am currently a member of the Health Physics
Society and Comferemce of Radiological Health. X am also
& Diplomate of the American Academy of Environmental
Engineers - Radiatiom and Hazard Control, and im the past
have served on a number of committess with the Americam
Public‘ﬂeaith Association and others.

I am author and co-author of a number of
technical articles that have beem published im Public
Hea.lth Reports, the Health Physics Society Jourmal and
the American Public Health Association Journal.

MR. RUPERT: Thank you,

Mr. Davies, I have just handed you 2 document

entitled New York State Emergency Plan for Major Radiation

Accidents involvimg Nuclear Facilities, dated Februsxy 1971.

This is a copy of the document that was inmtroduced by

10

20
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Consolidated Edison as Exhibit No. 2. Are you familiar
with this document?

MR. DAVIES: Yes, sir, I am.

MR, RUPERT: Mr. Daviess.t@ your knowledge is
this a true copy of the New York State Emergency Plan
endorsed by the New York State Ate&ic Enexgy Council and
adopted by the New York State Depsxtment of Health?

MR. DAVIES: Ch, yes, it is.

MR. RUPERT: Mr., Davies, I have another document
for you to look at,

Mr. Davies, I have just shown you a document
that is a letter dated March 17, 1971, to Dr. William Seymour
of the New York State Atomic Enexgy Council staff from
Dr. Amdrew Fleck, Jr., who is the First Deputy Commissioner
of the Department of Health. Axe you-familiar with thet
document? |

MR. DAVIES: Yes, I am.

MR. RUPERT: Could you briefly inform the Board
of the contents of that document?

MR. DAVIES: This is a letter dated March 17,
1971, which advises Dr. William Seymour that the New York
Staée Department of Health hereby adopts the New York State
Emergency Plan for Major Radiatiom Accidents and assumes
responsibility for its implementation. And it is signed by

Dr. Andrew C. Fleck, Jr., First Deputy Cowmissiocmer.

i0
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MR, RUPERT: Mr., Chairman, I would like this
letter marked as an exhibit for the State of New York,
and I offer it into evidence,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The letter to which the
State of MNew York Coumsel has just referred may be marked
for identification as State of New York Exhibit No. 1, and
having thus been identified and having been previously
offered is there any objection by the applicant?

MR, TROSTEN: No objectiom.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Regulatory Staff?

MR, RARMAN: No objection, Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Citizens Fund for the
Pr@t@ctiom of the Environment?

MR, ROLSMAN: Well, omly to this extent, Mr.
Chairman., We havelmeither the author of the letter nor
the recipient of the letter here. I don't think it's a
very importamt document, but I just wouldn'’t want to set
a precedent for purposes of imtroduction of other documents
by New York State. 1 think if they want us to stipulate
after having heard the testimony that the document dated
February 1971 is im fact a New York State EmcFizeacy Plan
for Major Radiation Accidents involving Muclear Facilities
we will be glad to do so, rather than filling the record

with these letters,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH:  He already had read a part

10

20
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of it, and I wondered why it had been offered. But is it
your intention that there be imcluded as a part of the
exhibit the evacuation plan?

| MR, RUPERT: Mr., Chairman, the planm has been
modified since February 1971 end I intend to imtroduce a
new copy of the plam.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well,

State of New York Exhibit No. 1 is received in
evidence,

[So recelved. ]

MR. RUPERT: Dr. Davies, the emesrgency plan
that T just showed you earlier, has that plan been changed
or updated simce March 24, 1971?

DR, DAVIES: Yes, it has.

MR, RUPERT: Could you briefly describe the
nature of those changes?

DR. DAVIES:  Ilegislation that was adopted at the
last session of the iegisiature and effective on or about
April 1, 1971, in effect agbolished the office of Civil
Defense and transferred certain of those functioms to the
Department of Tramsportatiom as it relates to mnatuxral
disasters and other functions relating to communications
to the Division of State Police.

Inasmuich as this document previocusly referred

to depended rather heavily upon the responsibilities of the

10

20
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then Office of Civil Defemse, it was felt necessary to
|
\

. modify this emergency plan to reflect the legislative .
changes as @ffé@&ive April 1, 1971, So that there was

. then a modified plan that was changed reflectimg such
changes, |

MR. RUPERT: Mz, Davies, the document that \

I have just given to you, which is entitled New Ycrk State

Emergency rFian for Major Radiation Accidents imvolving

Bucleaxr Facilities, dated May 1971, is this the modified

version of the emergemcy plan? | 10
DR, DAVIES: This is the modified versiom of
the State Emergency Plan,
‘ ' MR. RUPERT: Has this Emergemcy Plan been
adopted by the .mpaztm@m »of Kealth?
DR. DAVIES: Yes, sir, it has. |
MR. RUPERT: Mr. Chailrmen, I offer this document,
the May 1971 Emergenmcy ﬁ?lan, into evidence, and ask that it
be marked as an exhilbit ff@r the State Atomic Enéz’gy Council,
CHAIRMAN JENS@E The document to which New
York State Atomic Emergy Counsél has just referred and which 20
bears the title New York Séaé'%t@ Emergency Plan for Major
’ : Radiation Acclidents imvolving Nuclear Facilities and bearing
the date in the lower right-hand cormer, of May 1971, may

be marked for identification as Staete of New Voxrk Exhibit
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No. 2, and having thus been identified amd having been
previocusly offered, is there amny objectiom by the applicant?

MR. TROSIEN: No objection, Mr. Chairman,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Regulatory Staff?

MR, KARMAN: No objectiom, Mr. Chairman.

CHALRMAN JENSCH: Citizens Commlittee foxr the
Protection of the Environment?

MR, ROISMAN: No objectiom.

CHALRMAN JENSCH: State of New York Exhibit
No, 2 is recelved in evidence.

[So received. )

MR. RUPERT: Mr. Chairmen, May I also point
out I have provided this morming the Board and all the
parties with copies of the modifications that are imcluded

in this new plan for the comvenience of the Board and the

parties,
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Now if you will identify that.
MR, RUPERT: That is entitled Summary of
Modificationms. | |

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: And it is your thought that
you would like to have this marked as an exhibit?

MR, RUPERT: I would like to have this marked
as an exhibit as well.

CHALIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. The document to

which New York State Atomic Emergy coumsel has just referred

20
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to and the document bearimg the title Summary of Modifica-

tions of the New Vork State Emergemecy Plan for Major

February 1971, may be merked for idemtificatiom as State
of New York Exhibit No. 3, and havimg thus been identified
and having been previously offered, is there amy objection
by the applicant?

MR, TROSTEN: No objection,

CHATRMAN JENSCH: Regulatoxy Staff of the
Commlssion?

MR, KARMAN: No objection.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Citigens Fund for the
Pr@te@tiom‘@f the Environment?

MR, ROLSMAN: Mo objectiom.

But, Mr. Chairman, can we go back to this New
York State Exhibit No., 2 for jusé a second?

CHALRMAN- JENSCH 3 Yes,

- MR, ﬁbKS%ﬁN: As lomg as we are om this, we had
origimally offered into evidence and it was accepted as the
Intervenor's @xhibit<§% the original Februaxy 1971 Hew York
State Em@fgenéyiPl&n for the Purpose of Showing that it was
the document upon-mhich the applicant was intending to rely,
and since we are not able td say it was in fact a valid copy
H the plam we now have testimony from Dr. Davies indicating

thet the more updated document is a valid copy of the New York
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State Emergemcy Plan, and if it would be possible we would
like to replace our Exhibit 8 with the new exhibit 2,
thich New Yoxrk State has put im, so that for purposes of
subsequent discussion we will be talking about what is im
fact New York State’s Emergency Plam,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Do you feel that that duplica-
tion is necessary, if this is received? Will that serve
your purpose?

MR. ROLSMAN: Yes, but it might create some
confusion with the presence of an exhibit $ being in fact 10
a document that doesm't have any felevance in this case
at all, |

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Do you want to withdraw it
entirely?

MR, ROLSMAN: Yes, But I°'d like to put this
in as our exhibit S, just because these changes as I
understand them are mere techmical changes. That is
certain organization’s names have been changed and so forth.
Im our proposed factual findings we made referemce to
page numbers, the page numbeis identified as S-- and then 20
the page number of the document, in order to keep those
documents relevant it would be helpful for us to continue
to have as an exhibit S the same plan, but we just want to
make sure we have the right plan,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. The substitution
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will be permitted aad if you will undertazke to provide the
new plan to correspond to your Exhibit § so the reporter
will have a correct recoxd of it,

MR, ROLSMAN: Yes.

CHALRMAN JENSCH: Very well. That may be done.

State of New York BEshibit No. 3 is received
in evidence. 3

[So received, ]

MR. RUPERT: Dr. Davies, I just handed you
another document a few mimutes ago. Could you tell the
Board what that documesnt is?

DR. DAVIES: This is a letter dated Jume &,
1971, from Dr. Hollis S. Imgreham to Dr. William E. Seymour,
Deputy Commissiomer Few York State Deprtment of Commerce,
in vhich he advises that theANaw York State Emexgency Plan
for Major Radiationm Accidents is revised and that the
State Health Department assumes responsibility for its
implementation. -

MR, RUPERT: Thank you.

1 also offer this document, Mr. Chairmam, im
evidence, and ask that it be marked as an exhibit,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: w#hat is the purpose of the
offer? I don’t see that im it he says "I received your
plan, I am glad you are going to do the work--"

MR. RUPERT: Mr. Chalrman, it’s only to show

10
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that these changes have been made, and it’s omly to show
that the necessery approvals have been obtained from the
Commissioner of Health., Dr., Davies has testified that to
his own persomsl knowledge, and we are mot offering these
documents to prove that the plan has been adopted by the
Commissioner of Health, Dr. Davies had already testified
Co that matter. 1t’s just to clarify the record as far
as vhat has taken place within the State of New York in
regard to this plan.

CGIAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, this letter doesm’t 1o
purport to be an approval. That's correct, is it not?

MR, RUPERT: That's correet.,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The document which the State
of New York has now pxesemted will be marked for identifica-
tion as State of New Yoxk Exchibit No, &, having b@@ﬁ thus
identified and having been previcusly offered.

Is there any objection by the Apﬁiicant?‘

MR. TROSTEN: No objection, Mr. Cheirman.

MR. KARMAN: No objection, M, Chairman.

MRO ROLSMAN: No objection, 20

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: State of New York Exhibit
Nﬁf &4 is reeived in evidence. |

[So received, ]}
MR, RUPERT: Dr, Davies, I have just handed you

a document entitled Supplementary Testimonvy of Sherwood Davies
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and I ask if you are familiaxr with that.

DR. DAVIES: Yes, sir, I am,

MR, RUPERT: Dr. Davies, if I asked you the
guestions contained thereim would you answer as set forth
therein?

DR, DAVIES: I would.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: Do you adopt this as your
sworn testimony inm this proceedimg?

DR. DAVIES: I do.

MR, RUPERT: Mr, Chairman, I move that this
document, Supplementary Testimomy of Sherwood Davies, be
incorporated im the recoxd as if read, as Dr. Davies’
testimony in thils proceeding.

. CHATRMAN JENSCH 3 D@ly@u have an extre copy
of that?

MR, RUPERT: Yes, I do.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: This was transmitted by
letter dated July 7th, is that c@rxect?

MR, RUPERT: ‘“That is eorrect.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: May I have a copy, if you
have an extra copy?

Is thexe any objection to the request by the
New York State Atomic Energy coumnsel? Couﬁsel for the

Applicant?

MR. TROSIEN: No objection.

10

20
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MR, KARMAN: No objection, Mr. Chairman,
CHATRMAN JENSCH: Citizems Fund?

MR, ROLSMAN: No objection.

Very well, Supplementary
Testimony of Sherwood Davies may be incorporated withinm
the tramscript as if read.

Do you have copies physically to give to the
reporter or mnot?

MR, RUPERT: I have already dome so, Mr,
Chaixmwan,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH Bnough for all the transcript
that will be prepared?

MR. RUPERT: Yes, Mr. Chairman.

’CHAZRMAN JENSCH: Very well. The Reporter is
directed physically to imcorporate the Supplementary
Testimony of Sherwood Davies.

Please proceed.

MR. RUPERY: I have nothing further, Mr, Chaixmano

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well..

Cross-examination by the applicant?

MR, TROSIEN: We have no cross-examination.

MR CHALRMAN JEWSCH: Regulatory Staff?

MR. RARMAN: No cross-examination.

CHALRMAN JENSCH: Citizens Fund for the Protection

of the Environment?

20
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Supplémentary Testimony of Sherwood Davies,

Director, Bureau of Radiological Healtnh,

New York State Department of Health

July 7,

1971



Ql. Are you familiar with thé question asked by Dr. Briggs on
March 21, 1971, transcript page 685, to wit:

"In connection with the emergency plans, there are pro-
cedures that are to be followed in the event of an emergency.
These are procedures that have been provided by the Applicant
and others proviaed by the State of New York. 1If the Applicant
has analyzed an accident, one thét would involve extensive
threat of radioactivity such as ﬁhe State of New Yofk to be
called in, we would like' there to be some discussion of the
accident and the time that is involved.

Certainly the amounts of time réquired to notify people
énd take measurements. I have seen no description of a typical
accident; I should call it an accident that is not typical,
one that involves a considérable threat of radioactivity,kand
the fime allowed for carrying out these operations according to
the Staff's safety ana;ysis} within two hours at the site bouhdary
one could approach the 10 CFR Part 100 limits uﬁder certain
conditions and 12 hours seems to be a fairly short time to carrf'
out all of the emergency actions called for in the emergency
plan.

We would like to have some discussion about the kind of
accidents that have been analyzed and the amount of time_considered
to be available for carryihg out these plans and how they compare

with this two-hour business at the site boundary."?



Al. Yes, I am.

Q2. Would you please answer this guestion from the standpoint

of the State's Emergency response?

A2, ToO adequétely respond to the question - to giQe not only
timing estimates but also an outline of the activities to be
carried on - will require a multi~-part response.

The basic'parts of thé timing estimates (as they relate tQA
State activities) involve the period required for notification,
the period required for assessﬁent and the period required to

commence response actions.

-I. Notification

In thevevent that a serious accident occurs) Consolidated
Edison is-to notify the State Warning Point. The Warning Point
at the State Emergency Operatiﬁg Center is manned 24 hours a.day
and has multiple incoming lines. The operator at the EOC has
instructions to obtain information regarding time of incident,
estimate of activity released or that may be released, wind speed,
wind direction, etc!, and to obtain a return call phone nﬁmber
for vefification. The operator has instructions to contact a

list of Health Department officials.



The contacted Health official is then to return the call
to the Con Edison contact number (thé number given to the EOC
operator) for verification of the information and to obtain the
available information to give a rough appreciation of the magnitude
of the occurrence. (He would obtain as much information as is .
then available but at least information concerning: does the
accident result from a primary system rupture or is it a gas puff
type release or a water release to fhe-river; do the safeguards
appear to be operating; is there any estimate of the amount of
release or of the off site doses.)

It is estimated that from the time a call is made to the
Warning Point until an official of the Health Department is
coritacted and returns the call to verify the alarm and to obtain
necessary information would take during work hours some 10 to
15 minutes and at-thé outside one to one and a half hours during
nog-working hours.

II. Assessment and Promp£ Actions

Substantial Releases - specific response actions have

been assessed for accidents ranging up to substantial releases

resulting in two hour site-boundary doses up to about 30 rad to

the thyroid from inhalation.
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For an accident this largé, primary actions would include:

‘1) Controlled access to the site along Bleakley Avenue
and along Broadway.

2) Local police notification (bull horn) of the people
living along Bleakley Avenue to remain indoors with
windoWs closed.’

The need for these actibns‘can be assessed promptly and

would be recommended promptly to the Commissioner of Health by

the key health official notified at any time day or night

from home. It is estimated that it Qould take some 30 minutes

after the key health official obtained ﬁecessary information to
ihitiate such actions. This includes the time necessary to con-
tact the Commissioner or his on-duty deputy; to make recommendations
to the Commissiéner,‘for the Commissioner to authorize institution
of these protective actions; for contactiné State Police Radio
Network -and for State and lécal police to institute thése profective
actions. |

The time at which subsequent protéctive-actions could be

taken would depend'onvwhether the accident occurred during working

hours, in which event such actions coﬁld be initiated in about 30-60
minutes after verification. If the accident occurred after working

hours, these additional actions would be directed from the State
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Emergency Operating Center, where there is adequate communications.

In this event, there would be reguired an additional amount of:

time need

Center.

ed for key officials to gather at the Emergency Operating

It is estimated that this would entail from 30 minutes

to a maximum of about 1 1/2 hours.

These subsequent actions would include:

1)

é)

3)

Notification of appropriate local officials
Notification and -advice to school and hospital
authorities

Public notice via radio (TV, etc.) informing the:
public cf the situatién and advising them
Notification to dairy farmers within 20-30 ﬁiles
(or less depending on wind conditions,Aetc.) and
advise to remove cows from pasture (in -order to

protect milk supply).

All of the foregoing actions could be taken within one

hour from the time the accident is verified if the accident

occurs during working hours and within two hours from the time

the accident is verified if the accident occurs during non-

working hours.
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smaller Accidents - for severe accidents (primary system

failures) with smaller off site conséquences, or for lesser

accidents with lesser off site consequences, the same series of

prompt protective actions would be considered for any accidents
where off site consequences were more than a few rem (3 rem
thyroid at site boundary for two hours). For these smaller
accidents the need for each of the prompt protective actions
would be considered in light of the estimated effects of the
accident.

Protective Actions After the First Few Hours (Monitoring)
protective actions after the first few hours Qor in the event of
the smaller accidents which pose no éminent hazard) would be
based upon measurements of activity actually:released or actually
found in the environment.

Consequently, one of the first actions taken by the State

| 4
affer receipt of notice that an accident has taken_place‘would
be to alert agencies with portable monitoring ability to marshal.
such forces and start taking measurements under the direction of
the State Health Depaftment. These WOuld include measuremeﬁts

not only of airborne activity, but would include evaluation of

deposition on pasture and land surfaces, radiological analyses
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of lakes, reservoirs and water éourses used as source of water
supply. This would continue for some time, including milk
monitoring at processing plants and/or farms for some period
(weeks) thereafter.

Tt is estimated that from State sources alone, at least 15
professionals with portable eguipment would be available for
field monitoring and/or assessment. The necessary logistical
support would be available from many State sources.

ITI. Very Severe Accidents

In developing emergency respbnse plans we initially

considered protective measures, as outlined in the Commission's

:Siting Guides (10 CFR 100) - which includes consideration of

protection of people within the low population zone if necessary.
We recognized that such actions could readily be accomélished,
conéidering the limited number of people in thi§ zone (some 20
houses) . However, we feltAthat the doses at which prbtectivé
action should be considered are substantially iower than those
set forth in Part 100 (e.g. protective actions for Ij131 exposure
should be considered or taken in the.range,of 10-30 rad).

On the other hand, the off site dosesrc0mputed for the
largest design basis accident appeared unrealistically high and
tﬂat the assumptions upon which such computations were based seemed

to assume far too little effectiveness for the various safety

' features within the plant.
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We discussed this with the épplicant and received his
judgment that the off site consequences of accidents from the
facility would be significantly less than Part 100 values.

We also discussed the matter with the USAEC regulatory
staff. In these discussions, the Commission concurfed with our
belief that action should be taken at exposures well below
300 rém.thyroid and that the consequences of accidents at the
facility would be substantiélly below those used in calculationéi
siting models for Part 100. The staff indicated that the degree
of conservatism of the assumptions for calculating the potential
consequenées of the design basis accidents described in Safety

Analysis Reports provide a high degree of assurance that such

improbable accidents, should one occur, will be significantly

less severe, probably by a factor greater than ten, then those

. determined in accordance with the conservative methods and models

used.
Thus the USAEC has indicated that emergency planning based

upon limiting doses to-30 rem thyroid or less in the event of

accidents where off site consequences extend to 10% of the consequences

of the calculational models used for the largest design basis
accidents, provide a prudent basis for an emergency program. Such
a program results in the same scope of protection to the people

within the low population zone as would be provided by use of the
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guide numbers of Part 100, but provides a more realistic and
meaningfgl program of detailed respohse for conseguences beyond
the low population zone.

Accordingly, the State's program for response to emergencies
includes preplanned protective measures -for limiting dose to 30 rem
thyroid or less for major accidents having off site consegeunces
up to 10% of the theoretical consequences of the design basis
accident. The Sfate's program also'includes arrangements.for
bringing the State's large-scale general emergency response capacity
£6 bear in the event that actual conditions prevailing at the time
of an accident were to indicate that such consequences would be
exceeded.
| The timing estimates in this portion are based upon bringing
such capacity into operation in'the event of a hypothetical
accident with offsite consequences appréaching Part 100 values.

\ _
| For such an accident, the objective of emergency action

would be the same as set forth in the Emergency Plan, to minimize

radiation exposure to the population.
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The key Health official would immediately (from home or
office at any time of day or night) inform the Commissioner of
Health or his on-duty depgty and recommend that he immediately

take charge of emergency actions and request that the State's

" Disaster Coordinator (Commissioner of Transportation) obtain

all possible assistance from all State agencies.

command facilities including multiple communications
channels (phone lines,etc.) are available at the EOC and emer-
gency operations would be directed from that point.

It is estimated to take fromv15 to 30 minutes (working
hours or-one to one and one half hours non-working hours) from
the time that the key health official obtained information of
the very severe event until the authorized responsible officials
of_the various agencies are assembled at the EOC. Within some
30 minutes thereafter, é public notice cpuld be issuedrvia
radio, television, etc. informing the public of the accident
and issuing protective action instructions. At the EOC are
facilities of the New York State EmergenEy rRadio ﬁetwork composea
of 33 commercial b?oadcast facilities. This network 1s tested

daily and can be activated by the Governor in the event of an
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emergency to enable the Governor or his designee to make an
emergency public announcement via these stations from any point
in the State;

Whilé officials are being assembled at EOC, State and
local police would be contacted and on-the-spot notice (via
bull horns) would begin. Movement of the people iﬁ the low
population zone would begin; |

Subseguent actions includingvevacuation (if necessary),
identification of specific temporary shelters (armories),
obtaining emergehcy medical aésiétance (primarily non-radiological
first aid) wouid depend upon the specific conditions existing at
the time.

In summary, in the event of a hypothetical accident where
off site conseguences approached Part 100 values it is estimated
that from the time of notification of the Warning Point until the
timé full emergency command operations are established and a public
warning is issued would take from 45 minutes to 1 hour during
workiﬁg hours or-frpm two to three hours during non-working hours.

. Movément of the péople in the low population zone would
have been undertaken before this time - about one half to one

hour after Notification of the Warning Point.
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Q3. Are you familiar with the question asked by Dr. Geyer
on March 24, 1971, transcript p. 688; to wit: "Emergencies don't
necessarily happen when the weather is fine and everybody is home
listening to the telephone so that the guestion of backup and
organizational changes that are required because peoble aren't
available or communication isn't just what is expected to be,
might be discussed in some detail.

The plan looks like a good one and it is quite elaborate
if everything works out as it is expected to in that plan. But

if it doesn't work out, what then happens?"

A3. Yes, I am.

Q4. Would you please answer this question from the standpoint
of the State's emergency response?

A4, The Warning Point phone at the State EmergencyUOperating
Center has multiple incoming lines and is manned on a twenty-four

hours continuous basis by an employee of the Division of State

Police.
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The officer on duty has available a list of home and office
‘- numbers of four members of the Bureau of Radiologi-cal Health,
three members of other bureaus in the

Department of Health, a‘ list of the home numbers for the Commissioner
and Deputy Commissioners of Health, a list of office and home
phone numbers of five other Technical Resource Personnel of
other Departments.

In addition, the Disaster Coordination group within the
Department of Transportation maintains a duty roster with an
executive official on call at all times from the Warning Point.

‘ o In addition to personnel backup, the communications system

is also backed up in depth. i
In addition to the multiple incoming telephone .li-nes,
the Warning Point is-connected to the NAWAS (National Warning
System) network. The USAEC. is also connected to NAWAS: and
the State Wérning Point can be contacted t-;hrough NAWAS by the
AEC. The Westchester County Parkway Police (Hawtﬁorne Circle), |
. |
~ the Peekskill Polic;e (926 Central Street) and the Westchester 1
County Civil Defense Office (County Office Building, White
' Plains) are also connvected to NAWAS. 1In addition, local State
Police stations (Annsville Circle) are connected by radio and

‘ teletype toO the State Police Headquarters in Albany, which is

also in the same building with the Warning Point.
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Q5. Are you familiar with a document entitled "Statement of
Proposed Factual Findings with References to Supporting Data
Submitted by the Citizens Committee for the Pfotection of the
Environmenﬁﬁ submitted by Citizens Committee by a letter of

June 4, 197172

A5, I have read the document with particular interest in

those portions relating to the State Emergency Plan. (Pages 13

and 14).

Q6. Are you familiar with the allegation that the State
Emergency Plan is deficient in that there is no discussion of
precise safety measures to be taken by the public or a program

of training for the public in the use of these methods?

AG. Yes, I am familiar with that allegation.

Q7. Do you agree with this allegation? And briefly give your
reasons.

A7. No, I do not agree with this allegation.
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Citizens Committee apparently misunderstands the function .
of the State Emergency Plan. The Emergency Plan is not and was
not intended to describe the precise actions that will be taken
to protect the public.

The Emergency Plan provides the overall framework for
providing emergency response by the State to major radiation
accidents. The response actions to be taken would be detérmined,
as provided in the plan, under authority of the Commissioner of
Health, based upon the nature and scope of the accident which

has occurred and upon other salient factors existing at the

time of the accident.
The Emergency Plan pro?ides the framework, procedures

ané principles to be applied by the State in.determining actions

to be taken'in_the‘eyent of a méjor radiation accident. Information |
. |

negded to determine specific response actions has been compiled

fo£ the facility location and specific consideration-has been

given to response actions that may be required to be carried out

promptly in the event of a major accident.

With respect to public training, the Emergency Plan does

not rely upon the need for sophisticated self protective actions
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by the public for which public tfaining is required. Such actions
‘ as may be desired to be taken by the public for its immediate
protection, may include staying indoors andvclosing windows and
turning off ventilation upon notice to do so by public officials
or public broadcast, or the direction to temporarily relocate
from limited areas upon notice to do so by public officials or

public broadcast and in such case to follow traffic instructions.
08. Are you familiar with the allegation that the State's

and no public information with regard to the use of such a plan?
A8. Yes, I am familiar with that allegation. :

ﬁ Q9. Do you agree With_this allegation? = And briefly give your

Emergency Plan is deficient in that there is no evacuation plan
|
reasons. |

|

A9. No, I do not agree with this allegation.. There are no
preplanned evacuation procedures, because there is no need for

such preplanned procedures.
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For the range of accident consequences for which preplanned

responses have been assessed, the off site radiological conse-

guences and fhe "dose savings" that could be accomplished would

not warrant movement of people beyond those in the low

.population zone.

For the 20 houses in the low population ZOné, the dose'-
savings resulting from remaiﬁing indoors with the wiﬁdows closed_
for 2-4 hours pfovides more radiological protection than move-
ment, particularly if inclement weather, etc. would subject
such persons to substantial haéard in attempting to evacuate.

However, this limited number of people can readily be
moved for a short period (a few hours) if the key_health officials
decide that this would be desirable.

We have not preplanned responses to very severe accidents
approaching Part 100 values. The basis for this is outlined
above (Answer 2, Part III).

For these cases, the State's general emergency response
capacity would be brought to bear. |

In this eveﬁt, evacuation of people could be undertaken
under control and supervision of State and local police located
nearby. 1In view of the large number of good highways in this
area, which provide rapid access north, south and east, a

substantial number of people could be evacuated readily.
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Q1l0. Are you familiar with the allegation that the State
Emergency Plan isdeficient in that there is no system which will
guarantee warnings to all members of the public within a short

time after the emergency and no program to train those responsible

for giving warnings in order to prevent panic from such

announcements?

Al0. Yes, I am familiar with the allegation.

Q1l1. Do you agree with it? And briefly give your reasons.
All. No, I do not agree with that allegation.

This is incorrect as regards the State.
Public warnings via radio broadcast will be provided
through State Department of Health officials using available

communications facilities. These include, in the event of a
{

serious emergency, the use of the State Emergency Broadcast
Network described above.

To assure actual notice, supplementing radio broadcast,
to nearby residents - those most immediately affected - local

police would provide an on-the-spot alert via bull horns.
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No specific program of training in the subject of
providing public notice or warnings is felt necessary. The
officials of the State Department of Health, Public Information
Office, have adequate background so that such training is felt

unnecessary.

Ql2. Are you familiar with the allegation that the State
Emergency Plan is deficient in that it fails to reveal the

precise conditions under which it will go into effect?

Al2. Yes, I am familiar with this allegation.

Q13. Do you agree with it? And briefly give your reasons.

Al3. No, I do not -agree Qith this allegation.

| The "Plan" will go into effect upon notification to the
State Warning Point by the’facility operator that a major raaiation
accident has occurred. The State has requested, and Consolidated
Edison has agreed, that Con Ed will notify the State Warning

Point as soon as a "site contingency" occurs.
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‘.' ' Upon such notification, the State Warning Point will
contact offiqials of the State Health Department, and such
officials will verify the occurrence of the aécident, obtain
information as to the magnitude of the accident, assess the
needs for protective action, and make recommendations for action
directives to the Commissioner of Health, under whose authority
and diréction such protective actions, as may be required, would -

be carried out.

Ql4. Are you familiar with the allegation that the State
' Emergency Plan is deficient in that there are no provisidns for
supplemental food or water supplies or control of.shipment of

contaminated products?

Al4. Yes, I am familiar with this allegation.

Q15. Do you agree with it? And briefly give your reasons.

AlS. No, I do not,agfee‘with this allegation.
‘While contamination of locally grown food products
' primarily leafy green vegetables would be evaluated and protective

action taken with respect to nearby items found contaminated,
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supplemental food supply would be necessary only for events
resulting in widespread contamination of a food suéply.

The State Emergency Plan does not preplan responses for such

events (which would substantially exceed Part 100 values). The
basis for this is outlined above (Answer 2, Part III).

Nonetheless, as part of the Staté's general emergency
response capacity, supplementary food suppiies would be available
through the natural disaster officials from sources including the
U.S. Department of Agriculture, the Red Cross.

The primary food supply of concern would be the milk supply/
because of the "concentration" factor of the air-grass-cow-milk
cycle. The Emergency Plan calls for.protectién of this supply
by prompt widespread nbtification.(by radio broadcast) to dairy

; ,
farmerg for some distance from the facility to remove cows from
pasture and.utilize stored feed.

This would protect the cow and its milk production from
contamination and result.in minimizing damage to the milk supply.
Of course, processing plants woﬁld be monitored for some time
after the evént to assure that contaminated milk did not get:

through to consumers. Aerial surveillance would be undertaken

~to evaluate the extent of pasture and land contamination.
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Water supplies would be émong the very first items monitored
for determination of contamination in the event of an accident.

Use of a water supply that would be permitted would depend on

the results of this monitoring. For the range of consequences

considered, there would be no need for auxiliéry Water supplies

Oor for major restrictions Oon community usage. There might be

circumstances under which limited restrictions would be imposed

on potable usage for particular younger age groups.>
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MR. ROLSMAN: Yes, Mr. Chairman.

et me say at the outset that this cross-
examination is goimg to have to be continued at a subseguent
date on the wiole subject mattexr. We had thought that we
advised the parties well in advance certainly of today,
if not of the hearing next week, that we wanted to cross-
examine as to what the scope of the cross-ezamination was
and what our concerms were, This mormning we recelved from
New York State in addition to the documents that have just
been offered into evidence, a document entitled Specific 10

Operating Procedures for Indianm Poimt Statiom, New York,

dated Jume 30, 1971. It apparently deals with some of the
details that are covered only in gemneral form in the New
York State Emergency Plan.

In addition, we received from the Staff a
document entitled Extent of Advance Emergency Planning

for Copimg with Potemtial Accidents whiéh is apparently going
to be the testimony of Mr. Dudley Thompson, a copy of his

professional qualifications we also received this morning.
Now, we were under the impressiomn that the 20
Intervenors were not the only parties im this proceeding
vho were trying to do thimgs in advance of hearings in order
to expedite the proceeding. We canmot fully cross-examine
Dr. Davies and we cannot cross-examine Mr, Thompson at all

with regard to information which we have only received today.
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EXTENT OF ADVANCE EMERGENCY PLANTNG FOR COPTNG

Wi POT

The conccpt of defense~-in-depth is applied to the

and opsration of every nuclear power facility to reduc

design, construction,

2 the pro Da‘lllLV

of accidents and as a means of assuring reliabllity in functional per-

Tormence of plant kdchms. Trie primery plant systems are backed up by

Fal

redundant accident preventicn systems, most of which operate automatically,

to prevent th@ loss of impertent functions in the e

~vent of a failure of

the pril.ry system. In the unlikely event a serious accident should

control the potential release of [ission protucts

TR Jtruccu“\o, systcmS,.and-components roortant

-

plant must he Q@SjF.vd constructh and cperated

faYa -

“nevertheless occur, additional systems also are provided to contain and

to the env;ronzﬁnt

to the saféty of the

in such a wey as to

-achieve superior uua ity. Hence, this defensemin—depth concept provides

assurance that the 1ix=:ihood of occurrence of an aCClQQQL having radio-

logical congequences sufficiont to affect th health and safety of the

public is exceedingly low. In the history of 11cen<ﬁd or commercially

operating nuclear power plants, beginning in 1957

and encompassing 112

reactor~years of operation, no such accident has occurred.

In spite of these provisions, it is not inconceivable that an accident

could haopon Lhat could cause high radiation levels within the plan*

and release of fission'products to areas outside the plant.

As a matter of prudence, each nuclear power plant licensee is required

to prepare.in advance, and to maintain in readiness, emergency plans .
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for implemonting measu Lo DPOUIQ“ ad iditicnal protection of peruolju

who might be affected. The licensee's emergency plarns include col—
laborative arrangements for assistance from local and state agencies
in the event that the ca DJDLliiivu of these agencies mzy be needed.

State and locel agencins also develop their capabilities to respend to

-

“emergericy situations .  Inca a'u'ou, the-Atondc Imerpy -Cormission main-

™, 2. Fal

tains Radiological Ernargency Assistance Teams in a state of continued

readiness. These teams are administered through regional offices

1ocated at seven strategic points over the nation, and can respond
rapidly to situations vhere their capabilities may be needed. ;
. 4 |
In recognition thét SerLTIE accidsnts‘could occur that might resu%ﬁ in
_ cw
the releasc of fission products, the Atomic Fnargy Cormission's criteria

for the siting cf nucle”° power plants (10 CFR Part 10) yTOVldS that
nuclear power plants be located within a low populatior zone "...which

-

contains residents, tho total nurber and de NSLty of whlvh are such

5

that there is a reascnable probabllity that app

4~ - P
prrepricte protective

measures could be taken in their behalf in the event of a serious

“accident." ‘Thus, it has been, and still is, the clear intent of the

AEC that measures for the protectioﬁ of’ people in the low pcopulation
zone can and should be implemented 1n the unlikely event of a ser10u<
accident. It follows that advance plaming for providing thbse Pro—

tective measures should be undertaken. The measures VOWld be prOVlOed

:prlmarlly by the licensees and by state and local agencies, supplemented

. . R e



as anprovrlQLe by the AEC Radiological Dmergesncy Assistance Tearns and

other rescurces of the Federal Goverrment.

Highly unlikely Gesipn basis accldents (D34s) are postulated and

Ut

evaluated for seveéral different PUrpozes in the safety evaluations of

~

nuclear pover plants. Ine evalugtion of thc DBAs ds relevant to the
_ problem of estimating the scope of the ecmergency planﬁiné that should
bo pPOVidﬁd for reasonghle protection again ¢ the reote OOSSLbllltV
of accidents in two respects: 1 . ?
‘i(a) Jn the CalCUL’LLOWdl wndeW vsed for estinmting the potential
" | : consequ-epces that might lnr'esult Tron a DBA, assuptions are naie
regarding1a~nuxbé’ of seguential fallivres, each of WI01 %“S a
very 17? probability of occurrence. Te use of these assumtions
leads to aAhighly cohservative estimate of the fraction of thé
&L t : fission product ivvéntory in the reactori core that mipght be released
into the containment bULLJlﬂ@. A prescivibed fr ction of ihl
'radioactive material is assumed to leak from Ln& containment
 _bui1ding and to be transported under the further assumptions .
of poor meteorological conditions for a BOéday pericd. .The AEC's

reactor siting criteria (10 CFR 100) require that for any DBA the

low population zone be of such size that the calculated radiation

dose to an individual exposed at any point on its outer boundary
- would not exceed 25 rem to the whole body or 300 rem to the

" ‘ T thyrold over the 30-day period. Thus, the calculation of the




(b)

,,;.f_‘.,.‘ }-, vt

bl

i - g |

- 5

.potential consasguences of design bzsis aceidenits, using the highly

conservabive model prescribed, and the guideling values of 25 rem

whole body or 300 reom thyroid, are used to determine the minimum

“acceptable radius of the low population zone within which pro-

tective measures for people are expected to be feasible.
Realistically, should & design basis accident occur, there is a
thh yr bability that the actual conseguences would be less severe,

prulau_3 by a factor of 10 or mora, than those that are calculated

An the conservative calculational model used for site evaluation,

R

since some of the safety sysﬁemé' ongservatively assumed to be%

Gooraded in that model would quite likely remain efiective to a

3

greater degree than that assumed. Conversely, but elso realistically,

the level of projected radiation coses at which actu: 1 protective
measures would be consicdered for irplementation follcuiing an

accident would be substantially lower than the guldeliine doses

‘used for site selection because it is prudent to be cautious.

Thlo consiceration of 1molemenbau¢un 1eve1 also would be a factor
of 10 or so lower in most instances than the 25 rem whole body or

300 rem thyroid‘dose guidelines used for site evalution. For .

example, in situations where few pecple are involved and feasible

conditions exist, OVdCU&thJ or movement of psople might be con-

sidered for projected dose levels &s low as 10 to 20 iem to the




e

thyroid. The net result of these two realistic considerations
is .that the geographic'area»of coverage -appropriate for advance
emergency planning is approximately the same as the Tow popula-

tion zone referred to in the siting criteria of 10 CFR 100.

.. Hence, advance preparations.clearly should include .provisions for

implementing protective measures fok residents in the low population

zone. One cannot state with absolute certainty that accidents larger

than the design basis accident as realistically calculated will sot

occur. However, such accidents are certainly exceedingly improbable.

* Coping with accidents that might call for resoucs- beyond those

covered by the developed advance emergency preparations .i1yht require
the additional resources of state agencies, sqch as use of generalized
disaster p1ans,'gnd the resources of the AEC Radiological Emergency
Teams and other Federal agencies. As in othE“'disaéter situatiqns,

these resources can be mobilized as needed.
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All of these parties knew that we were concerned
with this question, and we are unable to understand way it
was not possible for them to work as hard as we have worked
in order to provide coples of this information im advance.

Now, we do not wamt to have this hearing con-
tinued more than the requisite mumber of days, amd at this
point we do mot expect that the cross-examimation that we
have for Dr., Davies should take beyond today, but we are

going to very strenuously object to us beimg placed im a

- position where we have to read this imformation immediately

or during a lunch break or something like thet in order to
examine it,

And before I begim the cross-examimation of

' Dr. Davies I should want to indicate that I am not going to

be able to cross-examine him on the material that was just
provided this morning, and I f@el.@onfidemt that I will want
to cross-examine him at some time with regard to that
material omnce I have had a chancé to study it, if it is what
it appears to be on the surface.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Would you prefer to do cross-
examination now or do some now and somz later or postpone
it all until latex?

MR, RO&SHANg I am perfectly willing to go ahead
and do as wmuch as I can now, and I may f£ind thgt my questions

on the specific operating procedure may be handled im the

10

20
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form of something that's written.

that I wanted to make sure was that I not be
placed im a position vhere it has to be done today.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: It will be so understood.

This lays adequate grounds for postpoming your
complete cross-examination, Will you proceed?

MRO ROLSMAN: Dz, Davies, in terms of the purpose
of the New York State Emergemecy Plan, ig the purpose of that
plan to keep the exposure of the public to radicactive
releases from the plamt in the event of an emergency as low 10
as practicable?

DR. DAVIES: It is intended to minimize the
exposure to the population as a2 result of any accidents
having releases of radi@&@tivity off site., Amd I think with
this intent it meets the as low as practicable,

MR, ROLSMAN: You are familiar with tﬁat standaxd

in the Atomiec Emergy Commissiom regulatiom 10-CFR Bectlor
50, 3&A7

DR. DAVIES: I am familiar with & rewision,
I believe it’s a proposed chamge, placing some mumerical 20
values on the as low as practicable, I am not certain
that I em familiar with anything that®s been specifically
adopted,

MR, ROLSMAN: Let me show you 1f I may a copy

of the present regulations of the Commission, which imclude
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a Sectiom 50.34A, and direct your attention to subpsragraph
A of that, and ask you if you would read it, mot out loud,
but just to yourself, and tell me whether or not that
definition that's included im there of as low as practicable
is the definitiom ox the standard that this New York State
Plan wishes to achleve,

It begins at the bottom of the right-hand page.

DR. DAVIES: As I read this rather quickly I
don’t believe that the intent, in terms of our plan,
specifically relates to this 50.3%44, because this --

MR. ROLSMAN: I understand. I was talking
about the definition of the term of as low as practiecable.

I understand that 50.34A relates to normal releases of
radicactive material. We are talking here about an emergency
plan,

DR, DAVIES: I think gemerally yes. You'd
attempt to develop criteria to minimize the population
exposure, and I think generally the lowest practicable is
defined here probably with what meets the intent of our
plan,

MR. ROLSMAN: GCkay, thank vou.

Is the primary danger assoclated with the
off-site xeleages of radicactivity from the plant the

iodine?

DR. DAVIES: VYes, that is primarily the basis

10

20
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for the development of the plan, radicactive lodines.

MR, ROILSMAN: Yes, I understand.

Now, D, Davies, directing your attemtlom,
i€ you will, to your testimomy that’s just been received
in evidence, supplemzntary testimony dated July 7th of
1971, on page &, reference is mads t@'th@ use of techanigues
for advising the public of an emergency, eand it refers to
local police notification by bullhorm of the people living
along Bleakley Avenue to remainm indoors wilith windows closed.
That's at the top of page & of ycur testimony. 10

DR, DAVIES: Yes.

MR, RCLSMAN: Can vou tell me will those bullhorn
announcenents include advice to the public with regard to
turning off ventlilatlion systems, closing dampers and chimneys,
stuffing cvraeks, if there are large cracks, broken windows,
of that mature, or what precisely would be the type of
warning thet would be giveﬂ'@vez the bullhorn?

DR, DAVIES: Probably the precise warning that
would be glven over the bullhorn would be for people that
may be outdoors to emnter their homes, to close windows, if 20
they are open during the summer momths, to tuxw off air
conditioners, and this weculd be done primesrily 1f as a result
of an accldent wind were blowing in thet directiom and
benefit would be secured maybe for a chort period of time

by being under cover and closing the house.
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MR, ROLSMAN: Under cover?
DR. DAVIES: Uell, within the building.
MR. ROLSMAN: Now, do the police who will be
using these bullhorns, do they have a list, a little thing
to read that's been printed up by New York State, so that
they will know ezactly what to read?
DR. DAVIES: No. We have not told them today
specifically the words to use.
MR, ROLSMAN: Have you told them the subjeets
to cover im some written document? 10
DR, DAVIES: We have had a number of meetings.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Excuse m2, L wonder if you
could direct your attention first to the guestion specifically
and give us yes or no and then you can explain it any way
you like.
Would you read the question, please?
[{The pending question is read by the Reportex. ]
CHALRMAN JENSCH : Wiil you try that yes or no
and them you can explain it. |
DR. DAVIES: I have to answer both yes amnd no. 20
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, maybe that's the way
it is.
MR, ROISMAN: Go shead., Would you explain youxr

yes or no answer, please?

DR. DAVIES: Yes, there is a specific operating
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procedure for the Indian Point site that we have developed
over a period of tiwme,

MR. ROLSMAN: Is that this other document called

Specific Operating Procedures, Indidan Polnt Station, New

Yoxlk?
DR. DAVIES: Yes, sir, it is.
MR, ROILSMAN: ALl right, If the snswer to my

question is contained in there, just defer the answer at this

point, I will read that and them see 1f I have some additional

questions to ask you about at a subsequent time,

Reference is made throughout the emergency
plan, and more importanmtly im your testimony, im your
supplemental testimony, to the time that mway be imvolved
with respect to notification of officials, end I attempted
to make up a list of these timed events, and let me see if
I have gotten them correctly.

The first time segquence where New York State
becomes relevant is the time for the persommel at the warming
point to comtact am official of the Health Department., In
other words, the first notice that New York State gets
is & call fxrom the applicant, and that comes to your warning
point, and then the msn on duty at the warning point contacts
an official of the Health Department. Is that the first

time sequence?

DR. DAVIES: That's correct.

10

20
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MR, ROLSMAN: And then is the mext time the
time of the key official from the Health Department to
contact the Health Commissiomer or his @@c&uty d@puty in
order to discuss and get the Heslth Commissiomer’s
approval for the pr@poséd contingent actiom?
DR. DAVIES: WNo. The next actiomn that would

be taken would be the key officilal with the Health Dépaxﬁe

- ment, the recipient of this message from the warning point,

to get whatever details are available, imcluding a phone
number, and to immediately return the call to the muclear
facllity operator to both verify the informatiom and attempt
to techmically get vhatever additiomal information may be
avallable.

MR, ROLSHMAN: Then does he made an assessment
of that information and contaét the Health Commissiomer?

DR, DAVIES: That is correct.

MR. ROLSMAN: Following the contact of the
Health Commissioner what is‘the next step in the implementa-
tiom of,;he plan?

As I understand it, the authorized officials
come to the emergency operatimg center after having been
notified by the key official that these are the people
who are responsible for implementing the plam at the highest
level, the people working ocut of the emergency operating

center., Is that correct? That ocecurs after contact with

10

20
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the Health Commissioner or his on=-duty deputy?
DR, DAVIES: Yes. Thexe will be contact with
the Health Commissioner or his off-duty deputy.
But I might also refer at this time to the
specific operating procedure that I bezlieve has been handed
out end it spells out in detail some very specific actions
that would be taken.
MR, ROLSMAN: But I am trying to understand
that you do have to have -- there 1Is a gathering of officials
at the emergency center following a discussion with the 10
Health Commissiomer, is that correct?
DR. DAVIES: Yes., There would be for a major
accldent, yes.
MR, ROISMAN: Yes. That is what I am talking
about,
And then there is a time imvolved im making
contact with the local officials who put the plan into
effect, that is the police or amy local facilities that are
included in the emergency plan. Is that correct? ‘ }
DR. DAVIES: The time sequence may be imcorreect. 20 |
There may be notification of the local officilals prior to 1
having a group assemble at the warming point.
MR, ROLSHAN: But only after contact with the
Health Commissioner, is that xight?

DR. DAVIES: That is correct. The contact is
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made with the Health Commissioner.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Excuse me, Was your last
answer there may be a notification? Was that your answex?

DR. DAVIES: There may be a notification, yes.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Uhat does the plam provide?
Will thexe be a.motificaﬁi@n before the gathering of the
group?

DR, DAVIES: Well, if I might take a specific
example,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, if you could tell me

will there be a notification priocr. I am tryimg to get a

definiteness about the program.

DR, DAVIES: VYes, there will.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thamk you., Proceed.

MR, ROLSMAN: Mr., Davies, in terms of the
additional testimomny which you have submitted today, you have
indicated scme time s@quen@@s,lﬁh&t the time sequence for
these various events might be if this was on-duty during the
day mormal hours and what it might be during off-duty.

Have you run any tests or drills to find out
what in fact the time sequence might be at the worst possible
time and during normal operating times?

DR. DAVIES: No.

MR, ROLSMAN: that do you base your conclusions

with regard to the hours involved in making these contacts

10

20
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and giving the plant fully-implemented upon?
DR. DAVIES: Best estimstes and prlor experience.
MR, ROISMAN: You mean prior experience with
nuclear facility emergencies?
DR, DAVIES: Not prior experience with radiation
incidents or acecldemts mot Imvolving catastrophic emergemcies.
| MR, ROLSMAN: Was there a time log kept for those
other emergencles that indlcated how lomg it took for various

procedures to be implemented?

MR, DAVIES: Im some cases, yes. In other 10

cases, no.

MR, ROLSMAN: Would those logs be available
for examinstion so that we could see the figures that might
verify your conclusioms about how long these various steps
would take?

DR. DAVIES: There would be evallable, as I
recall now, maybe some memorandums, written, for the record,
or intermal communications in commection with receipt of

information concerning a radiation incident and the following

. actions that were taken, 20

With specific regard to logging im the exact
times, I think there may be general referemce to it, yes.
MR, ROISMAN: Would you be willing to produce

some of those thgt you utilized in making your -- in forming
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the basis for your testimony? The omes that weren't used
to form the basis for your testimomy you could produce them
if you wented, but I womndered if you would mind producing
the others,

DR, DAVIES: Well, I don't mind reviewing our
files to see specifically the type of data that is available
and to make it avallable.

Now, im zegaxds to the oth@xss as I have previcusly
indicated it again is based upom experience. Whether we have
documented it by a memorandum, this im my respomse wasn’t 20
the experience I was speaking of.

MR, ROLSMAN: I understand.

Can you tell me in doing these time analyses
did you take into aceount -- well, let’s just take a few at
random,

When the key official is contacted by the warning
point, you indicated that he has to get back in contact with
the facility to get some more first-hamnd information on
exactly what the occurremce is. Did you take iné@ account
the possibility that the occurremce may have either. caused 20
or may have been caused by am event vhich knocked out telephone
lines and that communication was beimg made by radio as
opposed to by telephome, and add into your time estimates

the possibility that that key official might have to travel

from his own home to a location where he could get a radio
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with sufficient strength to be in contact with the faecility
operator?

DR. DAVIES: I have not takem into comsideration

the fact that telephome comm

unication may be knocked out.

MR. ROLSMAN: Now, with respect to the contact
between the local officials and the people who are at the
emergency operating center, has any consideration been given
to problems assccilated with reaching "key local officials’?
That is, th@sé vho were authorized to implement these plans
during off~duty hours or times when they might be away?

In other words, have you determined whether
all your local officials have a back-up man so that if the
emergency operating center calls and the only person on duty,
say in the police statiom -- it’s two o’clock im the morming
and it’s a youmg recent recrult -- does he kioow the plans
to follow and how to go about gettimg in contact with the
proper man who can tell the police at that ¢ation what to do?

DR. DAVIES: You have asked a mumber of questions
and you mentioned local officials, and if you could claxify
vhat you mean by local officilals. And you have also men-
tioned there in the question notifying police.

If I could have a better feel for specifics
of the question it would help me,

MR, ROLSMAN: Sure, sure. Right.

For instance, on page 4 of your supplemental

20
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téstimony it indicates that local police mnotificatiom of
the people living along Bleakley Avemue to remalm indoors
with windows closed.

I assume that someone from the Health Department
will have to contact those local police, either directly or
through some other official who will comtact them, in oxrder
to tell him to do it and to implement whatever plamns they
have,

DR. DAVIES: Yes.

MR, ROLSMAN: Now I am txryimg to £ind out wnhether 10
the time that you have Indicated it will take for these wvarious
notifications to oeccur, which was in response to a questionm
asked by thé Board, takes into account the possibility that
when you contact the local police it may be that the pérSQn
who receives the notification is mot in a p@si&iﬁﬁ.t@ act
for those police, but has to contact some higher official
within the Police Department im order to get suthority to
send policemen @ut with bullhormns telling people to vemaim
indoors, or whatever warning has to be given.

DR. DAVIES: Well, we’ve alxeady -- your questiom 20
specifically -- we have already talked with staff of Division
of State Police at the State level and the point in time that
the Commission of Health may make the determimgtion that
positive protective action steps must be taken, this would

be communicated directly to the Division of State Police inm
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Albany at headguarters, who would inm éurn == they in turn
bhave radio commmication with their local offices, to
advise them as to very specific ectioms that should be
taken,

MR, ROLSMAN: Those aze local offices of the
State Police?

DR. DAVIES: Of the State Police, y@sszsiro

MR. ROLSMAN: Perhaps I misunderstood that.

On Page 4 you referred to local police motifi-
cation., Is it the operation of the New York State Plan )
that the only notification by bullhorn of the people will
come from State Police rathexr then from the use of local
police?

DR, DAVIES: No, it is mot. Our discussions
with State Police, they im turm include imte this plan
availability of local police, So that if there are specific
measures to be taken it would be an action by State Police
in conjunction with local police.

MR, ROISMAN: Yes. But my coancern is with
wno controls those local police. In other words, from whom
do they get their orders? I understand that State Policemen
presumably cam get thelr orders from one official located
in Albany or wherever State Police headquarters is. But
how about the police im Peekskill or in Buchanan who are a

local police force?

10

.20
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What I am trying to find out is have you figured
into your time sequences the time that might be involved
for those local police who received the call from the State
Police Office to comtact the superior  who has to tell them
to do it or notigo it or have arrangements been made that
anybody who receives a call from the State Police im the
Buchanan or Peekskill Police Department is to do what the
State Police tell them, without waiting to coﬁta@t his
superior or the mem inm charge of that police precinct?

DR, DAVIES: Well, this type of actiom we are 18
requesting is really a police action, and we are quite
dependent upon the Division of State Police to work out the
relationships that would be effective with local police.

MR. ROLSMAN: Im other words, it's your dependence
upon them. You dom’t know of your own knowledge precisely
the answer to this questiom.

DR, DAVIES: Oaly to the extent that we have had
discussions with the State Police, and their imdications to
us with regards to how soon they can take effective actions.

MR, ROLSMAN: that I'm asking you is, you don’t 20
know whether ox not their figures have takem asccount of the
roblem of a local police, not paxrt of the state system, but
just the local police force heving a delay im actually
beginning the implementation of bullhoxn warnings because they

need to contact their own superior officer?
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DR, DAVIES: This is not solely dependent upon
action by local police,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH# May I have the questiom read
again? |

' [The pending questicn is read by the Reporter.]

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Cam you trxy that yes or no,
the question being, do you know of your own knowledge about
this possible time delay?

DR. DAVIES: Not with regards to the police, mo.

CHATIRMAN JEWSCH: Very well. You may proceed.

MR. ROLSMAN: Mr, Davies, in another possibility
the key officials must assemble at the emexrgency operating

center, including the key official and several others., What

provision has been made for providing them with transpoxrtation,

if say, for imstamce, they are some distance away or, you know,

thelr daughter has the car out that evenimg and they only have
one car, or the weather 1s quite bad or they are at a place
where helicopter transportation would be guicker and more
appropriate than others? Are there specific procedures laid

out for getting the key officlals to the emergency operating

10

20

center under the worst possible traffic-weather-type conditions?

DR. DAVIES: No.
MR, ROLSMAN: Was anmy account takem in your
estimate of the time it would take for those officials to get

to the emergency operating éentez of the possible delays that
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might occur as a vesult of inclement weather, umavailability
of a car, similar things?

DR. DAVIES: Partially.

MR, ROLSMAN: To what extent? Can you explain
it to me?

DR, DAVIES: Yes., The key officlals mentioﬁed

here represent some four people on my staff and other techmical

resource people that live in variocus parte of Albany County,

some of whom live fairly close to this emergency operacisg |
center, o 10
So that under extreme weather conditicons we
would estimate that at least some pecple relatively close to
this emergency operating center might be available for
response,
MR, ROISMAN: You sald they live relatively
close. Several blocks or several miles? What?
DR. DAVIES: Probably the closest would be within
a mile and 2 half, -'_
MR, ROLSMAN: And were you imagining under the
worst conditions as tim@,geqﬁén%e that would pexrmit that 20
person to walk aay,zﬁhrough av5n§w$t@rm as opposed to coming
by any vehiculax transpor@aéion at all when you figured out
how lomg it would take for that official to get to the centex?

DR. DAVIES: It's primarily based upom personal

transportation, automobile,
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MR, ROLSMAN: Im other words, how lomg it would
take these people to drive?
DR. DAVIES: Yes.
MR. ROISMAN: And is that driving assumed to be
in rush hour or nonérush hour? How did you get the driving
time?
DR. DAVIES: Well, within a mile and a half
even during rush-houx~the closest imdividual could mgkg‘it
within a matter of five or ten minutes., I myself live about
four to five miles and under morming rush hour conditioms it 10
would take about not over fifteen minutes, from my residence
now.
| MR, ROLSMAN: Yes, I understand. How about in
a snowstorm?
DR. DAVIES: Well, in vhat type of a snowstorm?
MR, ROISMAN: Well, I have driven on the New
York State Thruway from time to time., ILet’s say it’s one of
those when the most they can do is get one lane of the New
York State Thruway open with a2 plow going in one direction.
DR, DAVIES: Well -- 20
MR, ROLSMAN: In other words, a very heavy,
severe -- the kind of snowstorms that, as you know, the New
York Times writes up about and says Traffic Snarled. That

kind of snowstorm.

DR. DAVIES: We had one in December, I think it
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wag as severe as any, and as I recall I think the next day
was a Saturday or a Sunday and I did travel to my ocffice and
I managed to make my office within 2 matter of twenty
minutes to a half-hour,

MR, ROLSMAN: This was after streets had been
plowed?

DR, DAVIES: Not very well.

MR, ROLSMAN: I didn't ask you to judge the
Highway Department. 1'm sure you are concerned sometimes
about it, but the plows have gone through there, and if you'd
ask a highway official he®d say, "Ch, we plowed these two
days ago."

o DR. DAVIES: They were just passable. It was
@ vVery severe snowstorm,

MR, ROLSMAN: Ckay, ali right.

But you haven't considered the situation where
it’s before the plows get there?.

DR. DAVIES: Well, if the road is impassable,
then I would not use my automobile.

MR, ROLSMAN: And that does occur. I mean there
are times when the road is impassable before the smowplows
have come and scon after a heavy snowstorm.

DR, DAVIES: I have not encountered it.

MR, ROLSMAN: You have never had an instance of

which the roads were impassable due to snow?

10

20
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DR. DAVIES: That I was not able to get to
work ox_homé?

MR. ROISMAN: No. I am asking whether times
that event may have occurred at a time when you weren't there
to get é;?ﬁnrk or home? Were there times when you couldn’t
have gottem to work or gotten home if that had been the time
you had chosen to go? We are trying to cover all twenty-four
hours for the emergency response of course.

DR, DAVIES: I guess hypothetically the situation
could exist that I could not travel by automobile from my 10
residence to this emergency operating center,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Excuse we for interrupting.
I wonder if you could try & realistic approach., How about
this time to which we referred to 1&5& winter? Could yvou
have gone through the middle of the night with your car
before the smowplow went through?

DR, DAVIES: Yes, I could,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH ¢ Thahk you.,

MR. ROLSMAN: And with regard to the nmotification
of officials, are there charts which are in the hands of 20
certain officials which show where the key officials who
you need to have at the emergency control center live, their
phone nmumbers, arrangements for them to have backups, if one

of them is on vacation or something like that? 1Is that laid

out in some sort of a chart form that's readily available?
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DR. DAVIES: 1It's an appendix to this specific
operating procedure.

MR. ROLSMAN: Ckay.

DR, DAVIES: Entitled Emergency Directoxry 1971,

listing both office and home phone numbers.

MR. ROLSMAN: Ckay. Well, again thenm I will
loock at that and see at a subsequent rime if I have further
questions om that,

Now, on page 5 on your supplemental testimony
there are some notifications of persomnel that are indicated
here. Notification of local officials, advice to school
and hospital suthorities, notice via radio informing the
public of a situation, advising them, and notification to
dairy farmers with regaxrd to removal of cows from pastures.

Now, with regard to those notifications have

the people who would be the likely ones to receive those

10

notifications been advised in advance of the emergency procedures

that they are to follow? Amd let’s start with the top one,
the appropriate local officials. Do they have some set of
plans that they are told what to do? "If you get a call this

is what you should be doing®?

DR. DAVIES: Yes. We have made available & copy

of this overall state plan. We have met at different times

with & number of different local officials imcluding local

Health Departments, local police, local State police, county

20
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national disaster coordimator amd members of his staff.
We have discussed the overall state emsrgency plan and we
have also discussed parts of the specific operating procedure.

MR, ROLSMAN: But has this beem put in -- or
to your knowledge has it been put in in writtem form? In
other words, 1 assume that the person who receives the
notification could conceivably be a different person depending
upon the time of day the notification comes in or even when
it occurs., That is, there must he some turnover im those
p ersonnel. Are there written procedures for the local 10
officials'to follow, each type of local official, that he

or any-subsequent person filling his position would simply

turn to this in the event that he received a phone call and

‘say, "Well, the first thing I do is this; the second thing i
do is that; the third thing,” and so forth? Or has it all
been oral commumications and giving to them a copy of the
emergency plan?

MK, DAVIES: We have nct spelled out predetermined
actions for all conditions., We have spelled out some pre-
determined actions for a limited set of conditioms, 20

MR, ROLSMAN: Arxe those written?

DR, DAVIES: Yes., And one is in paxt of the
specific operating procedure,

MR. ROLSMAN: Would it be possible to obtainm

coples of the others relating to the Indian Point Plant?



LSO

1778

Not to the othexr facilities.

DR. DAVIES: No., I think it ie all included
here.

MR, ROISMAN: (h, I am sorry. Okay.

In other words, everything that relates to giving
information to local officials om the procedures that they
should follow is included in this document that's been
written and included in this document is specific operating
procedures?

DR, DAVIES: If I could clarify your woxrds
"written instructions to them,"

MR, ROLSMAN: Ckay.

- DR, DAVIES: We have identified in this document
some very specific actioms that wbuld be taken. This would
be based upoﬁ specifically request of these local officials
to do this, thlis and this.

MR, ROLSMAN: 1 understand.

DR. DAVIES: And it has been predetermined. In
terms of putting it in the hands of all the local officials,
this has not been done.

MR, ROLSMAN: You mean the specific operating
procedures are not in the hands of all local officials?

DR. DAVIES: Not all, no.

MR. ROLSMAN: Who is in control of distribution

of that? Is that out of your office that the distribution of
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that would occur?

DR, DAVIES: The distribution of this would be
from the State Health Department, yes.

MR, ROLSMAN: I am sorry.

DR. DAVIES: It has been distributed to the
local county Health Department, the local County Natural
Disaster Coordinator, local police have received a copy,
and some others. I don't recall specifically.

MR. ROESMAN: Right, Well, T am referring back
to page 5 of your supplemental testimomy. It says

Notification of Appropriate Local 0Officials.

DR, DAVIES: Yes.

MR. ROLISMAN: Now what I am asking is do all
appropriate local officials have CQpies or have you sent
coples to all appropriate local officials of the specific
operating procedures?

DR. DAVIES: Wo, mot all local officisls.

MR, ROLSMAN: And do you intend to or is it just
a matter that this document has come cut relatively recently?

DR. DAVIES: Probably not. This notification
referred to here of appropriate local officials might be
based upon notification at the time of the accident and the
specific information they should have or gpecific actioms

that they should take.

MR. ROISMAN: I understand. Ckay.

20



B52

1780

Now, what about notification and advice to
school and hospital authorities? Do they have any written
document which describes the procedures which they are to
take in the event they receive notification?

DR. DAVIES: We have not provided it to them.

MR, ROLSMAN: What about, to your knowledge,
has anybody provided it to them?

MR, DAVIES: We have provided to the State
Education Department a copy of the plan., We have also
provided within our own Health Department to the Buresu
of Emergency Medical Sexrvices a copy of the plan, and we
have discussed with them in detail in comnection with
certain notification, imtermnal motifications that we should
give..

MR. ROLSMAN: But to your knowledge, and I am not
talking about the plan, I am talkimg about the specific
operating procedure --

DR, DAVIES: Yes,

MR. ROISMAN: To your knowledge, the specific
operating procedures are not in the hands of the school and
hospital authorities who might be notified under Item 2 on
‘Page 5 of your supplemental testimony?
| DR. DAVIES: That's right.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Excuse ms for interrupting.

Would this be a convenient place to take a ten-minute recess?

10

20
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MR, ROLSMAN: Yes, that will be fine.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: At this time let's recess,
and reconvene in this room at 12:25. |

[Brief recess,]

CHAIRMAN;JENSCH: Please come to order., Will
you proceed im your imterrogation, ?

MR, ROLSMAN: Yes,

Now, Dr. Davies, with regard to Item No. 3 on
Page 3 of your supplemental testimony; reference is made to
public motice being given via xadio,fTV, et cetera, informing
the public of the situation and advising them, Now, are the
persons who are going to be making those public notices,
do they have written instructions as to vhat they should do
in the event that they get a call from the emexrgency operating
center advising them that it is appropriate to give public
notice?

DR, DAVIES: No, Not the specific radio station
or the specific newspaper. They have not received amy prior
words or instructicnso |

MR. ROLSMAN: As of the time they receive the
notification will they be told the exact words to speak?

DR, DAVIES: Yes.,

MR. ROLSMAN: Have those words been written out

or some tests rum using simulated examples?

20
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DR, DAVIES: I would give as a reference
Page 6 of this §.0.P., some words that are --
MR, ROLSMAN: I will examine that and see if
I have further questiomns for you om that.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I dom’t understand his answer.

The question was -- may I have the last questicn?

[The pending question is read by the Reporter.]

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes or no.

DR. DAVIES: Yes.,

MR. ROLSMAN: Now, with regard to Item No. 4 10
on Page 5, Notification of Dairy Farmers, have they been
given advance notice of the procedures which they arxe to
follow in the eveﬁt that they receive a notification?

DR. DAVIES: No,

MR. ROLSMAN: And when they recelve their motifi-
cation how will that occur, by what methods will they be
notified?

DR. DAVIES: Could be by a mumber of different
mechanisms.,

MR. ROLSMAN: Could you list them, please? 20

DR. DAVIES: Yes.,

It could be general release to the press, TV,
radio. It could be request for cooperation and assistance
from the county Agricultural Agent. Could be request for

support and assistance to the local County Health Department.
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It could be very well be notification and request for
assistance from the milk receiving or milk processing'plant
in the general ares.

MR, ROESMAN: Now, each of those souxces of
information to the farmers, have they been given advance
lmowledge of what it is thej should be communicating to the
farmers to tell them what to do?

DR. DAVIES: Ko,

MR, ROLSMAN: Canvyou tell me with regawvd agaln
to the farm situation has an enalysis been done to determine
the extent to vhich non-pasture feed products are‘available
for the feeding of cows in the event oflan.emargenéy? How
ﬁﬁéh is normally stored? How lonmg a peried would iﬁ be
available? Do all the faxmers whé”might be within this
twenty to thirty mile area have it?

DR, DAVIES: I had discussed this maétex with
veterinarians and also milk sanitgxians in our department,
That is the extent to which we have or I have discusséd the
matter,

MR, ROISMAN: Are you able to testify that all
farmers within theltwenty to thirty mile area around the
Indian Point plant have a sufficient amount of non-pasture

feed available for their stock im the event of an emergency?

DR, DAVIES: I camnot so testify.,

10

20

MR. ROLSMAN: On Pages 6 and 7 of your supplementsal
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testimony reference is made to tests that will be conducted
on a continuous basis to momitor the radicactive releases
in pastures and milk, variocus pioductso Can you tell me
what are the consequences of the monitoring showing that
the levels are above what the State Department of Hezlth
has set as safe levels? WUhat actions would then be taken?

DR, DAVIES: Are you referring specifically
to pages 6 and 7 of my testimony?

MR, ROLSMAN: Yes. Down at the bottom of the
page, of page 6, it says, ‘‘Consequently one of the first
actions taken by the state after receipt of notice that
an accident has taken place would be to alert aggncias
with portable monitoring ability to marshal said forces
and start taking measurements undexr direction,of the
State Health Department. These would include measurements
not only of airborme activity, but would include evaluation
of deposition on pasture on land surfaces, radiological
analyses of lakes, reserveirs and water courses used as
source of water supply. This would continue for some time,
including milk monitoring and processing plants and/ox farms
for some period (weeks) thergaftero"

Now, tﬁe question that I am asking is assuming
that the monitoring shows that the level of radioactivity

is higher than what the State Department of Health considers

safe, vhat would happen then? Take them one at a time,

10

20
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Pastures, land surfaces, lakes, reservoirs, water courses,
("’ milik,
DR. DAVIES: Iet me just try and respond here.
. If we have the major accident previocusly referred
to we would take protective actions possibly before you get
into the field and start some of this monitorimg or
evaluation., So that your question as to finding dangerous
levels after you made these measurements, I am hopeful that
we will take all actions mecessary or that could be taken
to minimize this exposure of the population, These actioms i6
that we are speaking of here are to identify and in maybe some
cases verify the levels of radiocactivity in the environment.
. - - 1f, for example, we have high levels of radio-
activity on pasture land or land surfaces that would result
in extremely high levels in miik, the action te take im this
regard would be to prohibit the distributiom of £fluid milk.
If the deposition resulted im contamination of
water surfasces or you have méasur&ble activity in water

supplies, you take some action with regards to intake of water,

'3

drinking from that supply. 20

MR, ROLSMAN: Can you tell me what that might be

in the drinking water csse?
DR. DAVIES: Yes. Again we should be speaking
of protective actions based upon a certain projected radiatiom

exposure to the individual. But let’s say it is likely that

O
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we might exceed this projected exposure of the imdividual.
It's quite conceivable that you would take a number of
actions, advise maybe the public in this particular area
not to use this water for drinking purposes, that you
would depend upon maybe carbonated beverages. It’s con-
ceivable that milk tank trucks could distribute drinking
water, There would be a number of mechanisms whereby --

MR. ROISMAN: Do you have specific plaans to
determine that there are sufficient altermative sources
for ligquid for the population in the event that the normal
water supply had to be put off limits for purposes of
drinking?
might be used to deliver water and so forth. Is thexe a
plan for that? Do you know where the wmilk trucks are, what
cleaning might have to be done of the milk trucks, where
the water that-you will be dié?ributimg would be coming from?
How 1t would be distributed to the public? That kind of
thing. Is there a plan for this? |

DR. DAVIES: Not specifically,

MR, ROLSMAN: RNothing written down?

DR, DAVIES: Nothing written down.

MR, ROLISMAN: Are there specific levels of
activity which if they showed up in the water supply, the

milk, the pastures, so forth, which triggered the Dapartment

10

20
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of Health's conclusion that that water or milk or what
have you must not be consumed by humans?

DR, DAVIES: I might say that therel have been
discussions as to what levels would be comsidered as
generally acceptable and not. For a drinking water supply,
it would be our goal that the yaungat age group would not
receive a projected dose to the thyxbid probably in excess
of .5 rem, if you looked at it for & whole year, And I
think this is obtainable, gemerally speaking, Eut insofax
as a drimking vater supply is concermed -- 10

MR, ROLSMAN: All right now. But in an emergency
sibuation you have, we will assume, under these very worst
conditions, radloactivity coming from the plant sxé;:“%nd |
1t°s airborne, and it falls imto the main water supply for
a;town in this area,

| Row,?ycu have monitors who go out, and I assume,
cérxect me if L a& wrong im this, that the monitors are
taking around allApointso In other words, you are sampling
génerally in that reservoir to make suve of what the radio-
aétivity i;vel is in your sampling at the cutlet, that is 20
the place vhere the water begins to go towards the public.

Now, do you have a level, a specific amount of
radicactivity that would show up in that water that would
require the State -- if there are intermediazte steps before

it, tell me if there ave levels for those -- that it would
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require the State to take action with respect to the water
supply, tell them to limit their use of it or prohibit
their use of it?

DR. DAVIES: It'’s expected that we will be
able to predict way in advance the anticipated levels that
you might get in a drinking water supply. Waen I say
way in advance, probably you could predict it maybe upwards
of four or five days before you were able to physically
measure this activity in the water supply.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Excuse me, I wonder if I
could have that question read? I must have a different
impression from it,

Would you read it, please?

[The'éending question is read by the Reporter,}

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The specific question is do
you have a specific level that would activate these planms,
yes or no?

DR. DAVIES: No.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you. Will you proceed.

MR, ROISMAN: Yesg, Mr. Chairman,

Dr. Davies, let me direct your attemtion to
Page 7 of your testimony, and on that page the first full
paragraph indicates that there are an estimate of fifteen
professionals with equipment that would be available to do

monitoring and assessment work. Can you tell me upon what

10

20
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is that statement based?

DR, DAVIES: Persomal knowledge.

MR. RCISMAN: Do you have a list of the
professionals who have these monitoring devices?

DR. DAVIES: I have a list of professional
people that are trained amd expexienced in radiation, and
I also have information comcermning portable instrumentation.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Excuse me for interzupting.

I thought the question was are they available? I mean, a
lot of people being qualified, but as I understand your
statement on page 7, these people are svailable,

DR. DAVIES: Right,

CHALRMAN JENSCH: Thank you. Proceed.

MR, ROISMAN: Are you testifying that there are
fifteen portable devices in thehstate of New York that are
in the control of the Department of Health for purposes of
monitoring radiocactive releases? -

DR. DAVIES: Within the Depavtment of Health,
no, |

MR, ROZISMAN: Within other stste agencies and
the Department of Health?

DR, DAVIES: Yes.,

MR.. ROISMAN: And the mumber is fifteen? That
is what I am trying to fimd out,

DR. DAVIES: Yes.

10

20
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MR. ROISMAN: Now, how many would be available
if there were at the same time another emergency involving
radioactive releases somewhere im the State of New York,
say, for instance, at the nuclear reprocessing plamtc?

DR. DAVIES: Is the question how meny other
state people or ==

MR, ROLSMAN: Well, people and momitoring
devices., How many would be aveilable if an incident or some
sort of an emergency occurred at the Indian Point plant at
the same time that monitoring was done with respect to some 10
other kind of a nuclear or radiation incident elsewhere in
the State?

DR. DAVIES: Well, you have extended it to
beyond just state people, so that 1 would say you might at
least --

MR, ROISMAN: No, sir, I didn't mean to. 1
meant your state, in the context of these fifteen.

DR, DAVIES: Because this refers to state sources
alone;

MR. ROISMAN: Yes, Thet is what I am asking 20
for. 1 am soxrxy,

DR, DAVIES: Prcbably if you had another serious
emergency of this magnitude you®d probably have not over maybe
three or four more in addition to the fifteen mentioned here,

as a total now, for both emergencies.
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MR, ROISMAN: Okay.

On Page 7 beginning about & third of the way

down, you begin a discussion emtitled Very Severe Accidents,
and in that discussion, as I understand it, your emergency
plan and your emergency procedures are designed to cope
with radicactive releases fxéﬁ éhéfplant which are egual
to one-tenth of the IOQCEprért 100 standsrds, is that
correct? |
DR. DAVIES: Yes. 1
MR. ROISMAN: Do I understand you correctly
then that the State of Wew York &oes not have a plan or
dogs not have detalled procedures for handling an accident
in which the radidactive releaﬂeé are as high as the most
consexrvative desigﬂ‘baéié“acéiééﬁt releases which héve been
calculated by the applicant and the Staff for purposes of
this plan vhich are in the neighborhood of 200 or 250 rems
as opposed to the 30 rems that the Stste of New York has
plamned more specifically?
DR, DAVIES: I don’t believe the applicant has
mde estimates of off-gite releases approsching the 10-CFR 100
magnitude.
MR. ROISMAN: Well, perhaps you are not familiar
with all of the calculations.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Just assume it for the moment.

Just assume it for the moment for the question. The question

10
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is does New York State have a plan to handle such larxge
rem exposures?

DR, DAVIES: Yes. Within the context of the
plan that we have developed.

MR, ROLSMAN: Well, now what I am asking is,
if 1 ﬁnderstamd this coxrectly, and let me direct your atten-
tion to some of the language, Page 8-A of your testimomy,
the first full paragraph, would you please rxead that para-
graph into the recoxrd, the cne beginning with the word
“accordingly."

DR, DAVIES: "According the State’s propram
for response to emergencies imcludes pre-plammed protective
measures for limiting dose to 30 rem thyroid or less for
major accidents having off-site consequences up to ten per-
cent of the theoretical comsequences of the design basis
accident. The State’s program alsc includeg arrangements
for bringing the State’s large scale general emergency
response capacity to bear in the event that actual comnditioms
prevailing at the time of an accident were to indicate that
such comsequences would be exceeded.™

MR, ROZSMAN: In xegard to that second para-
graph do we have, have you provided to us, or has it been
introduced into evidence the detailed state large scale
general emergency response?

DR. DAVIES: Yes, That I believe ig in the

10
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emergency plan that has been developed.

MR. ROLSHAN: Can you tell me wnal the
distinction is betwesn -- or where I would find the dis-
tinction in that emergency plan between your program fox
response to emergencies which includes, and these sxre your
words, “Preplanned protective méasnres‘with regard to
accidents with ten percent of the 10 CFR part 100 level®
and how that differs from tﬁe State’s léige scale general
emergoncy response?

DR;‘D&V1283 If I might, Mr. Roismen, the 10
preplanngd activitieé are reflected in the specific operating
proc@dﬁxes as to certain types of actions, preplammed actions
" that would be taken uQééz éert&in conditions.

MR. ROISMAN: Im other words, before you go on,
I don't want you to testify today on the specific operating
procedures, Are you telling ﬁe that if I read the specific
operating procedures I will find in there the plan that Rew
York State has to cope with emergencies that in fact have
releases in excess of tem percent of the theoretical comse-
quences for a design basis accident? 20

DR, DAVIES: No. You will find in thexe the
preplanned activities for the tem percent.

MR. ROLSMAN: Right.

|
DR. DAVIES: You will find reference in there
|
to other actiomns, protective actions that wmight be taken |
' |

\

|

\
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for anything sreater tham tem percent.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We have been ‘talking about
specific operating procedures. I don’t think the document
has been identified and I wonder who bears responsibility
for this Specific Operating Procedures and can we get this
introduced so we will have specific reference? Would that
be helpful?

MR, RUPERT: Yes, Mr., Chairman., I distributed
the document for the informetion of the parties, At this
time have no intention of intvoducing that document into
evidence., Maybe at 2 future time we will. If you would

like I can have it just marked as an exhibit and not

" introduced imto evidence, so that the Board would be awars

of its existence.

CHAYTRMAN JENSCH: You distributed it for our
information because it was on the tsble here this morning.

MR. RUPERT: That's zight,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH:. thy is it you dom't want to
introduce 1t into evidence?

MR, RUPERT: Well, it is viewed as a document
that would be used by the State to respond specifically to
certain types of aceidents., Mr. Davies and his staff would
utilize the document in making their decisions., We dom’t

really consider it the emergency plan, and for that reasen

we viewed it 3g intermal. We alsoc would not want to introduce

10

20



B67 1795
it at this time, because 1f the matter for introduction
. into evidence develops we would request that the
telephone directory inm the back be deleted for purposes
. of public record, as it refers to both home and business
phone numbers that we certaimly would like the parties
to examine for their own information, but we dom’t think
it would serve any purpose havimg it on the record, and
with the possibility of muisance calls or anything of this
sort,
CHRAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, maybe it would be
well to -- if the parties don't have any objection we
could take that part of it out, But you see, the gentleman
v . " on the witness stand has referred in part to this, and I
think I'm having difficulty turming to the sectiom and I
wonder 1f you don’t have any objectiom, let us mark this
as New York Exhibit No., 5 for idemtification in order to
assist our understanding of the testimony and have it
introduced into evidemce., Is that agreeable?
MR, RUPERT: Fine, Mxr. Chairman. If the parties
would have no cbjection if we removed the last sheet -~
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Is there any objection to
‘ this offer or the removal of the last sheet from the document?
MR. RUPERT: 1 believe it’s the last sheet,

Two sheets, I'm sorry.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The last two sheets.,

10
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Very well. The document bears the title of

[ ) Specific Opersting Procedures, S.0.P. Indian Point Station,
| New York, and as I understand it this is prepared by the
. State of New York, the Atomic Enexgy Council.
MR, RUPERT: That is coxxect, your Honor.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: And having thus been identified,
but without the last two sheets. ‘
MR, RUPERT: May I also mak:e enother ‘cor;eéﬁidn;' -
Me, Chalrman., I believe it is tabbed minme. It is an ‘
emergency directory of Westchester County. The copies we 10 ‘
have distributed today do not have a copy of the emergency

directory of Westchester County attached. We do not have

' ~ enough copies to provide to all the parties.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: That may not be necessary,
but with those deletions, i.e., the last two sheets showing
telephone directory, and then this Westchester directory to
which you referred, is there eny cbjection to the xeceipt in
evidence of State of Wew York identified exhibit No. 57

The Applicant?

MR. TROSTEN: No objection, M r. Chairman. 2Q

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Regulatory Staff?

CHATRMAN JENSCH: Citizens Committee for the

\
' MR. KARMAN: No objection.
\

Protection of the envirooment?
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MR, ROLSMAN: Mr, Chairman, of course I
haven’t had an opportunity to examime it amd I would like to
have the witness just identify it for purposes of the
evidentiary record, that this is the document vhich described
the Specific Operating Procedures as developed by the'
Department of Heélth for the Indian Point plant., And then
I have no objection, subject to our right for further
crogs-examination and striking as to irrelevancy, so forth,
in the future,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Coxrect, Mr., Witness?

DR, DAVIES: Yes, that is correct,

CHATIRMAN JERSCH: Very well, the State of New

York Exhibit No. 5 is received imn evidence.
[So received.)

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: that I had in mind, I think,
Dr. Davies,im one of your last answers you referred to
some phase of this specifiq operating procedures being
identified in this now State of New York Exhibit No. 5,
and what I had in mind is could you show us where in what is.
now State of New York Exhibit No. 5 that reference is con-
tained? Do you have the subject matter in mind?
DR, DAVIES: Yes, I do,
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Will you proceed, please.

Thank you.

DR. DAVIES: The preplanned activities that you

io

20
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referred to, I think it's covered on Page 1 undexr
Procedures, and certain sssumptioms are made therein and
reference is made on Page 4 to alert A, This is the
prepianned activity.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: Thank you very much. That was
what I really had im mind. Thank you.

Excuse me for imterrupting. Will you proceed,
please?

MR, ROLSMAN: Yes.

Dr. Davies, on the same subject would you 10
identify then what poxtion of this document includes the
non-preplanned activities that relate to dosages in excess

—___Mg% ﬁen>§ercent? ;
DR. DAVIES: The referenaé,‘pag@ 3
See, these are the assumptions that are made or
the facts that may be known, and then reference is made on
Page 9 to Alext Co
MR, ROLSMAN: I can see some questions I have
without this, but I'd like to study it and talk to you about
it, 29
But let me just get clear, those activities where
the releases are going to be imn excess of the tem percent,

is this the sum total of the written documentation for

actions to be taken to cover that additiomal portiom of the

contingency?
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DR. DAVIES: Yes., In addition to the emergency
plan,

MR, ROLSMAN: Yes. I understand that the emergency
plan to some extent treats of the problem, If I understood
your earlier answexr in your testimony corracélys the emexgency
plan is really geared omly to take care of that portion of
the consequences that occur up to ten percent., That to the
extent that some action has to be takenm to cover that portion
of the consequences that exceed ten percemt, that is this
Alert C and the procedures outlined in the specific operating
procedures and nothing else, is tﬁaé correct? . |

DR. DAVIES: Yes, that is coxrect.

MR. ROLSMAN: Ckay,

Now, when you talk about the 30 rem dose, you
are talking about a dose to the people living in the low
population zone, is that correct?

In other words; your preplanned activities go to
public notification and public action to be taken within what
is kmown as the low population =zone,

DR, DAVIES: Insofar as an inhalation dose is
concerned, that is correct.

MR, ROLSMAN: Ckay. Now, if you had a release
of say 250 rem at the site boundszy after two hours or after
thirty days could you have doses outside the low population

zone in excess of 30 rems?




B72

1800

DR, DAVIES: Inhalation dose?

MR, ROLSMAN: Yesg

DR, DAVIES: Yes., B

MR. ROLSMAN: Now I take 1t that as we discussed
at the beginning your desire to keep the exposure of the
public as low as possible would then have to include some
provision for the public beyond the low populatiom zome in
orxder to previut tiram from having an ivhalation dose in
excess of 36arem3 is that correct?

DR. PAVIES: Ho, mot completely true., You may -- 10
well, you would want to keep the radiation exépsure lower

than 30 rem, if you can.

MR. ROLSMAN: All right. If thée persom is
physically cutdoors in an area beyond thé low populzation zome
and there is an off-site dose, if a persom is say inm the
towm of Peekskill, would that person.have a lower dose if
the persom went imside and closed the doors?

DR. DAVIES: If the wind were blowing in that
direction,

MR, ROLSMAN: Yes, 20

DR. DAVIES: And strictly from am inhalation
dose, it is our opiniom that that indlvidual would receive
wuch greater protection by moving indoors, closing windows
and closing air condltioners, et cetera, for the period of

time that that cloud might be passing in that direction.
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MR. ROLSMAN: Right. I understand.

DR, DAVIES: Now, equilibrium will be received
within the residences probably within g matter of a few
hours, But there would be at least an initial protection
afforded by moving in the house.

MR, ROLSMAN: Excuse me, I think the question
was would the inhalation dose be less if he went inside.

Can you give that a yes or mo?

DR. DAVIES: The projected inhalation dose would
be less. 10

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well,

Is this a comvenient place to imterrupt or do

Vycu have sdmgthing further?

MR, ROLSMAN: If I could have just a couple of
minutes. ﬁ ,///
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Proceed.
MR. ROLSMAN: Now, the 30 rem dose, the one for -
which the preplamned activities have beem imstalled, if I
understand correctly would there be any warning to the
public, say in Peekskill, if the wind were blowing im that 20
direction? If your projectioms indicated that the dose
in the low population zone would never exceed 30 rem would
there be a warning given to the public cutside the low popu-~

lation zome ebout going inside theirx homes, closing their

windows and doors and, so forth?

n
5
Y
it




B74

1802

DR. DAVIES: It could be.

MR, ROLSMAN: No, mo. I am asking does the
plan provide for it specifically?

DR, DAVIES: It doesn’'t cover that specific
éu@stiono

MR, ROLSMAN: It doesn’t cover the givi@g of
notification to people ocutside the low population zéme in
cases where the dosage im the low population zome is no
higher than 30 rems?

DR. DAVIES: Not specifically as you have 10
outlimed it,

MR, ROLSMAN: Ckay.

This would be a convenient spot, Mr., Chairman.

GHAIRMAN A’E*i’zscyg‘g;,~ _Aé:« this time we will recess
and reconvene in this room this aftermoon at 2:15. g

[ lancheon recess. ]

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Please come to oxder,

Before we proceed I might state for the recoxd
what is cbvious, that Dr; Jchn Geyer is not sitting with us
today nor tomorrow, Lf these proceedings extend that far, 20
His othexr commitments prevented his being hexe this week,

Dr. Davies has resumed the stand. Axe you ready
to proceed with further interrogation?

MR, ROISMAN: Yes, Mr., Chairman.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Proceed, please.
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Before we proceed, however, let me inquire
what arrengements have the parties comsidered amongst
themselves to suggest the agenda for today and tomorzow
and Friday?

MR, TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, we are prepared,
following the cross-examinatiom of Dr. Davies, to present
the answers which we now have available to questions the
Board raised with us last week. And followiang that
presentation which it's a little difficult for me to estimate
Jjust how long it will take, Mr. Chairmen, we would then
propose to discuss the schedule of the resumed hearing.

I have mentioned this briefly to Mr. Roisman
and Mr, Karman and I believe we have agreement that this
is the procedure that we should f@lldw for the remainder
of this session of the hearing.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Do you have your amswers to
the questions im writing?

MR, TRGSTEN# No, six. tThey are to be given
orally today. We have not had an opportumity, Mr. Chalrman,
to prepare these in writiﬁg in the short time available,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. Do you think we
can complete them today?

MR, TROSTEN: I think we could.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: If we mun later tomight?

MR. TROSTEN: VYes, I think we will.

10
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH:  Thank you.
Will you proceed with your cross-examination?
MR, KARMAN: Mr, Chairman, may I inquire at
this time with respect to Mr. Thompseon who is present
today, and of course we were prepared for Mr. Thompson
to submit his direct testimony and subject himself o any
cross-examination. Mr. Roisman has indicated that he is
not prepared and will not be prepared at this session for

cross-examination of Mr., Thompsonm and Dr. Davies on certain

aspects of the State’s clain,

Now, Mr. Thompson has am important meeting
scheduled in Washington tomorrow, and if he is not going to
be needed at the end of today’s session I would like to
excuse him, That is, if we extend past today.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, is his testimony in
prepared form?

MR, KARMAN: T have submitted it and you have
a copy, Mr. Chairman, |

CHAIRMAN JERSCH: We have., Well, we might give
consideration if that be received. Get the direct evidence
on the record. I don’t want to overload our repoxrter, but
based on previoﬁs experience with othexr representatives of

the reporter group, we sometimes ask the reporter to stay
3.

ie

20

on into the night, eight or nine o’clock, if it seems advisable,

o txry to make one lomg session, and if we can do that, why,
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maybe we can get some comsideratiom of that matter later.
At this time let us proceed with cross-examina-
tion of Dr. Davies.
MR, ROLSMAMN: Yes, Dr. Davies.
let me direct your attention to Page 10 of

your supplemental testimony, and on that page reference is

made im the second full paragraph to evacuatiom, if necessary,

under certain counditioms,.

Can you tell me is there an evacuation plan
for the low population zome surrounding the Indian Poinmt
reactor?

DR. DAVIES: Not specifically, mo.

MR, ROISMAN: Is there an evacuatiom plam for

the population beyond the low population zone?

DR. DAVIES: Not specifically, mo., HNet
specifically in the plan.

MR, ROLSMAN: Has any couSideration been given
to traffic routes im the event of the need for evacuation
under a varviety 6f traffic conditions: Rush hour,.noneruSh
hour, good weather, bad weather, that kind of consideration,
énd would people who are handling .ihe evacuation have
available to them some analysis, you kmow, if such and such
an avenue was blocked there are three alternatives, that
kind of suggestion?

DR, DAVIES: Yes, That is referred to under

S

10

20
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MR. ROISMAN: WWhat is referred to? The

alternative routes and an analysis of traffic

DR. DAVIES: Vhat is indicated under Alert A

is the fact that some comsideratioms have been given €o

traffic, access to the site, such things as emergencies,

et cetera.

MR, ROISMAN: Is that written down someplace?

I mean are the considerations written down, not the fact that 10

consideration has been given?

the question

DR. DAVIES: No.,

MR. ROLSMAN: They are mot written down anywhere?
DR, DAVIES: No.

CHAYRMAN JENSCH: I womder if I cam understand

and the answer. As I understood the indquiry

does the emergency plan include possible plans for handling

of evacuation during varying traffic conditions, and is that

reflected in

so, how?

section?

the emergency plam, yes or nof?
DR. DAVIES: I said not specifically, mno. 20

MR. ROISMAN: Generally is it im thexre, and if

DR. DAVIES: It is reflected in this Alert A,

MR. ROISMAN: Would you point to the particular
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DR. DAVIES: On Page & of the S.0.P.
‘ CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Are you referring to
Exhibit No. 5?
‘ DR, DAVIES: I don't know the mumber, sir.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Specific Operating Procedure?
DR. DAVIES: Yes, sir, that's right.
MR, ROISMAN: Thank you.
Now, under A is this all of what is shown on
A, on Page & of Exhibit Wo. 5, is that correct?
DR. DAVIES: Yes.,
CHATIRMAN JENSCH: Very well, thank you.
MR. ROLSMAN: Let me just see if I have that
. "7 7 eclear. Your traffic patterns with regard to evacuation is
what is listed in Paragraph A of Alert 4 om Page 4 of New
York State’s .Specific Operatimg Procedures for the Indian
Point Station, 2s that correct?
DR, DAVIES: If you could clarify for me what
you mean by evacuation, I don’t know,
MR, ROISMAN: Well, I am usimg your words as in

your testimony as on Page 10, the second full paragreph, you

say, “Subsequent actioms (imcluding evacuation if necessary)."

That is the evacuation I am talking about,
DR. DAVIES: It may be my mistake them in

understanding the question. Might we go back to Page 77

MR, ROISMAN: Seven of which document?

10

20
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DR, DAVIES: Of the document of my supplementary
‘ testimony.
MR, .ROISM&Ng Yes.

" DR. DAVIES: And the heading there is Very ‘
i
|

Severe Accidents.

MR, ROLSMAN: Ckay.
DR, DAVIES: And this refers to 10-CFR 100.
MR, ROLSEMAM: Yes.
DR, DAVIES: Now, you were asking questions in
regards to traffic comtrol evacustion, et cetera. The respomnse 10
I gave under the S,0,P, Alert A wes ten percent of 10-CFR 100.
This is the prepl.énned regponee, this Alert A,
‘ - »‘ MR, RGISMANE Is. there anyévacuatioﬁ plan
under Alert A? |
DR, DAVIES: Under Alert A no preplanmed, no.
MR. ROISMAN: Is there any evacuation plan
with regard to any nuclear comtingemcy, with regard to the
Indian Point plant? |
DR. DAVIES: I1If I could refer you to S.0.P.,
that is the specific operating procedure, to Parvagraph C 20
on page 3, and I quote, "If there is reason to believe that
‘ the safeguards are not working effectively ox that the
containment 1s not holdimg, or if N.F.0. imstruments of
‘ 2-hour site boundary dose are substantially more than 30 rad,

then BRH would take certain actions.” And then I refer to



1809
Alert C and Alert C summarizes actions to be rxecommended
to the Commissioner of Health. This is im commection with
scmething that would be greater than tem percent of the
design basis accident,
| CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Where is the evacuation in
Alert C?
| DR, DAVIES: Reference to evacuation is

Paragraph 4 on Page 9. |

THALIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, sir;

MR, ROLSMAN: Now can you tell me is there an 10
evacuation plan?

DR, DAVIES: RNec, there is not.

MR; ROLSMAN: Has there been any dxiils
conducted, any tests conducted to determime traffic routes
or traffic controls or briefing of the persommel who will be
conducting the evacuation, or briefing of the public who
will be the subject of evacuation with regard to amy evacuation
contingencies associated with the Indian Point plant?
DR. DAVIES: I believe éhere are a number of
questions that yéu have set forth. 20
MR. ROLSMAN: Yes,
DR. DAVIES: Amnd is thé question with respect to
tests or drills related to evacuation?
MR. ROLSMAN: Yes,

DR. DAVIES: No, there have been none.
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MR, ROISMAN: Im what manner would the public

"be advised of how to evacuate? Im other words, whether

to take persomal belongings or not, whether to comntact
other members of the household who may not be at home,
iike a child on his or her way home from school at the time
that evacuation was ordered, whether to go by cax, whether
to meet st 2 central poilnt, travel by bus? How would that
kind of information be given to the public and when would
it be given, if at all?

DR, DAVIES: The question here relates to
something more than we have developed im our preplan,

MR, ROISHMAN: Well, you testified before there
is no evacuation in the preplan.

DR, DAVIES: Im the preplan, that’s right,

MR. ROISMAN: So we are talking about evacuation,

any kind of evacuation.

DR, DAVIES: Right.

MR. ROISMAN: Has any informationm been provided
to the public with regard to what they would do im the event
of an evacuation, and if not will informatiom be provided to
them, and if so whem, by whom and what kind of information?

DR, DAVIES: No. There has been no information
given to the public in conmectiom with an evacuation. And
it is likely that at the time oxr if an accident does occur

that a number of actions would have to be considered, and
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if it is under the very severe accident that is not
planned, well, we have mnot developed preplams. We would
request and receive the support of all the state agemcies
referred to in the accident plan here, which is substamtial,
to carry out whatever steps would be necessary.

MR, ROISMAN: Who would tell the publlie what
to do?

DR, DAVIES: The responslbility under this plan
rests with the Commissioner of Health to order protective
actions, whatever they may be., Im terms of implementing i0
oxr carryimg out such protective actiomns or such steps,
Comnissioner of Health would request and it's indicated
would receive the support of the Natural Disaster Coordinating
Agency, which is the State Department of Transportatiom,
and'they in turn would solicit and request whatever support
is needed from County Matural Disaster Agemcles, local
Health, full-time local Hezlth Departments, and others.

MR, ROLSMAN: Dr, Davies, who will tell the
public in the event of an evacuation what to do? Either
give the name of the peﬁson or tell me wvhat positicn he ox’ 20
she holds.

DR, DAVIES: On the State Emergency Plan,
in State Emergency Plan for Major Radlation Accidents involving

muclear facilities on Page A-7.

MR, ROLSMAN: Did you say 8-7?
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DR, DAVIES: I am sorry. A, alphabet, 7,
The Commissioner of Health in the left-hand column is
identified, and Item 24 reads, "Directs that protective
action be taken and through Commissioner of Tramsportation
assurxes contuining coordination of federal, state and local
agency staffs and resources to implement protective actioms.”
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I wonder if we could go back

to question vho will inform the public in the area of the

Indian Point Plan, the Governor?

DR. DAVIES: I guess I don’t understand the
guestion here.

MR, ROISMAN: If the public is going to be
evacuated, if that contingency arises, you indicated hexe it
could arise, they have to be told to leave, they won't go on
their own that they should leave, vho is goimg to tell them?

DR. DAVIES: 1 guess when you get down to the
local situation and based uponm this plan that has been
developed it would be through the local county Natural
Disaster Coordinator, State Police, local police, which is
implementing the implementation or directive made by the
Commissioner of Health.,

MR, ROLSMAN: Has any specific imdividual or
position been identified as the ome who is respomsible for
telling the peopie, that is for mzking the communication

directly to individuals livimg in homes where evacuation is

10

20
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to occur?

DR. DAVIES: No.

MR, RUPERT: Mr. Chalrmam, may I refresh the
witness’ memory om this question?

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You can aftexr .the interroga-
tiom, let it go ahead this way.

MR, RUPERT: GCkay, fime.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: It will be & lot better,

MR, ROISMAN: Have any steps been taken to
provide guidelinmes ovr procedures to be used by the persons 10
supervising the evacuation to tell them how to do an evacuation,
that is, what does ome do first, what is dome second, what
information do you give to the public, what do you do with
various contimgent situatioms that might arise?

DR. DAVIES: I have not persomally beemn directly
agsoclated with the agencies, either state or local, that
would implement and carxy out this protective action,

MR, ROL3MAN: Has anyone from your office?

DR. DAVIES: No,

MR, ROLSMAN: Has anybody? 20

DR. DAVIES: There have been discussions with the
planning group in the former office of Civil Defemse which
is now located im the Department of Tramsportation, and those

people have indicated that resources axe available for

receipt of people that might be temporarily relocated.
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I am familiar generally with some ldcations,
such as armories, that would be available for utilization
for receipt of such people,

MR. ROLSMAN: Well, I was going to ask that
next, What about the armories and medical facilities and
places for relocation of these people? Have they been
charted out? Are those precise locations knowa or are
those locations and charts in the hands of the people who
will be responsible for evacuation?

DR. DAVIES: I have here a listing, and this was
provided by people im Civil Defense, of armories and shelters
in the vicinity of Buchanan, listing the specific location,
égg_spa;es, and the numbers that are stocked with supplies,

MR. ROLSMAN: Does your list demonstrate or
indicate at what times those armories and facilities are
open and if they are open how one would go about getting
access to them? Who are the responsible officials who have
the keys and control of the facility?

DR. DAVIES: The list does not show the times
that they would be open oxr not open, The Appendix B-10 to
the State Emergency Plan indicates the procedures under
vhich request can be made for assistance to the Division of
Military and Naval Affairs., At the bottom of that is listed
personnel to be contacted on a 24-hour basis by calling.

MR. ROLSMAN: 1Is that 2 state-wide cfficial?

10

20
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Where it says persomnel to be contacted, gives a number,

DR, DAVIES: Yes, it is.

MR. ROILSMAN: Do you know how long it would
take that official to comntact the individuals who are
responsible for the specific armories in gquestion? Do you
know if arrangements had been made for getting someone over
to open those armories or to make sure that if there are
facilities inside they are needed in the event of a
radiation emergency, that they are readily available and
their location is identifiabie to the people who are coming 10
to the facility?

DR. DAVIES: I do not know how long it would
take,

MR, RUPERT: Mr, Chairman, may I interrupt again.
The State Atomic Enexgy Council has another witness here that
has attempted to ccordinate in lot of this detailed material
that Mko Roisman is inquiring into, and may I suggest that
possibly he might be of some assistance to Mr, Davies in
regard to some of these questioms. |

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, let’s proceed with 20
Mr. Davies'® information and then have additional information;
to be sure, But I presume Dr, Davies is in charge of this
entire program, is he?

MR, RUPERT: Well, Mr. Davies would be responsible

for the decisions that would have to be made within the
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Department of Health, but he is not familiar with meny of
the specific locatione of facilities, supply and so on and
so forth that the other witnesses in the State would be.

The witness that we do have has attempted to
check intc many of these areas and he would be in 2
better position to answer some of these questions,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, thank you. Iet us
see what Dr. Davies has in mind for describing the plan
and what information is available to him so that we will
know what decisions he can make in case this other witness
vhom you referred toc has to be available to him at the
time decisions had to be made.

MR. RUFERT: A1l vight, fine,

MR. ROISMAN: Let me just say, Mr, Chairman,

that my concern here is with whether the witness can identify

the place where this information is writtem down and would
be available in the svent of an emexrgency, rather than
having a witness tell me in which specific armory radiation
facilities exist and where they are located, who has the
key, I just want to know if someone knows that and if so
they have written it down someplace so it would be available
when it was needed.

CHALRMAN JENSCH: Proceed,

MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Davies, goimg on then with

this, on page 10 of your supplemental testimony you referrved

20
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to temporary siielters, armevies, sucrpeicy medical assistance,
primarily mon-radiclogical first aido And what I am trying
to find out is vhat written material is available at this
point; either in the hands of your department or the depart-
ments that you will be contacting, to identify specifically
those armories and medical facilities,; the perscnmnel
directly responsible for making them open to the public in
the event of an emergency, the location of the emergency
supplies within those facilities, and similary kind of detail.

| Is that detail written down in some place, to 10
your knowledge and available in the event of an emergency?

DR, DAVIES: Not totally, no.

MR. ROISMAN: What isn’t written down, or if
it would be easier what is written down? |

DR. DAVIES: Well, what is written down is the
actions, rather specific actions that would be taken for
this, I will call it preplanned emergency plan, which is
ten percent of the design base accident., BReference to Page 10
and the subsequent actions that I have referred to in my
prior testimony have to do with the very severe accident 20
which has not been preplanmned.

Now, there is pointed out here a number of
different types of responses that might be considered or might
be taken at the specific time based upon the specific con-

ditions.
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MR. ROISMAN: 1In the event if evacuation were
required, how long 2 time from when determination is made
| that evacuation is regquired would it take in your opinion

. to have evacuation completed?

DR, DAVIES: I am not certain that evacuation
is required.,

MR, ROLSMAN: I understand. You have in yocur
testimony the words "if necessary.” 1 am now asking you
assuming that it is necessarxy how long would it take? let's
talk about the icw population zone first and then going 10
beyond that,

- DR. DAVIES: Well, in the low population zone

' there are something like 62 to 70 people I believe. Cextain
assumptions would have to be made. If they had their own
transportation or if they don’t., If they do, this is one
condition, If they don't, there are mechanisms for cbtaining
such things as school buées, public transportation. These
resources would be available through the ‘State Education
Department, through maybe local school officials., The
Westchester County plan, I believe, identifies and theirx 20
emergency directory includes some transportation, public

' transportation facilities, so that foxr the low population
zone, 62 to 70 people, it would only be an estimate on my }

‘ part as to -~

|

MR, ROLSMAN: You mean there was nc analysis that
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has been done?
\ DR, DAVIES: No analysis has been done to my

knowledge.

MR, ROLSMMAN: What about for people ocutside the
low population zone? Has any amnalysis been done as to how
long thev would take to evacuate people say two miles,
one mile from the plant boundarxy?

DR. DAVIES: No.

MR. ROISMAN:} Can you tell me why the State of
New York does not -- i0

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Why don’t we take the question
as_you have now propounded it and get his answer before we
proceed? Do you have the last question in mind? Why
doesn’t the Reporter read it. Someﬁhing about have you had
an analysis made of the timing necessary to evacuate within
a two-mile or one-mile areaz beyond the property line?

DR. DAVIES: I think I responded to that no.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: All right. Next question please.

MR, ROISMAN: With regard to the evacuation of
the public and with regard to protective measures that the 20
public might take other than evacuation, it's my understanding
that the New York State Plan does not provide information
being disseminated to the public generally before any emergency
occurs, that the information disseminated te the public about

protective actions they might take or procedures to use in the
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event of an emergency will occur only after the emergency
arises and then will be communicated by the various means
that we have discussed before., Is that correct? Am I
right in restating that?

DR, DAVIES: I think that this is generally
coxrect, ves.
MR, RCOLSMAN: Can you tell me why the State of
New York has decided not to inform the public im advance of
various measures that they might take?
DR. DAVIES: Yes, 10
MR. ROLSMAN: Okay., Would you plesse?

DR, DAVIES: But I think first of all we have

' to outline the parameters we are spesking of, What type

accident are we addressing ocurselves t@?
MR. ROISMAN: Well, let’s stazt with --
DR. DAVIES: 1If we knew that them I think you
could proceed to develop it.
MR. ROLSMAM: - lLet's staxt with one that's within
the tem perceant figure and then ome that's in excess of it.
DR. DAVIES: It's within the tem percemt, let’s 20
say it's less than one percemt, im all likelihood you would
not have any sﬁecific action that would be takem or that
you would want the public to take,
MR, ROLSMAN: Excuse me. I think you misunderstood

my question. Where the conditions warrant specific actionm
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being taken by the public, why does the State not advise
} . the public in advance before emexgencles arise of what
specific actions they would have to take?
. DR, DAVIES: Hell, there are a number of
varied actions that you would take under varied comditions.
MR. ROESMAN: Yes,
MR, DAVIES: And if we might go back to the
less than one percent of the design basis accident from
the standpeint of an ivhalation dose you may not want the
public to do anything, Yet you may have the contamination
of pastureland, whereby some steps should be takem., That may
not evem occur, So that you may have varied types of
. - T:‘ésﬁcnses or&a.rie@ types of protective sections that
should be taken. o L - . B
If it's up o ten percent, if it’s assumed
that it's ten percent, then we, in this analysis éizat we

have made we feel that there are very specific steps e:h#é

should be taken to mimimire off-nite exposuze of the = .. .5 - .

population,
MR, ROLSMAN: Let me give you some examples,
because you are not answering what I'm asking you. It says
' in the emergency plans that New York State has developed
that under certain conditions you might tell the public,

"Go imside, close your windows." Okay?

DR. DAVIES: Yes,
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MR. ROLSHAN: tWhy don't you tell the public
. in advance that when somebody comes around and tells you,
"It's time to go inside and close your windows,” something
' that shows them exactly what it is that they should do,
for imstance, that they should cut off vemtilation systems,
Maybe a little public check-ligt that the person might
have in his hand to know that if he gets ome of those
notifications on the radioc or from & bullhorn that they
would go imside their house and they would know what to do.
They would close the damper on the chimmey or whatever the 10
steps are, Why isn’t that information provided to the
public in advance?
. - DR, DAVIES: Because that mzy not be the actiom
that's indicated,
MR, ROISHMAN: ?ﬁe qﬂesﬁion was assuming that
the man on the bullhorn tells them.
DR. DAVIES: Yes.
MR, ROLISMAN: Thét you are to go imside agd close
up your house, vhy are they not informed of all the details
of how ome goes sbout closing up their house so that they 20
will know what to do precisely?
. Are you tellimg me that im some cases the
instruction would be close the windows on the morth side

of the house but don’t close them on the south?

DR, DAVIES: It may very well be that you'd
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close thewm -~ the population that lives just northeast
of the site, that this would be the primaxy area cf comcern,
that the population living southwest, the wind is mnot
blowing in that divection.

MR. ROLSMAN: No, But I am saying the people
who are living in a certain avea have to be informed that
they should do something. Now, if they are living in a
direction in which the radioactivity is blowing a protective
action is one that’s indicated here in the emergency plan,
namely, that they should be told to go into their houses
and close thelr windows, why are they not given information
in advance before an emergency arises telling them exactly
what to do?

DR. DAVIES: Well, I guess in answer to your
question I would say yes, If this accideat 13 goimng to occur
under these exact conditions,

MR, ROLSMAN: My quéstian wasn’t a yes-no
guestion., The question was why aren't they given imformation
in advance?

DR, DAVIES: Because of the multiplicity of
different types of conditions that could exist at the time
of the accident. |

MR, ROISMAN: In your previous testimony, Mr.
Davies, you have indicated as far as I can tell that there

are only two things that the public can do unrelated to the

20
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guestion of comsumption of products., They cam go imside

and close up thelr houses or they can be evacuated. Now,

can you explain to me where all the nuances come in?

You mean people are told -- you would tell them to close

up their house but only to close up part of it under omne
condition and part of it under amother, or would ycu_tell
them to close it up and if they were told to close it up

it would mean close up the house as tight as you can make

it and stay inside untll a certailn event occurs, you get

a telephone call, you get another notice from us, your
television set tells you something? I can't understand

all the nuances about closing up the house as you axe
_talking about;

DR, DAVIES: Well, may I try to explain?w Maybe
I can clear ié up & little,

Iet's assume that an accident does occur and
the wind is blowing in a certain directiom amd that you
agsume that these are the conditions at the time the
accident occurred with the release of a certain amount
of radicactivity., It is conceivable that the greatest
source of exposure to that population would be their
trying to get out of the area by rumming back and forth and
putting things in the car, versus going in rather caimly
and clesing windows and closing off air conditioners and

'jus; staying there until conceivably the wind changes and

20
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then you can make a different set of evaluations,
‘ Now, to say that at the time the accident
happened 66 or 70 people on Bleakley Avenue should be
. immediately evacuated may be the worst thing that could
be done, because the wind may be blowing directly in that
direction. By the time the people assembled things aad
went back and forth from their house they may recelve a
substantial exposure, So that to predetermine and say that
"under these set of conditions you would do this and
under that set of comnditioms you would do another thing," 10
it's gifficult,
MR, RCUISMAN: I think you misunderstood what
. - —I, was séying vhen I said wnder & certain set of conditioms.
I wasn't saying the public would have their own little
monitoring devices and determine for themselves, But
you indicated the public were then informed of what they
should do by a bullhorn or a radio amnmouncement or some-
thing like that,

DR, DAVIES: Yes.

MR, ROLSMAN: thenm they are informed of it if 20
we started talking about just closing up the normal three-
bedroom house with window air conditioning units, that's
not something that you can say, “Go in and close up your
house.” There are things that people ought to know, that

people might forget about. The sttic. Maybe the attic
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has something that can be closed off. They have got an
attic fan that's going. Maybe that's gocd, maybe that's
bad. They have got a chimmey. ¥When they get a notice
from the man with the bullhorn, "Go im your house and
close up your house,™ the question I am asking you is
why don’t they have something passed out by the State of
New York that tells themsz”lf'y@u get that kind of notice
on the bullhorn or from your radio, this is what you should
do to close up your house"? |

DR, DAVIES: Well, I thought in the preparation
and in the instructioms to be given it’s fairly straight-
forward and simple. Now, the question you ave raising,
maybe it is the thing to do. T T

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Excuse me for intexrupting.
You mean you’d like to th;nk_it over & bit and decide vhether
that would be a proper course?

DR, DAVIES: I thimk it should be looked at.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: .You may proceed, please,

MR, ROLSMAN: Now, with regard to evacuatiom
are there certain things other than the evacuation routes
themselves which the public could be advised of in advance
of an evacuation? For instance, if the public were concerned
about valuables in their house, would they be safe or not,
they might want to know or be interested to find cut will

the streets be controlled or should they take their valusbles.

10

20
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Théy might want to konow, "Well, little Johany is off at
the grade school. Shall I wait until Johony comes over
before I evacuate?”

They may want to know whether they should try
to go all im ome cax. You have got a lot of people who
maybe thexe will be only a housewife at home in the
afternoon. Should the housewives get together in one car
and lock up their houses and leave? That kind of thing.

Now, as I understand it information like that
also is not given in advance. Can you tell mepwhy that kind 10
of information is not given im advance?

DR. DAVIES: Because the preplanned emergency
response 1s based upon levels of release such that the
evacuation that you speak of is not indicated.

MR, ROLSMAN: But if you do have as a contingency
the possibility of evacuatiom, in other words, it°s not ruled
out, you have not written in your plan that under no
circumstances will there be an evacuation associated with
the plan, in fact your testimony on page 10 says, "Subsequent
actions including evacuation if necesgsary." 20

So that you recognize that there could be a
need for evacuatiom, but it's your feeling that -- what I am
trying to find out is why isn’t the public advised if that

event should occur? In other words, if a notice is given

on the radio that it's time to evacuate, why doesn’t the



3100 ' 1828
public have something in their hand to tell them what
‘ steps they shculd take?
DR. DAVIES: Actually we have not developed in
. detail plans for a 10-CFR 100 accident, including mauny
different types of actions.

MR, ROLSMAM: #hen you say 10-CFR 100-~

DR, DAVIES: Well, design basis accident,

MR, ROLSMAN: You mean the State of New York
does mot have detsiled plans to handle an emergemncy in the
event of releases of radicactivity that would occur from
the maximum credible accident at Indian Point Mo, 27

DR. DAVIES: We do have detalled plams. We

' ‘have these detailed plans covered in the documents that
you have seen, We have mot preplamned actions that would
be taken for -- by preplanned th@ iine of questioning you
are asking in terms of evacuation, we have not preplanned
that for | the design basis accident. We have preplamned
this based upon the 10 perceéxt of this design base accident
in detail. And I think this is reflected in my prior
testimony.

MR. ROLSMAN: Did the State of New York at
one time bhave a plan, public plam under the Civil Defense
Department for the use of a fallout shelter by the public
in the event of nuclear bomb attack?

DR, DAVIES: I dom’t know.
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MR. RCISMAN: You were not with the Department
say in the fifties.

DR. DAVIES: I was with the Hew York State
Health Department in the fifties, yes, but not with
Civil Defemse,

MR, ROLSMAN: So you don't know whether such a
plan existed themn?

DR. DAVIES: WMot in terms of details, no.

MR. ROLSMAN: Do you know that there was some

in the event of muclear attack?

kind of a plan for the use of fallout shelters by the public 10

DR, DAVIES: Generally, yes.

- MR, ROLSMAN: Just im your capacity as a
eitizen, do you remember having recéiveé any information
regarding, well, first of all, how you would know whether
a muclear attack was occurring, and, secondly, in general
what kind of steps you as a citizem would take? For
instance, you as an employee at the State Building in Albany,
did you get information with regard to that?

DR. DAVIES: Yes, 20

MR, ROLSMAN: Is that informationm still beisng
given to people generally?

DR, DAVIES: I guess the most curxeﬁt information

I have goes back a few years and the information is that you

would utilize fallout shelters as available,
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MR, ROLSMAN: Were those fallout shelters
marked, identified?

DR, DAVIES: Generally, yes.

MR, ROLSMAN: What about foxr students at schools?
To your knowledge, were thexre procedures set up for students
to take cezrtain action if they were in schools with regard
to a nuclear bowb attack?

DR. DAVIES: I recall the last drill or test
exercise of some eight, ten years ago, ves.

MR, ROLSMAN: There were actual drills that were 10
conducted?

DR, DAVIES: I believe so, because my boy

7_Qgpaﬁéicipated in some type of activity,

MR, ROLISMAN: To your knowledge, were there drills
conducted in large areas? Did New York City ever have drilils
or did Albany ever have drills to see how quickly people
would get off the street and go to fallout shelters, that
kind of thing?

DR, DAVIES: 1 don't kunow. I don’t know what
they had in New York City, 20

MR. ROLSMAN: How about Albany? 1Is that vhere
you have been?

DR. DAVIES: That's where I have lived, but I
don’t recall any dxillé to see how quickly people would get

off the streets.,
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MR, ROLSMAN: You mean as far as you know the
. drills that were conducted were conducted within schools
as opposed to for the general public?
. DR. DAVIES: Gemerally instructed oxganizations,
yes,
MR, ROLSMAN: Is there someone in your depsrt-
ment who might be familisr with that?
DR. DAVIES: Yes,
MR, ROLSMAN: Do you thimk it would be possible
to provide us just some written statement that would indicate 10
what kind of drills, if amy, were conducted for the gemeral
public with regard to the use of fallcout shelters in the
‘  event of nuclear bomb attack?
MR, RUPERT: Mr. Chairman, I domn’t think we ave
really getting anywhere. Dr., Davies is with the Department
of Health and he is not intimately familiar with the procedures
that are the responsibility of the Office of Mational Disaster
and Civil Defemse. As & result, as far as what drills in
regard to fallout back in the late fifties and the ecarly
sixties were made and other information that would be the 20
responsiblility of civil defense, he is not intimately
‘ capable of answering those type of questionms.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, I think what you are
saylng is that you want him to say, "I dom’t know,” when he

doesn’t know. Maybe that's the way to handle it, unless you



B104

1832
put on another witness,

MR, RUPERT: We had one witness here, Mr,
Chairman,

CHAIRMAN JENSGH: We will take that matter
up later., But if the witness doesn’t lmow, just tell him
he doesn’t have to guess on an answer, and we will go on
a little fastex,

MR. RUPERT: ALl right, fine,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We will proceed, please,

MR, ROLSMAN: Yes, Mr. Chalrman., I was merely 10
asking if he thought it would be possible to geﬁ us that
information.
- CHATRMAN JENSCH: Maybe he doesn't know.

DR, DAVIES: I don’t know.

MR, ROISMAN: ¢Ch, thamk you,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. Let'’s proceed.

MR. ROLSMAN: On page 10 of your supplemental
testimony, Mr. Davies, in the third full paragraph, the

second line, the words"approach part 100 values" appear.

You say in the event of a hypothetical accident where 20
off-site consequences approach part 100 values, it is

estimated that from time of .motification of the warning

horn until the time full emexgency plant operations are

established and a public warning is issued it should take

from 45 minutes to one hour between working hours or from
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two to three hours during nonworking hours.'

Now, is the accident that you are referring to
in that perticular place an accident where the releasesg
are in excess of the tem percent figure?

DR. DAVIES: Yes.

MR, ROLSMAN: Can you tell me how you were
able to compute the time that would be imvolved 7
You testified earlier that for accidents where the release
rate was in excess of tem percent you don’t have any
preplanned procedures, 10

DR. DAVIES: I am sorry. Would you repeat that?

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let the reporter reread the

question, please.,

[The pending question is resd by the reporter.]

DR. DAVIES: The time estimate referred to in
this psragraph was based upon getting the resources that are
referred to in the basic plan assembled, or their designees.,

MR. ROLSMAN: Do you want to go on with a further
answex?

DR, DAVIES: Not really, but I might try and 20
clarify a little bit here if I can.

MR. ROISMAN: Let me ask a quesiion. Maybe
that will help your clarification.

Are you telling me that the time estimates there

vhich
involved actions,will be identical, whether the releases at
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the site are above or below this ten percent figure?

DR, DAVIES: They may not be identical, no.

MR, ROLSMAN: Would they differ significantly?

DR, DAVIES: They might.,

MR. ROLSMAN: How then, if there are no
preplanned procedures for the in excess of tem percent
accident condition are you able to state that the time
involved in carrying out these procedures will be a certain
period maximum?

DR, DAVIES: Well, I think what is said here,
there are two things in this paregraph. One fs that until
== one is, "Until the time full emergency command operations
are testablished and a public warning is lssued--"

MR, ROLSMAN: Yes.,

DR. DAVIES: Now, that®s the time relationship
referred to there,

MR, ROLSMAN: But that's what I'm asking you.
Are full emeggency command operations and public warnings
substantia11§~identica1 whether the releases are ten percent,
six percent or eighty percent of the 10-CFR part 100 limits?

DR, DAVIES: Yes. If it is the 10 percent as
w&(have refezre&}zo on the §,0.P, would pretty much take
eﬁﬁﬁct upon repoxting to the Commissiomer or his deputy,

and the response'to take this action ==~

MR, ROLSMAN: TWhat if it’s 25 percent?

10

20
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DR. DAVIES: If it's 25, 50 . percent, or
much greater? |

MR, ROLSMAN: Yes.

DR, DAVIES: There is then a definite
determination that must be made., I would offhand say that
maybe one of the first things would be probably if the
wind is blowing in a2 certain direction that the people
would be advised just to move inm the house,

MR. ROLSMAN: X am talking sbout the time, time
figures. How long it would take to get to the point of
having warned the public and have full emergency command

operations esteblished? Would it take more time if you

~ had relesses of 25, 30, 40, 50 percent rather than the ten

percent or less?

DR, DAVIES: DMNo. I guess vhat we had better
identify here 1s that here is tﬁe situation that we have not
preplanned, that has not been preplanmed in the accident
response capability, It is some order of magnitude greater,
There may be very specific actions that are indicated or
must be takem, but you do it with full knowledge of the data
that is availsble to you, the evaluation that you will make,
and all we say here is that in order to get the nucleus of
the organization, to make some of these determinations,
and by the time you get at leagt an indication of a public

response as to actions taken, the time estimaste here is from

10

20
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45 minutes to an hour or two to three hours for nomworking
times,

MR. ROLSMAN: And that defines whethexr the
releases are 25 or 30 percent or 10 pexcent?

u_DRo DAVIES: No, If it is 10 perxrcent or less
or 1f it is ten percent, this design basis accident that
we are speaking of, there is a procedure here in which the
Comnissioner is advised and it would be recommended to
issue Alert A. If Alexrt A is issued then there are véry
specific accidents that are identified in there. If it's
25 percent, if it's a hundred percent, we then move iinto
Alexrt C, which is referred to on Page 9 of this S$.0.P,,
wﬁich is much greater or could be much greater than what
we have preplanned for, .. |

MR. ROLSMAN: Mr. Davies, on page 10 you have
testified, you wrote it ‘out in 'fact, that in the event of
a hypothetical accident where the consequences of off-site
dose approach part 100 values, that the total time imvolved
from the time of the notification of the warning point until
the full emergency command operations are established and the

public warning is issued will be 45 mimutes to an hour or

two to three hours. I want to know how you were able to

- compute the time that will be imvolved in getting to that

step with the case of radicactive releases approaching

intensity of part 100 standards if you have accurately

10

20
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testified before that the procedures used in that case
are not preplanned? In other words, do more emergency
comeand people have to come to the emergemncy command
post? Is the nature of the warning that is given to the
public substantially differemt? Does it take longer to
decide what kind of warnings should be givem to the public?
If.it does, then how does that enter into your conclusion
that how lomg it is going to take?

DR. DAVIES: I thimk the key here is the.fact
that we have the accident that's much greater tham you 10
pianned for. You don't know how much greater it is, but
it's greater. There may be acticné mich more -- let's
say actions would have to be taken or protective 'steps
would have to be taken and that this time esti;gmte is
based upon getting together those people that ﬁ&uld be
involved in this decision as to the accident and the -
magnitude of the problem and then to issue a public warning.

Now, I think it must be pointed out that actions
should be taken to minimize dose to the population, and
on the other hand the extent of the actions that musﬁ 20
be taken is quite dependent upon the data the information
you"d have and the resources that you can marshal and would
have available to you. -

All I have indicated here is the time estimate

ox getting this group of people together and for then
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. issuing some type of a public warning.

MR. ROISMAN: Well, Mr. Davies, you will be
‘ back on another day and maybe we will go Anto it again.

Let me direct your .attiem‘u‘:ia»rx9 if I may, to
the last paragraph on Page 10 vhere it states that the
movement of people in the low population zone would have
been undertaken before this time, about one-half to one
hour after notification of the waming point., When you
say movement of the people, do you mean Aevacuation?

DR, DAVIES: It could be, yes.

MR, ROLSMAN: All %s,ght,

‘ DR. DAVIES: Yes.,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, could be, What is it?
We are trying to get your definitiomn, I think.

DR, RAVIES: Well, this égain is that very
severe accident, greater than 10 percent of the DBA,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes,

DR, DAVIES: Depending upon meteorological
conditions you might very well move peoplé from that low
population zone.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, what did you mean when
‘ you wrote that sentence?
DR. DAVIES: The people would be moved from
that low population zomne, |

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: i.e., an evacuation, correct?
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DR. DAVIES: Yes.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you.

MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Davies, you have indicated
that no drills had been run tc determine evacuation time.
And that in fact the whole evacuation procedure has not
been plamned, that it falls into that category of
evacuations which are unplanned. How did you compute your
determination by saying by this two to three hour period
maximum or by one to one and a half hours before the
notification of the warning poimt all the people in the
low population zone would have been moved?

DR. DAVIES: Again it's an estimate.

MR, ROISMAN: Based on what facts oxr studies
or testimony?

DR. DAVIES: 1 have no tests,

MR, ROLSMAN: Did you conduct the estimate
yourself or was there someone on your staff?

| DR, DAVIES: This has been discussed with memberxs
of my staff and also with members of the mow -- well, the
staff of the Department of Transportation that’s assumed
civil defense functionms.

MR, ROLSMAN: But you don’t lnow what factors
were taken into account in reaching that estimate?

DR, DAVIES: No,

MR, ROLSMAN: For purposes of evacuation or for

10

20
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purposes of telling people to move inside, close up their
windows and so forth, are there specific standards that
are to be applied to determine when evacuation must occur
and vhen it need not occur, when people must be told to
go inside and when they may not?

In other words, conditions vwhich trigger that
in texms of specific radiation monitoring results?

DR, DAVIES: WNo. If you are dependent upon
specific radiation monitoring xesults you may already have
received substantial exposure. Parts of this plan are 10
intended to take action before some of this type of
evaluation may be available,

Now, to answer the other part of your question,
I would refer you to page 2 undex &) Objective.

MR. ROISMAN: Of what document is this?

DR. DAVIES: I am sorry. New York State

Emergency Plan for Major Radiation Accidents iunvolving

Nuclear Facilities.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: State of New York Exhibit

No. 27 20
DR. DAVIES: On Page 2, paragraph 4, it sets

forth the objectives of the plan.
MR. ROISMAN: Yes, I understand it. We talked

about the objectives eaxlier, But I am trying to find out

if there are standards laid dowm to determine when certain
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actions -- in other words, what conditioms, what is the
minimum condition that would exist and how would you
determine -- you indicated to me that if you relied solely
upon monitoring it might be too late. How do you determine
when to ovder evacuation? What factors will enter into
that decision?

DR. DAVIES: If we are to exceed from inhalation
a 30 rad thyroid positive steps should be taken.

MR, ROLSMAN: 1In other words, when your
analyses of what the total radiocactivity that could be
irhaled by persons im certain locationms indicate that that
could exceed 30 rad, you then order evacuation of the pecple
in the area that might be subjected to that dose, is that
correct?

DR. DAVIES: Consideration would be given to
evacuation,

MR, ROLSMAN: What is the point at which it's
certain that they would be evacuated or is there one?

DR. DAVIES: Well, I have difficulty here with
the question because the word certain implies knowledge that
I am not sure you have,

If you could explain to me the knowledge that

you would have or the certainty I think I could respond

better,

MR. ROISMAN: No. I want you to tell me how you

10

20
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know when conditions exist that require evacuation?
_. For instance, let me give you an example,
The Atomic Emergy Commission has said that if releases
' from a design basis accident from this plant would exceed
300 rems at the site boundary at the emd of two hours,
then the plant would be in violation of the AEC regulation
and couldn’t be given a license.
In other words, they have set a limit. They
have said that is the limit. You may mot exceed it.
Now, I want to kmow do you have anything, does the State of 10
New York have anything like that decided im advance to
determine when there should be an evacuation and when an
' evacuation will be ordered?
DR. DAVIES: Yes. We do have a limit amnd we
would use as the guide the Federal Radiation Council Reports
No. I believe it’s 5 and 7.
MR. ROLSMAN: All right. And what is that limit?
DR. DAVIES: That limit for the thyroid is 30 rad.
. MR. ROISMAN: A1l right.
You were doimg an amalysis of the consequences 20
of the accident and the consequences of the accident as you
' analyze them indicate that a certain group of people living
in a certain location are going to receive am inhalation dose
‘ in excess of 30 rad, even if they stay inside. Does the

New York State Emergemcy Plam provide that they will be
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evacuated?

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Can you answer that yes
or no?

DR. DAVIES: A qualified yes.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Proceed and explain it,
Where does it so provide?

DR, DAVIES: Qualificatiom is that im our
development of this plam our calculations indicate that the
thyroid dose from imhalation would probably not excead
30 rad.

MR, ROLSMAN: Well, the question is does the
plan provide for evacuation when you reached or exceeded
30 rad? Yes or no. And where in the plan i3 it so
provided if the answer is yes?

DR, DAVIES: Im the S.0.P., it's provided for.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Are you talking about State
of New York Exhibit No, 57

DR, DAVIES: Yes, sir,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Will you proceed, please.

DR, DAVIES: Undex Alert C, and that evacuation
would pretty much be related to the 30 rad dose referred to

previously.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, pretty much is how

close; how far, how neax?

DR, DAVIES: Well --

10

20
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Vhere does it say -- it
says, ""directing evacuation if necessary’ under Alert C,
The question is where is the specific stamdard, if you
have one, for am evacuation?

Do you have a specific standard for amn
evacuation?

DR, DAVIES: No.

MR. ROILSMAN: Mr, Davies, can I direct your
attention to page 3 of that?

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Are you going to a different 10
subject?

MR, ROISMAN: No, It's the same,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: 1 think this would be a

convenient place to interrupt your examimation for the

reporter,

MR, ROESMAN: If I could just ask him one more
question.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Proceed.,

MR, ROISMAN: At least I thimk it’s one more
question. On page 3 of the S.0.P, for New York, that’s 20

State Exhibit 5, it says in subparagraph C on that page,

"If there is reason to believe that the safeguards are not
working effectively or that the containment is not holding
or if NFO estimates of 2-hour sité boundary dose are sub-

stantislly more than 30 rad, BRH should,” and une of them
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is, "recommend the Commissioner imstitute alert C."

DR, DAVIES: Yes,

MR. ROLSMAN: Now, the little footmote says
after the words “substantially more tham 30 rad” that this
means some multiple of 30. ILet me just see if I understand
correctly, that multiple you mean two times, three times,
four times 30 rag?

DR. DAVIES: Yes.

MR, ROISMAN: In other words, 50 rad would
not be a condition under which &lert C would be recommended?

DR, DAVIES: No, that is not true. 50 rad
would be some multiple that would be greater cham 30 rad.

MR, ROLSMAN: Well, that’s what I was asking
before, I mean you can multiply 3C rad times the number
1,0001 and will get something a little higher tham 30 rad.

What do you mean vhen you say "this means
some multiple of 30"?

DR. DAVIES: Probably in the ramge of 60 or
abave., |

MR. ROLSMAN: Xt's mot a specific figure?

DR. DAVIES: No,

MR, ROISMAN: Thank you. We can adjourm here.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: At this time let's recess

till 3:45,

{Brief recess. ]

10

20
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Please come to order.

Dx. Davies has resumed the stand. You will proceed with
your interrogatiom, please.

MR, ROLSMAN: Yes, Mr. Chairman,

let me ask you just 8 few more questions on
the evacuation issue., On page 16 of your supplemental
testimony there is an indication that you might, evem under
the preplanped situation, move people inm @ low population
zone, that is even though the comsegquences from the release
from the plant would not involve doses in excess of 30 rad.
Are there standards that have been established for when that
evacuation might be determined or what factors will enter
into the decision, assuming now that your calculations
show that no doszge in the low population zone would exceed
30 rad?

I will dizect your attemtion to the third
paragraph.

DR, DAVIES: Yes. I think this would be quite
dependent upon the professiomal judgment at the time of the
accident,

MR. ROILSMAN: Do you know what factors would
enter into that judgment? In other words, is it a wind
direction question or is it related more to how easy or

difficult movement might be? In other words, in the middle

of a cold, rainy night and that would be an influencing

10

- 20
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factor? I am trying to find out what factors would go
into that decision,
DR. DAVIES: This would be a2 definite con-
sideration, because under that condition, a cold, rainy
night, in all likelihood it would minimize the exposure.

They would undoubtedly be in their residemces and undoubtedly

|
i
on a cold night keep windows closed.

MR. ROLSMAN: You mean it would minimize their 1
exposure i1f they were not evacuated?

DR, DAVIES: They would be better off to remain 10

in their residence than to move. 0
MR. ROISMAN: So whether conditions are one

of the factors that would emter into the decision as to

vhether to move them or not, even assuming the dosages

were 30 rad or less?
DR. DAVIES: Meteorology has to be a factor,

yes,
MR, ROISMAN: Uhat about traffic conditions?

Would that be a factor in deciding whether to order

evacuation? 20

likelihood of death or disability from getting out into
heavy traffic versus staying there, yes, it would have to --
MR. ROISMAN: No, I wasn't trying to mean anything.

|
DR. DAVIES: If by this you mean a greater
I was merely trying to find out, since apparently or at least
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you indicate that the possibility still remains open that
you would have evacuation of the public in a low population
zone even when the dosage that they would receive in the
low population zone is 30 vrad or less. I am trying to
find out what factors entexr into it., One of them indicated
is meteorological conditions. What about traffic conditions?
Is that a factor that entexrs into it?

QRQ DAVIES: Yes,

MR, ROLSMAN: Do you know which way it comes?
More traffic, don't move them, or traffic, don't move them? i¢

DR, DAVIES: It would cut this way. And hopefully
you would institute traffic control immediately under
emergency conditions. But if you were to comnsider the move-
ment of people for a manm-rem savings, and there was
considerable traffic, it's quite conceivable that sitting
out in a car surrounded by a cloud containing some radio-
active materials may result in more exposure than remaining
where they were, They may move right into the path of a
passimg cloud. So that, yes, this would be a factor.

MR, ROISMAN: %hat will you do in the event 20
of people whom you tell to move if they don't want to move?

DR, DAVIES: We have discussed this, and at
the present time it bears an indication that they should
be temporarily relocated or evacuated, that all persuasion

other than force should be attempted.
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MR, ROLSMAN: And if the person is not
persuaded, then they would remain?

DR, DAVIES: Yes.,

MR, ROISMAN: Would that apply equally to
children and adults?

DR, DAVIES: I think it would apply to adults
and the parents. That is persuasion to have them move
setting forth the conditions and problems, et cetera,

MR. ROLISMAN: Well. in other words, if the
parent and child after all the persuasion said, I am not
going and neither is my two-year-old infant,” you would
not attempt to take the infant, even though the parent
didn’t want the infant to go?

DR. DAVIES: I would neot urge upon anyboedy that
is instituting this protective action to take forcibie
actiom.,

MR. ROILSMAN: Now, om pages 17 and 18 of

your prepared testimony you discussed methods for communicating

information to the public, including the use of bullhorns.
Do you have any statistics indicating how many bullhorns
are available in the vicinity of the Indian Point plant
and who has the possession of them,; that is, what public
officials, police?

DR. DAVIES: I do not know the specific number,

I do know that the State Police have bullhorns available,

10

20
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MR, RCISMAN: What about the local police,
the Peekskill or Buchanan Police?

DR. DAVIES: 1 do not know,

MR. ROISMAN: Do you know if those bullhorns
== or let me put it a different way. Doeg the Depaxtment
of Health or anybody concermed with the radiation problems
imposae certain stamdards with regard to the bullhorns,
that is, that they be maintained, that they have batteries,
if they are battery-cperated, that they have a certain
range associated with them? : 10

In other words, arxe there conditions imposed
so that you have full assurance that in the event their
use is needed they will be ready and they will be the right
kind?

DR, DAVIE®: Yes, The inguiry I made in this
regard with a representative of the Division of State Police
is that, yes, they are battery-operated. They are tested
weekly., They are used rather frequently in certain
emergency response conditions that State Police run into,
and that in addition that some of the State Police have 20
amplifiers on State Police cars,

MR, RCLSMAN: Now, that information, is that
also available withlregarﬂ to the local non- State Police,
Peekskill-Buchanan, so forth?

DR. DAVIES: I do not know.




RBiZ3

1851

MR, ROLSMAN: What techniques are plammned for
reaching persons to give them warning either about staying
indoors or to evacuate if they are in apartment buildings?
Saylitas late at night when people would normally be
watching.television or radic.

DR, PDAVIES: The procedures other than the
utilization of bullhorns  or such devices might include
direct knocking on doors of people, if there is a reasonable
number in a localized area.

MR. ROISMAN: Well, iike in an apartment 10
building. You mean there are plans now that would call
for a police officer going through an apartment building
knocking on all the doors?

DR. DAVIES: I don't know of any apartment
building in the low population zone.

MR. ROLSMAN: ¥hat about the population zone
in the area, assuming again this is the most severe accident
conditions?

DR. DAVIES: We have not developed a response

in this regard. 20
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MR. ROISMAN: You indicate on the top of page
18 of your supplemental testimony'that there is no specific
' program of training in the subject of providing public
notice or warnings, and it is not felt necessary to
indicate the officials of the State Department of Heslth,
Public Information Office, have adequate backgrounds énd
such training is felt unnecessary. Do you have thgglthefe?
It's the very top paragraph on page 18.

DR. DAVIES: The wesponse is that there are

public information people in the State Department of Health 10
who through their routine activities, and which would
include emexgency conditions, are advised by professional
staff in the department, and they in turn prepare or
communicate public releases, notices, et cetér&, to the
press. This is the response that I had indicated here.

MR. ROISMAN: Right. That those officials would
not be the ones who would be making notice to the public
by use of bullhorns or knocking on doors and so forth.

DR. DPAVIES: No, they would not.

MR. ROISMAN: And those people who will be making
the notice or the notifications in that manner, they do not 20
have any special progrem of training for the manner in which'
to make those notices? For instance, in order to prevent a

panic by misstating a situation or inadvertently stating it

incorrectly?
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DR. DAVIES: No. They have not received
training.

MR. ROISMAN: On pages 19 and 20 of your
supplemental testimony at the bottom of the page on a
carrying over, page 19 and carrying over to the top of
page 20 and through that page, you indicate that supplemental
food supplies might be necegsary in certain circumstances,
but they are available through the use pf Red Cross,

U. S. Department of Agriculture and the like. Do you have
specific standards of radiation or dosage or monitoring i0
or caleulations or something which you would vse in order

to determine when to actuates the use of Red Cross

supplies or U.S. Department of Agriculture food supplies?

DR. DAVIES: If the total projected dose to
the individual were 30 grams ox more, some type of action
would be indicated.,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Some what? Excuse me.

DR. DAVIES: Some type of action would be
indicated to reduce or minimize this doge. I would expect
that with food, and because the contamination of 20
food would be at a certain time during harvesting or
particularly during the summer months, that the instructions
would be not to utilize, if we had them, leafy green

vegetables or produce from the individual®s farm until the

people have been s0 advised.



1854

MR. ROISMAN: Would progrems be set up to do
monitoring in grocery stores, distribution points? |

DR. DAVIES: Well, first of all the food and
grocery stores, the canned goods, would not be contaminated.

MR. ROISMAN: I understand.

DR. DAVIES: Your bakery products would not he
contaminated, Your dairy éroducts=dwe have talked about
that a little bit. The vegetables that m8y be produced
locally and would enter the market would be the food of
primary concezn. And, yes, I would expect that wé would 10
attempt in our total monitoring and evaluation tc make
some analysis of measurements in such foods.

MR. ROISMAN: But you do not ﬁave a gpecific
amount of gadicactivity in that respect which would warn
you in effect, "Confiseate it," or tell the public, "Do not
eat 1g"? | |

| DR. DAVIES: I have figures in terms of amount of
ingested iodine 131, and the expected dose to the individual,

If we have that data in terms of the amount of possible or
suspected contamination of a food product, and you can relate
this to dose, then you can meke the determination what 20

action you would take.

Now, let me back up again and say that with a

general surveillsnce of the area of pasture and land surfaces

with radiological instruments\?ou can pretty well delineate
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and define areas that might be contaminated and areas that
may be of concern. This would be the intent.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: May I have the question read,
please.

‘[Pending qugétion ié_r@&d by the Reporter.]

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Can'you answer that yes or
no? ‘
DRQIDAVIES: Yes, we do.
CRAIRMAN JENSCH: Thaﬁk you.
MR. ROISMAN: Let me give you some instances
and gee how that might work in practice. Let's assume that
your calculations indicate that the public living in»tﬁe
area one mile from the plant will receive & maximum dose
directly from the relesses from the plant of 20 xad,; |
taking the precéutionary measures that the state hag Qarned
be taken. Probably stay indoors and so forth. It's going
to be about 20 rad.

Now, based upon that would you then have
statistics available so that yOu-could deterﬁine the aﬁbuntv
of say milk or 1eafy vegetables or whatever &he average

person might eat and be then able to figure out by measuring

10

20

the milk and leafy vegetables and so forth that are available

for this same population to assume whether or not you should

put a limit on how much of that they should eat in order for

them not to exceed this 30 rad figure that yoﬁ indicated was
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the maximum, that represents the meximum that you want to
permit the public to be exposed to? Do you have a basis
for making those kinds of ecaleulations sc that you can be
sure that you do keep the public dose at 30 rads or less?
DR. DAVIES: Yes, I do.
MR. ROISMAN: Anﬁ where are those statisties?
DR. DAVIES: You mey find them as attachments
in the form of graphs to the specific operating procedure.

MR. ROISMAN: All right. Well, as I said,

we will come back to this speeific operating proc@dufen 10

When we do that would you be prepared to Just identify for
me in here,indicate precisely where there is shown the amount
of radiocactivity which would be in milk, for instance, that
would warrant, given the 20 rads that have been received
by the publie frOm}the direct releases from the plant, that
would warrant determining that they shouldn't be permitted
to drink milk or only drink a glass a day or whatever your
limits might be?

DR. DAVIES: Yes.

MR. ROISMAN: Okay. Thank you. 20

Now, may I direct your attention to the New York
State Emergency Plan, and the copy that I am working with,
which I had prepared prior to the hearing, is the old version,
but as I understand it substantively we are still talking
about the same thingo. I will refer to it if possible by the

paragraph number which I see at least before we get to the
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appendix pages. The paragraphs are numbered consecutively,
1, 2, 3, 4 and so forth, rather than the page numbexs, since
they differ slightly.

| Now; referring to paragraph 4 of thé State
Emergency Plan, in the second paragraph the statement is
made, '"Protective action to minimize radiation exposure shall
be undértaken at the direction of the State Comﬁisaioner of
Health if the projected absorbed dose is likgly to exceed
the protective action guide as defined iﬁ fepérts No. 5,
No.7 of the Federal Radistion Council, et cetera. \;0

How do you make the determinatioﬁ whether the
dose is likely to exceed?

DR. DAVIES: You actually have to evaluate all
factors: inhalation as a potential source of exposure,
ingestion would be the other source of exposure by food,
water or milk, and the composite intake would represent a
calculated projected dose to the individuaio

MR. ROLSMAN: All right. So in other words,
whether it's likely to exceed or not will be based upon
calculations made and inhalation and ingested dosages? 20

DR. DAVIES: Yes.

MR. ROISMAN: And are they statistics that go into
making those calculations on the inhalation dose based upon

‘monitcring or upon projected or expected radioactive releases

from & plant, given certain information that you get from the
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applicant describing the nature of the accident to you?

DR. DAVIES: Our actions are based upon informa-
tion from the applicant based upon projected offsite con-
centrations of radiocactivity.

MR. ROISMAN: Do you know how those projected
offgite concentrations are computed?

DR. DAVIES: gCenerally.

MR. ROISMAN: Where does the data come from?

In other words, is it a formula such as appears in

TID 14844, takes account of the breathing rate of the public
and takes sccount of the diffusion fectors and it takes +0
account of meteorclogical conditions and all of the various
factors that go into making up that formula which provides

for the dosage at the site boundary?

DR. DAVIES: The basis for our estimates includes
the TID 14844 as set forth in the safety analysis developed
by Con Ed and contained in their reports. We also have
utilized the information provided by the Atomic Energy
Commission staff in their safety evaluation for Unit No. 2
in which thgy have made certain calculations. 20

MR. ROISMAN: Well, let me put it in a different
way. The analyses in TID 14844 are those that have appeared
in the staff safety evaluation of the FSAR. Assume that

& certain amount of radioactivity would be released from

the reactor vessel in the event of a design basis accident,
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double-ended pipe break, and then they compute the leak
rate for the containment and then they add in some non-
variables: breathing rate and things like that. They come
up with a computation of what the maximum release ﬁight‘be,
assuming the worse kind of meteorological conditions and
the like.

Now, do‘you get a figure from the applicant
that says in.effect, "We just had a design basis accident,
double-ended pipe breék, therefore the amounﬁ'of radioactive
releases at the site boundary computed under TID 14844 10
under very conservative assumptions is sc many rem; and
then you maké computations, knowing that figure as to how
much the public will be exposed and what kind of proteéﬁiye
actions would be.@pprOpriate? ’ |

DR. DAVIES: We already have that figure from
the applicant.

MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, I am wondering if
perhaps at this point the applicant should fespond to
Mr. Roisman's question, since his inquiry concerns the
type of data that the applicant would provide to the state 20
in the event of such an accident.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let's see what he understands
will be provided, because it may affect his own judgment
on the matter. We will proceed. We will proceed in your

cross-examination.




MR. ROISMAN: In other words, you. know what
statistics have been computed for purposes of the design
basis accident, what the amount of radioactive releases

would be at the site boundary, is that correct?

DR. DAVIES: Generally, yes. That is correct,

MR. ROISMAN: All right. Are those figﬁres
that the applicant computes for the design basis accident
different than the site boundary doses that are computed
by the staff, by the AEC staff?

DR. DAVIES: Yes. |

MR. ROISMAN: Which figures is it that you
use in making your judgments on how much radiocactivity
is projected to be released?

DR. DAVIES: We used ten percent of the
AEC's figure. A

MR. ROISMAN: Ten percent of the AEC's figure?

DR. DAVIES: Yes. |

MR. ROISMAN: Now, I understand that you used
ten percent of the AEC figure for figuring out what your
plans should be,

DR. DAVIES: Yes.

MR.° ROISMAN: How about when you are actually
in & design basis accident situation? Do you take the
AEC's projected figures and also take only ten percent of

that or do you figure what the dosages will in fact be to

the public?

1860

10

20
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DR. DAVIES: Well, we have taken the ten percent
of the AEC's figure.

MR. ROISMAN: Yes. And you used it to decide
how much emergency procedures you wanted to provide,

DR. DAVIES: Yes.

MR. ROISMAN: Now, when you are actually in a
real accident situation you still reduce the AEC figure
by this 90 percent?

DR. DAVIES: That is correct.

MR. ROISMAN: Do you have any statisties or 10
figures that you are gathering during the coﬁrse of the
accident which would help you decide whether your assumptions
about what the dosages to the gﬁblic will be are sccurate
or inacecurate? In other w02639 iS there a certain kind of
monitoring that’s. going on at théfsite boundary or
elsewhere that would help you verify--you have‘assumed
that the amount that will actually be released is only ten
percent of the worst projected by the AEC. How can you _
check that? N _ ' 20

DR. BAVIES: The answer is yes. Many things
would be done to check_this levelvof release. One would be
some time after the fact, it may be 24, 48 hours, but it would
be thyroid check, measurement for the thyroid activity

which could be done relatively quickly of selected people

that may be ==
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MR. ROISMAN: That's right.
DR. DAVIES: Not all the populace.
MR. ROISMAN: You will analyze some people who
for instance live in the low population zone, that kind
of thing?
DR. DAVIES: Right. This is some time after
the fact, but it's an evaluation you can make,
Secondly, there are some selective air samplers
operating around the site in which the filters could be
pulled off and measurements mede for radioaétivityo 10
MR. ROISMAN: When would those be likely to
occur, the air sampling?
DR. DAVIES: I am sorry.
MR. ROISMAN: When would the air ssmpling be
done for you to check the figures?
DR. DAVIES: We do have some continuous air
sampling around the site. I believe at least a couple are
on tée site. I'd have to check; ' But they operate continuously
in the collection of a sample of air. | _
MR. ROISMAN: But when would the New York State 20
People be looking at that information? I don't mean
physically looking at it. Perhaps getting in touch with the
applicant, saying, "Would you please tell us what the
continuous munitoriﬁg of the air shows in terms of radiocactivity

at these gites?”
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When would that occur? Talking now from the
time the accident initially occurs. |

DR. DAVIES: Well, Lif the accident were to oceur,
and assuming that the cloud passed over the sampler, it
w2y not, but if it did end you had been collecting the
sample for e period of an hour or two, that sample could be
removed and taken to the lab and immediately counted for
iodine. So that you would have then information as to the
amount of lodine that you collected in this air sampler.

MR. ROISMAN: Is it your understanding that 19
the earliest that New York State would have informatidn on
the continuous air sampling would be within an hour or two
after the accident?

DR. DAVIES: No, I didn't mean to imply that,

MR. ROISMAN: Okay. What would be the earliest?

DR. DAVIES: You may not be able to get it,
The cloud may not pass over the air sampler.

MR. ROISMAN: I understand it.

DR. DAVIES: 1If I might just continue, I believe
the plan mentions aerial monitoring, which I . think under 20
satisfactory weather conditions, and we have talked with
the health and safety laboratory of the Atomic Energy
Commission, portable instrumentation could be placed aboard
a helicopter and measurements made over land surfaces to

detect radioactivity.
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MR. ROISMAN: How soon would you expect--what
would be the earliest that that sampling should begin?

DR. DAVIES: Possibly within six hours under
reasonably average conditions.

MR. ROLSMAN: I understand.

DR. DAVIES: You could have very poor weather and
it may be 24 hours.

MR. ROISMAN: Yes, I follow.

I am concerned here st least for a few moments
about how you handled the two-hour doses. A% you know, the 10
10-CFR Part 100 standards talk about two-hour doses at
the 520 meter distance, and then 30-day doses at the
100 meter distance. MNow, you heave testified that in
figuring what the two-hour dose actuslly is at the site
boundary you are assuming that it will be one-tenth of the
worse calculated by the AEC, usiﬁg its very'canservative
agsumptions. I em trying to find out how you get information
to verify that before the two hqurs are up and how you ave
able to take corrective actiom if it proves that the
figure shouldn't have been ten percent but should have been 20
forty percent.

DR. DAVIES: You aren't going to be able to get
that specific figure in two hours.

MR. ROISMAN: All righet.

Let me direct your attention to paragraph 6 of
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the State Emergency Plan. I am sorry, paragraph 7, entitled

Public Information, subparagraph B. It says, “Specific

information on recommended protective actions to reduce the
exposure will be promptly disseminated to the affected
public by the most expeditious means available.”

I1t's on page 6.

DR. DAVIES: Yes, I have it, yes, sir.

MR; ROISMAN: Cen you tell me what means are
available other than the ones that we talked about? 1Is
it television, radio, bullhorns, door=€o~door>knocking? 10
Are those the means that are available for getting the
information to the public?

DR. DAVIES: Yes, primarily.

MR. ROLISMAN: There is no firehouse warning,
ringing of bells or whistles or something of that nature
that would even--something that would tell the people,
“"Something has happened at the nuclear facility. Go in
énd turn on your radic to a preseclected channel and you
will find out what has happened and what you should be doing
aboutJit?" 20

DR. DAVIES: No.

MR. ROISMAN: Nothing of that sort.

And the State Emergency Plan--I am sorry I can't
give you the cross page to your revised plan--but it's the

page that's entitled Support Activities by the Executive
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Department, Division of State Police, Under the Direction of

the State Commissioner of Health,

DR. DAVIES: Yes.
MR. ROISMAN: 1 believe it's page B-3.
DR. DAVIES: B-3, yes, sir.
MR. ROISMAN: 1Is that correct?
DR. DAVIES: Yes.
MR. ROISMAN: Now, have you some place in the
documents that you have provided us withw=have you got a
detall of the actual number of State Police in the vieinity? 10
And where, for instance, something regarding their patrols,
where the radio-equipped cars might be at a given time, ow,
ydu know, what the paremeters of their patrol areas are and
the 1like? |
DR. DAVIES: NWo, ncﬁ,apecifically, |
“MR. ROISMAN: Do you know if that information is ‘
available from the State Police, if they are able to say
now, iﬁfadvances_that if an accident occurs at 3 o"élock
in the afternuén you would expect this many cars to be within
ten miles, that many within thirty miles, assuming no unusual 20
conditions that would take police away from their assigned
responsibilitieg?
DR. DAVIES: Yes, we have discussed with them these
natters. |

MR. ROISMAN: And it's your understanding that they
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do have that data?

DR. DAVIES: Yes. They also--the discuésions
that I have had wi&h them indicates the number of state
police they have on duty evailable during off-duty hours
and they have indicated--we have outlined the probable
situation in vegards to the accident and they have indicated
that they are prepared to respond.

MR. ROISMAN: Well, what I am txrying to £ind
out is when the emergency is actually occurring, and T
gather that the control over emergency procedures is taking 10
place in the gtate Snergency operation center, how will
the state eémergency operation center be able to keep track
of where the resources of the State Police are at a given
moment, and, for instance, if‘they get information that
certain actions need to be taken involving the police will
they be able to know by looking at a sort of an overall
chart exactly what resources they have at given points and
be able to move them, or will they have to in turn contact
the State Police and say, "We don't know what you have avail-
@ble and where it may be, ﬁut if you have anybody available 20
in this area, get them over to some other aresa.”

DR. DAVIES: 1It's my understanding that the State
Police has contact, radio communication,; with their district
officers. I do not know if they specifically»ééve the location

of each car or each txooper in the barracks or district office.
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MR. ROISMAN: I am even trying to find out if

the Emergency Operating Center in the event of an emergency
would ﬁ@ve that data available to it in the Center so that
the--I take it that control for the allocatiom of resources
comes initially from the Emergency Operating Center.

DR. DAVIES: We have been assured @hat the
resources will be made svailable.

MR, ROISMAN But it's your understanding that

the Emergency Center won't knmw preclsely where the

resources are? R 10

DR. DAVIES: Amy speéifi@ point in time, no.

MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairmen, I think that
completes my ecross-examination of this witness at this
time.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, if there is to be further
cross-examination I guess we had better defer any further
interrogation in that regaxd prior to completing this.

I understand the staff has a witness who cannot be here to-
morTOowW.,

MR, KARMAN: Yes, Mr. Chaivrman, 20

MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, I have just one
guestion for the witness. May I present it?

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Surely.

MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Davis, applicant has testified

concerning the information that would be provided to the
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state immediately following an accident. 1Is it correct that
the Stéte Health Depertment will use this infoxrmation which
would include calculated thyrold dose levels at various
distances dovnwind in determining, in meking 1lts initial
determination as @6 what, 1if any;:pro@eéttve actions were
needed? 1In other words, would the actual estimates given
to the State Health Department by Che applicahﬁ be used in
making this initial determination?
DR. DAVIES: Yes, it would. l
MR. TROSTEN: Thank you. | 10
CHAIRMAY JENSCH: Wéuid you apply & ten-percent
factor om those d@éés? As I undérstoods you were going to
use only ten peréent of somebody’s figures for some other
determination. wbuld you likewise apply a ten-percent
caleulation for this information from the applicent?
DR. DAVIES: We have already done that in our
S0P, sir,
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well, thank you.
MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairmen, I am'not sure, but
it seems to me in listening to the questions‘that there may 29
be some confusion in the record as to just what this ten-

percent factor was applied to, ana I am just wondering if--

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Do you want to get the transcript
to review it?
I1f that is agreeable you may have an opportunity

e
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to defer your further examinstion till then.

MR, TROSTEN: A1l zxight, Mr. Chalrmen.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Vexy well. Thank you, Dr.
Devies. And you are temporarily excused, subject to furthex
recall, y

By the way, I might ask you, when was this New
York State emergency plan for major radiation accidents
involving nuclear facilities which is now Exhibit State of
Mew York No. 2 prepered, do you know? I notice it has the
date of May 1971 omn it.

DR. DAVIES: This was the one that was revised
in both April--during April and May.

MR. ROESMAN: I é@@, I was wondering why it
wasn't exchenged among the parties here until what is it,
today?

MR. RUPERT: Mr., Chairmen, we did not distribute
the May copy of the emexrgency plan because basically the
only difference between the May document and the February
document is organizational changes. For instance,
responsibilities that were previously delegated to the
Civil Defemnse, Office of Civil Defense in the Executive
Department, were assumed by the State Police of New York.
And since it did not seem to be any material change in the
document we waited until this morning to distribute it.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, I understood you dis-

10

20
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tributed it this morning, but what prevented you from
distributing it before? Did you have any restrictions as
to why you shouldn't exchenge it?

MR. RUPERT: No. Only in the sense that we did
not have enough copies avaiiableo But if there was any
surprise on any of the parties it is my fault and I
apologize, if the Board is concerned about it.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: How about the State of New York
Exhibit No. 5 which bears the date of June 30, 18717 Why
wasn't this exchanged before today? 10

MR. RUPERT: Then again there were copies that
were not available until last week. I should have
distributed that earlier, too, Mr. Chairmen. I apologize

for not doing so.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, if you have any more
documents=-

Do you have any more that you are going to
exchange? We will receive them now if you have any.

MR, RUPERT: No, I don't.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Are you likely to have any 20
more, do you know?

MR. RUPERT: Well, it would depend upon whether
Mr. Roisman would make any request., He did make a request

regarding some of the notes, I believe, of Dr. Davies in

regard to time sequence.
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: In regard to another request
are you plenning something like operating procedure stops,
substitutions, some more substitutions?

DR. DAVIES: No, Mrx. Chaizman.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I thought thet since we have
been endeavoring to get en exchange of documents, and I
realize ¢that you are meking a first appearance here, and I
just wanted to express the request that you exchange it
early in advance, because it does extend the time of the
hearing. And we are anxious to avoid delays. | 10

Thenk you, Dr. Davies, You are temporarily
excused,

MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairmsn, way X just say on the
documents, in the document that we filed when the hearings
began last Tuesday we indicated in the proposed crogs-
examination with regard to this supplemental testimony several
documents thet we would want to receive, and 1t’s my under-
standing that the State of New York has produced those ox
is perfectly willing to produce them. The only thing that I
might request is if they would identify which document is in

20
responge to the specifiec question. For instance, I was just

looking now on page 6 of that document that we filed,
paragraph 8-F. We asked you to desexibe in detail and produce

& copy of the "State Large Scale General Emergency Response

Capacity,"”
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During the cross-examination today we had
some difficulty in pinning down precisely what pages of the
documents that we have appropriately have that title to
them and if the State of New York merely tells in response
to these specific requests for documents which document
or portion thereof meets that, so we would be able to relate
it back to the supplemental testimony of Dr. Davies, that
would be helpful. |
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Would you be able to discuss
that between you and the gentleman? 10
MR. RUPERT: Yes, I will.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well.
In oxder to accommodate the staff, if there is
no objection, would you call your next witness.
MR. KARMAN: 1'd like to call Mr. Dudley
Thompson .
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Will you come forward and
be swoxm, please;
DUDLEY THOMPSON, having been sworn,
testified as follows: 20
MR. KARMAN: Mr. Thompson, will you'please state

your name, your employer and the position you hold with such.

MR. THOMPSON: Yes. My name is Dudley Thompson.

1 am employed by the United States Atomic Energy Commission

as chief of the Operational Safety Branch in the Division of
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Reactor Licensing.

MR, KARMAN: Did you prepare & statement of youx
professional qualifications for this heaxring?

MR. THOMPSON: Yes, I did.

MR. KARMAN: Do you have any corrections or
notations to 'such statement?

MR. THOMPSON: No, I do not.

MR. RARMAN: 1Is the statement of professional
qualifications true to the best of your knowledge?

MR. THOMPSON: Yes, it is. ' 10

MR. KARMAN: Do you adopt it as part of your
testimony in this proceeding?

MR.. THOMPSON: Yes, I do. |

MRa_KARMAN: Mr. Ch@iﬁm&ns at this time I offer
into evidence the statement of prﬁf@ssional qualifications
of Mr. Dudley_fhompson and requést that it be incorporated
in the tr&nscript aé if read. It has been previously dis-
Eributed to the Bogrd and all the parties.

CHAIRMAE JENSCH: Any objection by the applicant?

MR. TROSTEN: No objection, Mr. Chairman, 20
CHATRMAN JENSCH: Citizen's find any objection?

MR. ROISMAN: No objection.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: WNew York State Atomic Energy

counsel?

MR. RUPERT: No objection,



DUDLEY THOMPSON

fROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS

OPERATIONAL SAFETY BRANCH

DIVISION OF REACTOR LICENSING

I am Chief of the Operationél Safety Branch in the Division of Reactor

. Licensing. I am responsible for supervision of branch activities, which

include development}éf appropriate guides for evaluation of operational

-aspecEs of reactor licensing with particular emphasis on adequacy of opera-

ting organizations and of administrative and procedural controls, including

emergency planning. S

I attended the United States Military Academy and received a B.S. degree in
1951. I received my masters' degree in E.E. with minors in'physics and

mathematics, from Purdue University in 1956,

From 1956 to 1960, I was an instructor, and later an assistant professor, in
the Department of Electricity at West Point, where I instructed cadets in E.E.

and nuclear physics.

In 1960, I resigned my Aray commission .and accepted a-position as Group

Leader, Reactor Opefations at Brookhaven National Laboratory, where I had

complefe responsibility for operation of the Brookhaven Graphite Research

Reactor and of the Medical Research Reactor. I also served as principal
understudy to the Head of the Reactor Division, acting for him in his absence
and assisting in the design, construction and operation of the High Flux

Beam Reactor.
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"While at BNL, I served on several ad hoc .committees for the purpose of

management review and audit of operation of the BNL critical facility and
the High Intensity Radiation Development Léboratory; and as Secretary of

the Laboratory's Reactqr and Critical Experiments Safety Committee.’

In June, 1967, I accepted my present position with the Atomic Energy

Commission.

I am Vice-Chairman-elect of the Reactor Operations Diviéion of fﬁe Amer-
.ican Nucléar Society and ﬁave served on the Executive Committee of that
division for the pést six years. I am a member of Subcommittge ANS-3 of
ﬁhe standards Committee'of‘the.American Nuclear Society, and a former

Assgciate Editor of Nuclear Applications, a professional journal of the

American Nuclear Society, and have served as a member of tihe society's

 Publications Committee. I am also a Senior Member of the Iistitute of

Electrical 'and Electronics Engineers and of Tau Beta Pi and Eta Kappa Nu.

~engincering honor societies.
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I would suggest, however, that
. the request is granted, but could the witness, as did Dr.
Davies, give & very brief summary of it so we may have it
‘, for the benefit of the public here?
MR. KARMAN: That will be fine. Would you please,
Mr. Thompson.
MR. THOMPSON: In my position as chief of the
Operational Safety Branch in the Division of Reactor Licensing
I am responsible for supervigioﬁ of branch activities, which
inelude development of appropriate guides for evaluation i0
of operationsl aspects of reactor IL:%Lcen.s:‘!.ng,a with particular
emphasis on the adequacy of the operating organization and
.. of administrative and procedural controls, iﬁcluding emergency
' planning.
I attended the United States Military Academy
at West Point and received a Bachelor of Science degree in
- 1951, I received my Master's degree in electrical engineer-
ing with minors in physies and mathematics from Purdue
University in 1956. From 1956 to 1960 I wasz an instructor
and later an assistant profesgor in the deparément of 20
electricity at West Point where I instructed cadets in
electrical engineering and nuciear physics.
. | In 1960 1 resigned uiy army posiéion and accepted
& commission asg group leader for resctor operation at

. Brookhaven National Laboratory where I had complete responsgibility
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for operation of the Brookhaven graphite research reactor
and of the medical reseaxch reactor.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: May I interzupt. Have you
been in nuclear reactor activity generally since that time?
Is that correct?

MR. THOMPSON: Yes, I have.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: And you worked at Brookhaven
Laboratory until you joined the Atomic Energy Commission?

MR. THOMPSON: And that was in 1967, yes, sir.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: And you are & member of the
Institute of Electrical and Electvonics Engineers and
Tau Beta Pi and Beta Kappa Nu, Engineering Honoxs Society,
is that correct?

MR. THOMPSON: Yes, I am.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: Is there any other thing that
you went o add to this summary?

MR, THOMPSON: I think not, Mr. Cheirman.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: Thank you very much.

Will you proceed.

MR. KARMAN: Yes, sir.

Mr. Chairman, at this time I would like to offer

into evidence a document entitled Extent of Advance Emergency

Planning for Coping with Potential Accidents, a copy of

which has been distributed to the Board and all the parties.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: 1Is there any objection by

i0

20
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the applicant?

MR. TROSTEN: No objection, Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Citizen's Fund for the
Protection of the Environment?

MR. ROISMAN: WNo, but we would like to reserve
our right to cross-examine at another time. We received
it this morning, Mr. Chairmen.

CHAIRMAN JEWSCH: Verxy well,

New York State Atomic Energy counsel?

MR.RUPERT: No objection, Mr. Chairmen,

FARMAN: T would like to at this time ask
Mr. Thompson--~

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Excuse me for a moment ,
please.

The reguest is granted and the reporter is
directed to. incorporate this statement identified by staff
coungel into the transcript. You have copies in sufficient
number €o permit physical incorporation?

MR. KARMAN:‘ I do, Mr. Cheirman.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The reporter is directed to
physically incorporate within the transeript the statement
identified by staff counsel for which this witness takes
responsibility,

Will you proceed.

MR. RARMAN: I was just going to at this time ask

10

20
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Mr. Thompson whether he participated im the preparation
of this particular document.

MR, THOMPSON: Yes, I did.

MR, KARMAN: Is this @ copy of the document
just identified which you have before you?

MR. THOMPSON: Yes, it is.

MR. KARMAN: Are there sny corrections or
additions in the document you wish to make?

MR. THOMPSON: No. I have none.

MR. KARMAN: 1Is the content of thisz document 10
true and correct to the best of your knowledge?

MR. THOMPSON: It is,

MR. RARMAN: Do you adopt the document as your
testimony in this proceeding?

MR. THOMPSON: Yes, I do.

MR. KARMAN: I have no further questions of
this witness. |

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well.

Does anybody desire to interrogate at this time
or make any clarification with respect to this document? 20
Applicant?

MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairmsn, I, too, have just
received a copy of it today, so I'm not prepaxed at this
time to interrogate the witness.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: WNew York State Atomic Energy

coungel?
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MR. RUPERT: We only received a copy this
morning, too, Mr. Chairman, so we are not prepared to

cross-examine,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Does the Citizén"é Fund desire

to have any clarification at this time?

MR. ROISMAN: Not at this time, Mr. Chairman,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, let me inquire €o see if

I have the si&uationhin mind with reference to your
statement. 0

Does this statement that you have prepared,
Mr. Thompson, reflect a review of the matters set forth in
the State of New York Exhibits No. 2 and 57

MR. THOMPSON: No, Mr, Cheirmen, it does not
include explicit evaluation of the New York State exhibits
you cited.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Is it your intention to give

revieyg of those documents?

MR. THOMPSON: Not explicitly, no, sir.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Would that be within the range

of your ordinaxry duties and functions?

MR. THOMPSON: No, sir, it would not.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I am just trying to understand

the scope of your presentation, the extent of advance

emergency plamming for coping with potemtial aceidents.

MR. THOMPSON: Mx. Chalirmen, I don't meen to be

10

20
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29
unresponsive. I was trying to be as direct as possible in
my answer. As the Board is aware, bﬁt perhaps spectators
may not be, the Division of Resctor Licensing conducts
evaluations of aepplicants' submittals. It doegs mot conduct
evaluations of state programs. We have no authority nor
responsiﬁility to do that in any formsl mamner. It is
true that we have infoxmal contact with representatives
of varicus gtates to gain an ewareness of the proposals
that they are setting forth in meeting their responsibilities
as governmental agencies. But in trying to give you a direct
answer to your question perhsps I waes a little bit mislead-
ing. We have not explicitly evaluated the New York State
submittals in this record, and we have no official status
with regard to our sbility to review those.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: Well, aside from any official
capacity, are you in 8 position in the recess that we will
havé to give & feview of those two documents, State of

Nery York No. 2 and 5?

Mr. Chairman, the witnesg--

10

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You don’t want to do it, is 20

that correct?
MR. KARMAN: I didn’t say that, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Not yet.
MR. KARMAN: As the witness indicated, the

Atomic Energy Commission has no review guthority over the
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State of New York., We certainly have looked at the plan
and will continue to look at the plan and may have résponse
toe certain-sp@cific questions related thexeto. But under
no circumstances are we reviewing this plan for you,
CHAIRMAN'JENSCH: Oh, I understand, but my
point is this. As I understand it the spplicant has
indicated that if this incredible, unlikely, remote and
probably not-to-occur ineident does in face arise, they
will do some monitoring and have certain env ironmental
activity going on and make some calculations and then as-- 1
I don’t want to chavecterize this matter imcorrectly, but
they are going to eall up somebody in the state, and good
luck from there on. And I thought that there ought to be
some veview of how effectively the public will be protected |
if the applicent is going o turn the responsibility for
evacuation and so forth over to the State of New York, and
I thought mybe @ gentleman with this background and the 1
work that he does would at least be able to give us some
comments on how well the publie protection gystems will be
implemented, although we recognize it cammot be an official 20
review and there ig no intention of the federsl government

€o interfere with the state government activities.

RMAN: We certainly will endeavor, Mr.
Chairman, to answer any pertinent questions to the best of

our ability,
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I hope they will all be
pertinent. But if they are not I hope you won't regard them

as impertinent.

Thegse are questions not necessarily
only from the Board, Mr. Chairman.
MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chaixman, I will finally make
an obsexvation with respect to your remarks.
Of course the applicant’s emergency plans have
been prepared and submitted for review of the Atomie Energy
Commission in ecomplience with Appendix E of 10-CFR Part 50 10
and other provisions of Part 50, and of course the overall
emergency plan which does involve participation by state
agencies in accordance with the Atomic Energy Commission's
regulations is subject to ﬁeview by the @ivisioq~@f
Reactor Licensing, and has been reviewed by the Division
of Reactor Licensing and I didn't interpret Mr. Karman's
remarks as being inconsistent with what I have just said.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: MNo. I think that this probably
is somewhat related to I think the inquiries that were made
of the applicant some time earlier now proceedings to this 20
effect: whether the applicant has any suthority to assist
or perhaps initiate.evaeuatioﬁ, if that situation should be
warranted, I do think that a statement that is contained

within witness Thompson's presentation is something that

might well be borne in mind on page 5 of this statement in
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paragraph 6, He states that advance preparation clearly
should include provisions for implementing protective
meagures for residents of low population zone. One cannot
state with absolute certainty that aceidents larger than
the design basis accident as realistically calculated will
not oeeur. However, such accidents are certainly exceedingly
improbable, hoping that accidents that might call for
resources beyond those covered by the developed advance
emergency preparations might require the additional resources
of state agencles and so forth do not occur, I inferred from
his presentation that since additional resources of state
agencies might well be utilized that there would be some
review of that progrém,

Now, I think that in one of our earlier cases
I inquired whether the applicent intended to'd@putize any
of its persomnel, a&s for instance, the Florida Power &
Light “people lmd done, because lacking such personnel the
applicant’s employees might not. be qualifiéd or empowered
€o assist or initiate evacuation if that should occur. I
think some of the evidence here may indicate a problem
about evacuation, and I just wondgm whether if that were a
responsibility of having applicant’s employees deputized,
whether that would be something within the review of what

the staff could do, or whether this prograﬁ that the state

has prOpoéed will teke care of any requirements in that

S~ .

10
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regaxd.

And I think that all aspects of this whole
matter, incredible as it may be, remote as it may be, or
would éver be the probabilities of it, I think might be
considered in the course that a review of what the
emergency protection plens should be, and this gentleman
28 a8 witness from the regulatory staff of the Coa'?;s‘sion‘
is in & position to speak objectively about these ﬁamter‘p,,
@nd I think his opinions would be helpful to ‘the cons id,efraa
tion of the matter.

He may also desire to review not only State
of New York Exhibit No. 2 and State of New York Exhibit
No., 5, but certainly the evidence given by Dr. D&yi@s
this morning and this afternoon and the caleulations that
he has made or indicated are available to him.

MR. KARMAN: You may rest assured thet will be
done, Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. Thank you.

MR. TﬁOMPSON: Mzr. Chairmen, I would just like
to offer the comment that we were a little texrdy, perhaps,
in getting our testimony in this morming, so I think--

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, if you take that up
it will save some time.

MR. THOMPSON: This is probably an opportunity

to get even. If they can’t look at mine till later T will

10

20
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look at theirs later, but--because I got theire this

morning.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Certainly an opportunity will
be given. As I understand, & recess m8y be required, If
there is nothing further at this time we wille-
DR. BRIGGS: Hold it.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Oh, excuse me.
BR. BRIGGS: Mrx. Karmsn, does the AEC or the
federal govermment have any responsibility or any
authority to protect, I will say, the health of the public 10
in the event of an accident like this? In other woxds,
do they have &ny responsibility for intervening or any
authority to intervene?

Intexvene? The federal government

will be ready to assist the local authorities in any matters.,
DR. BRIGGS: 1Is this an assistance they provide

or do they have a responsibility for taking care of the

people and seeing that the proper procedures are provided?
MR. KARMAN: I em not quite sure I understand.

At what stage of what problem, Mr. Briggse? 20
DR. BRIGGS: An accident hasg happened and iodine

is floeting out over the low population gone, and the other

zones, and just what are the responsibilities of the Atomic

Energy Commission and the federal govermnment under thesge

circumstances?
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MR. KARMAN: I see my witness is anxious to
. answer that question, if possible.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, I think he is also asking
for & legal interpretation.
DR. BRIGGS: Yes, I am.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: But one or both can handle this,
I suspect,

MR. THOMPSON: I will defer to you first.

If you want to volunteer--

MR. THOMPSON: On legal? 10

No legal, pleasea.
MR. THOMPSON: As you are awere, the Atomic

Energy Commission radiological assistance plan has been in

. effect for a number of years throughout the United States.
This is implemented by a number of radiological emergency
assistance teams made up of both AEC employees and
contractor employees at many different locations throughout
the country, and it’s administered by eontrol points at
2 number of locations around the country. I believe there
are some in my written testimony in this regard. But 20
from the practical point of view in the event of a major
accident and the report to one of our radiological

' emergency assistance teams the individuals om those teams
are dispatched immediately to the site of the aceident or

‘ , the incident to take whatever measures ere appropriate to

)
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cope with the situation. They are officislly only an
advisory group, However, in the minor instances of
calling upon these teams in the past there has never really
been a practical problem with dealing with the situation
in the field.

Now, I commented to my counsel I would defer
from commenting on the legal ground. But from & practical
point of view this has been a very effective progrem.

DR. BRIGGS: Well, from the practical point
of view if one had & really major.ac@ment and the AEC 10
team said it thought one thing should be done and the
State of New York Authority said they thought something
different should be done, who decides what is to be done?

MR. THOMPSON: I believe, assuming the
incident of course was in the State of New York where they
have authority, they would have to mske the decision. Again,
from a practicel point of view we have never had a situation
where, to my knowledge, the advice of one of the assistance

teams has been contrary to the action that was contemplated

by the individual having authority. 20

DR. BRIGGS: Well, from the legal point of view,
Mr. Rarman, it's entirely New York State's responsibility,

is that right?

MR. KARMAN: To the best of my knowledge, Mr.
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Briggs. 4And of course this cam be subject--I know of no
authority for the Atomic Energy Commission to take over
in such event to supersede the local authorities in this
matter.

DR. BRIGGS: And they ecan and do provide a major
amount of assistance.

MR. KARMAN: We provide 2 major amount of
assigtance, certainly to the fullest extent of the ability
of the Commission so to do.

DR. BRIGGS: Thank you. 10

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: If there is nothing further,
thank you.

You do have something?

MR. ROISMAN: Well, I gather from when Mr.
Briggs stopped you before we are on the verge of doing
something, at least relatively £inal with respect to this,

I wented fo find out if we are planning €o go into sessions
this evening to finish up or go tomoxrxow and if so what

is to be covered? I have completed what I can do at this
point and I am not sure whether I know what else is going 20
to be done at this time.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, at least we don't have
anything further from Mr. Thompson.

MR. ROISMAN: WNo.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you, Mr. Thompson. You
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are temporarily exéused, subject to further call.

. As to the agenda, it is now five minutes to
five. Applicant’s counsel has indicated he has some data
. to present.

How long do you think that would take?

MR. TROSTEN: Well, Mr. Chairman, this sort of
depends, 1 imagine we can f£inish in two hours or so. We
have the answers to several questions that the Board
raised with us last Friday. We are prepared to go forward,
We are not prepared to go foxrward with the answers to all
of the questions, but we are ready to go forward with most
of these questions right now, Mr. Chairmen,

‘ CHATIRMAN JENSCH: Wheat do you think of your

€yping up as many as you can tonight and incorporating,

and then we will take some oral testimony in the morning
for what balance you may have.

MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, I really think it
would be rather difficult to put this in this evening in the
form of written testimony. We could make an effort to do
this, but % really think that we have prepared to respond
orally and would prefer to do it in that fsshion. That is

the way the witnesses are prepared to respond to the Board,

and the nature of the questions is such, also, Mr. Chairman,

that I think it would be preferable if we handled this orally,
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We can stert tomorrow morning if you would prefer to do that,
Mr. Chairmen.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, let’s try en hour
tonight. Is that agreeable to the parties? Let's take a
few minutes recess now and come back and take some of our
oral testimony, then resume at 9 o'clock in the morning.
Is that agreeable to the parties?

[Brief recess.]

CBAIRMAN JENSCH: Please come to orxder. Is the
applicant ready to proceed? 10

MR. TROSTEN: Yes, I an, Mr. Chairman.

AR
YA TEVAN
CHATRMAN

JENSCH: Proceed, plesse.

MR. TROSTEN: First, Mr. Chairman, I'd 1ike to
call the Board’s attention to a response which has been
prepared by Mr. Cahill to a question raised by Mr. Roieman
which appears on the transeript at page 1402, lines 15 to
19. Copies of this response have been given to the Boaxd,
the parties and the reporter, and I would like to offer this
document in evidence as Mr. Cahill's response £0 Mr. Roisman's
question, Mr. Cahill having been previously sworn, JIt's 20
& continuation of Mr. Cahill's testimony.

CAHIRMAN JENSCH: You ask that it be incorporated,
is that right?

MR. TROSTEN: Yes. T would like to.

CHALRMAN JENSCH: 1s there any objection by the
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regulatory staff?

MR. KARMAN: No objection.,

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Citizen's Fund?

MR. ROISMAN: No objection,

CHATRMAN JENSCH: New York State?

MR. RUPERT: No objection.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: It's granted. The reporter is
directed to physically incorporate a copy in the transeript,

this restatement of the question and the response by Mr.

Cahill, 10

Proceed.
MR. TROSTEN: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

On page 1492 of the transcript the Chairman re-

quested certain information from the applicant concerning

the spray nozzle arrangement. Mr. Grob is prepared to respond

with that informhtion that you wanted, Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We wanted this nozzle. Can
you give us the number of feet? Will that do it?

MR. GROB: I can, Mt, Chairmen. It varies with

the four headers.

20
The uppermost header, the distance between

nozzles on the header is five feet. The second header, the

distance between the nozzles, approximately three feet, The

fourth header down two and & haif feet, and--extuse me., I

think I have it in reverse order., Yes,
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Five, three, two and three and & half feet
fér the four headers going down.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The second header is two feet?

MR. GROB: Between nozzles on that header.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: And the third header?

MR. GROB: Third header is--~the third header is
two feet. The second header is three feet, going down the
fourth header is three and & half feet.

Now, the headere are five feet in elevation
apart fxom header to header. On the horizontal they are 10
seventeen feet apart, the uppermost header being of the
smallest diameter, the lowest header being of the largest
circular diameter.

Each alternate nozzle on each header--there are
nine nozzles in the top header--is skewed forty-five degrees
apart from the verticle, There are fifty-four nozzles in
the second header going down. There are 144 nozzles in the
third header going down, and there are 108 nogzles in the
last header on the bottom.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you. 20

MR. TROSTEN: On page 1664 of the trangeript
Mr. Briggs requested certain information on work being done
to develop an in-service inspection device and the reports
of in-gervice inspections. Mr. Grob will respond with that

information,
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Proceed. Maybe it would be
better if you did take the stand. You can use the microphone.
Thank you,

MR. GROB: There was a request for references
referring to some of the tests which have been done and
references to reporte that describe some of the equipment.

We have referencing to certain of the tests, which also

these test reports describe the equipment to some degree also,
There is the periodié inspection of Oskarshamsverket. I

will give you a spelling later on that., Reactor vessel. 10

This is in Sweden, which is wreported in the
First International Conference on Pressure Vessel Techmelogy
held in Delft, the Netherlends, September 29th to October
2, 1969.

There is an in-service inspection of the

-San Onofre Nuclear Generating Station, Units 1, 2 and 3,
which is reported in A.S.M.E. paper 70-WA/any-5,

There is another specific report entitled

In-service Inspection of Nuclear Reactor Vessels Using an

Inspection Technique by Electric Resistance Probe reported 20

in Japan. This is reported in the First International
Conference on Pressure Vessel Technology in Delft, the

Netherlands, same date as before.

There are reports on inspection technique
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developments., One is In-gservice Inspection of Nuclear

Reactor Vessels Using en Automated Ultrasonic Method which

was presented at the 29th National Fall Conference of the
American Society for Non-Destructive Teeting held
October 13th to 16th, 1969, in Philadelphia. This paper was
by Gross and Johmson.

There is another repoxt entitled Insipient

Failure Detection by Acoustiec Emigsion, & Development

Status Report by Parry & Robinson, Idahce Nuclear Coxporation,

Report No. IN-1398 dated August 1970.
There are a series of five reports titled

In-gservice Inspection Program for Nuclear Reactor Vessels,

Technical Repoxrt to Steering Committee EER Project R.P. 79,

These reports are all by Southwest Research Imstitute,
Report No. 1 dated Jume 2, 1969.

Report No. 2 dated December 2, 1969°

Repoxrt No. 3 dated July 30, 1970. .

Report No. & dated January 7, 1971,

Report No. 5 dated May 28, 1971.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: This is the kind of & thing
that we had hoped could be typed out, you see, rather than
taking the time.

MR. GROB: - Well, yes, sir, Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Proceed.

MR. GROB: There is one other thing which we can
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do. We have here available a model which illustrates
reactor vessel inspection equipment presently being manufactured
for the Astronuclear Division of Westinghouse Corporation,
which if the Board wishes we can bring in to illustrate this
equipment, which is expected to be completed some time next
yeaxr, that is the mmnufacture of it will be completed.

DR. BRIGGS: Yes. I have & question or two that
1'd like to ask.

| If I go through these reports and study them
can I come out with a conclusion of what actual equipment 10
remaing yet to be developed to do the specific inspections
that you‘propcse to do oﬁ the Indian Point 2 plant? |
" MR. GROB: Dr. Briggs, yes. You can see in these

reports information on equipment which is to be developed
which could be-used_to do tﬁeae_i@épectionso Other of these
reports discuss'eQuigment éhi@h is presently available or-
goon €o be available which could be used also to do the
inspections. The exact equipment and techniques whigh will
be used to do the inspections is there are a number of
ways and we would hope to use at the time that the inspection 20
is to be done that equipment which seems most appropriate
at that time,

DR. BRIGGS: But the technical speeifications
say that you will meke & volumetric inspection in certain

places, and I believe it also says that it’s assumed that
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ultrasonic methods will be used for doing that. And if I
read these reports I will be able to find out that in oxder
for you to do the ultrasonic inspection of the nozzles

as it is proposed, that a specific ultrasonic

detector or an ultrasonic detector will have to be developed
. @and a specific tool for putting that ultrasonic detector

in place wili have to be menufactured, and that sort of
iﬁformétiono is that right?

MR. GROB: Some of these reports discuss tools
that have been developed to do that. Again, it cen be 10
agsumed that ultrasonic techniques will be used for the
volumetric ingpection. However, we are very interested
in other posgibilities such &s acoustic emission or whatever
else may be developed by the technology between now and
the time at which we would do the inspection.

The particular model I mentioned earlier
illustrates the tool for doing the nozzle inspzetion and
tools for doing the vertical and circumferential inspections
of the reactor vessel barrxels also.

DR. BRIGGS: 1Is there any printed iﬁformation 20

about these models, these devices?
MR. GROB: Yes, Dr. Briggs.

DR. BRIGGS: Is that in these references?

MR. GROB: It is not in these references. 1 have

copies which I can make availaeble to the Board and the
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p&rties if they wish to see it.
| DR. BRIGGS: Would you do that, please.

MR. GROB: Yes, Doctor Briggs.

CHAIRMAN JEWSCH: Will you proceed now.

MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairmen, could I just ask one
question of this witness?

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes, you could,

MR. ROISMAN: Is there some central place you
know of perhaps at the Atomic Energy Commission offices
in Washington where those documents that you refer 10
to, reports, are all collected? One place where we might
go? Axe they in the public document room at the AEC?
1 assume they are not in our publiec library.

MR. GROB: Well, the EER reports that I mentioned
are listed with the clearing house and I am not sure
whether the normal procedure is that these are aveilable
in Washington or whether they are available through some
other central location. However, they are listed at the
clearing house that the Atomic Energy Commission 8ponsors .

CRAIRMAN JENSCH: Excuse me. Would the staff 20
undertake to see if the technical library could make those
documents available in the public document room for the
intervenor? They may have them in the technieal library

and not oxdinarily releasable, but could we be provided

with the technical documents in the public room?
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MR. KARMAN: We will look into the ma&tter, Mr.
Chairmen. I am not gquite sure where they are and if they
are available.
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. Thank you.
MR. ROISMAN: Thank you.
MR. GROB: These other reports, well, the
San Onofre report is available With the A.S.M.E. I can't
say that they are all svailable in Washington.
MR.TROSTER: Mr, Chairman, the next question of
the Board to which we will respond was Mr. Brigg’'s question 10
on transcript page 982, asking for information concérning
the basis for the calculation that Indian Point 2 pressure
vessel would rupture at a pressure of about 800 psi.
Actually these transcript references, the pertinent ones,
are transcript reference to page 982 and 1659, and Mr.
Wiesemann will respond to that quesftioﬁ.; «
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. Would you come
foxrward, please, to the witness stand to the mierophone,

please.,

Having been previously sworn he doesn't have 20

to be sworn again. Will you proceed.
MR. WIESEMANN: The calculation that was pexrformed

to arrive at the numbers which I used in my test as an

estimate of the burst pressure were calculated on the basis

of Svensen's formula, which was included in the PVRC document



48 L o o 1899

covering ﬁhe caiéulation of burst strength of reactor
‘vesseléo 'I should clarify that PYRC is the Pressure Vessel
Research Council bulletin which was issued, I believe, in
April of 1964 covering the methods of calculating the
burst strength of pressure vessels. The reason for the
range of pressures is that the burst pressure depends upon
the condition of the material end the material strength
properties inerease with irradiation, so that later in life
the vessel has a greater capability to resist bursting.

There is also some variation relative to the 10
various components of the reactor vesseio For example,
based on the actual measured material properties the shell
of the reactor vessel would range from & burst pressure of
7300 psi to approximately 9000 psi under the irradiated
condition.

The closure head, the top closure head in the
unradiated condition would have a burst pressure of 900 psi.
It is not & affected-by irradiation because of the greater
distance from the QOré and also being at the end of the
core rather than along the sides. It could possibly go as 20
high as 9350 psi.

The bottom head has an initial burst pressure
of 9300 psi and it could go as high as 10,000 psi.

The head adapters in the reactor vessel head

which are used to commect the reactor control rod mechanisms
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haveza burst pressure of in excess of 19,800 psi.

The pressure housings have burst pressure in excess of
10,600 psi. And the rod travel housings have burst pressures
in excess of 22,000 psi.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We are glad to have this
information, and if anything like it could be typed out it
will seve some time. ABut proceed,

MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Briggs asked the question on
Eranscript page 1667 concerning the failure of refueling
water storage tank relative to the single failure criterioﬁo 10
Mr. Wiesemann will respond to that as well. I don't think,
incidentelly, Mr. Chairman, that we reslly heve very much
more. I think that we should be able to finish up probably
within the next half hour. |

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Everything?

MR. TROSTEN: I would think so, ¥Mr. Chaizman.

CHAKRMAN JENSCH: Proceed.,

MR. WIESEMANN: I would like to ask someone to
bring me the safety enalysis report book.

Bart, could you bring me that black book. 20

The refueling water storage tank is a passive
component in that it does not have to perfoxrm any
mechanical function. It simply retains, holds the water,
and it has to do this for a short period of time concurrent

with the accident. Passive components of this sort are not
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considered in single failure analysis. The accumulators
fall in this same category. However, Dr. Briggs® question
addressed itself to the components like the refueling
water storage tank, and in the design of the Indian Point
reactor coolant system emergency core cooling system,
provisions are made to accommodate certain types of paésive
failures.
For those kinds of components which have to

act for an extended period of time after the aceident, this
generally involves the recirculation system and those 10
systems which are required to remove heat from that eystem.
And in the safety analysis report on page 6.2-2 there is a
statement near the bottom of the page which says, “During
the recirculation phase of a loss of coolant accidént
the system is tolerant of a loss of any part of a f£low
path, since backup alternative flow path capability is
provided.”

| Then on page 6.2-10 there is a brief discussion
of that capability and & table is included in this particular
chapter. It's 6.2-b, I think. Let me just mske sure I 20
A have the right number. 6.2-7b, which is an anslysis of loss
of reeireculation flow path, @nd it indicates for each
portion of the flow path system what the alternate flow
path is.

So that failure of that system can be tolerated.
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And for, I think, further information on single active
feilure, table 6.2-7A contains the single active failure
analysis for the safety injection system, and includes a
- list of each component, the malfunctions, and then
'approgriate.comments showing how that active failurxe is
accommodated,

DR. BRIGGS: Was that all on your response?

MR. WIESEMANN: Yes. Well, if that gatisfies
your question I believe that's all.

DR. BRIGGS: I just wanted to make elear in
my own mind one or two things here. 10

Is there & backup to the refueling water storage
‘tank or is there not a backup for that?

MR. WIESEMANN: No.

DR. BRIGGS: 1Is that the sole source?

MR. WIESEMANN: It's a single source of water,
Dr, Briggs.

DR. BRIGGS: And you have indicated that the
time that that has to act after an accident is short and it
is a passive component and this is the reason for--these
are the reasons for not considering its failure, is that 20
right?

MR. WIESEMANN: Those are not the total reasons.
The tank is a Class 1 component which requires that it be

given some special attention with regard to the design and
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the non-destructive testing. And there is information in
the sefety analysis report with regard to the special
considerations that have been given to that tank. It's
designed to withstand the seismic forces and still perform
its intended safety function, and it is designed to
appropriate standards and has appropriate quality assurance
that goes with the Class 1 type components.

DR. BRIGGS: I don’t hsve any other questioms.
Thank you.

MR. TROSTEN: On transcript pages 1665 and 10
1666 Mr. Briggs asked a question concerning documentation
pertaining to the removal of the crucible. HNow, as I
understand your question, Mr. Briggs, you are asking for
the dates of emendments to application and communications
from the staff which approved the deletion of the cruecible
from the design of this plant.

Now, these documents are as follows: The
final safety analysis report which was submitted as
amended No. 9 on October 15, 1968. This report, the
design as depicted in this report, does not contain a 20

crucible, and there is an explanation for the reasons of
the deletion of this in Section 1 of the final safety

analysis report,

The next document is the letter of the

Advisory Committee on reactor safeguards.
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The next pertinent document dated September 23,
1970, concurring in the decision that the crueible need
not be included in the plant.

The next document is the staff safety evaluation
dated November 16, 1970, which notes that the staff has
reviewed the design and has conéurred in the decision to
remove the eruecible. This particulér provigion, this part
of the safety evaluation, appears on page 40,

Now, I believe this is the information that you
requested,‘Mro Briggs. 10

DR. BRIGGS: VYes, I think that is right, I
think X should have asked one other question, and that was
related to the status of construction of the plant at the
time that the removal was approved. Keeping in mind the
dates you mentioned here,it seems to me the plant must
have been largely constructed at this time, is that right?

MR. TROSTEN: I think it would be preferable
to have Mr. Cahill respond. WQﬁld you repeat that queétion,
pleagse, Mr. Briggs. |

DR. BRIGGS: Well, the question is pretty much 20
this: the dates on these documents that Mr. Trosten
referred to, I don't recall quite what they were, but they
weren’t very long, so the assumption I make is that the
plant was largely constructed at the time that approval was

recelved to remove the crucible and first one would ask the
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further question, suppose the staff had said, "Well, we are
not quite sure. Maybe it should have been 1@f§ in," and
the advisory committee had said the same thing. wdﬁld you
have been able to put the crucible back into the installa-
tion?

MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Briggs, let me make sure that
Mr. Cahill is going to respond with the proper prospective
on this question.

The date that the staff approved the deletion
of this, of course, was at the following--the formal 10
approval came following the letter received from‘the
advisory committee on reactor safeguards.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: 19707

DR. BRIGES: That's 1970,

MR. CAHILL: Yes, that is correct.

DR.BRIGGS: 4nd so the plant was pretty much
‘built at that time?

MR. TROSTEN: Yes. That certainly is true.

DR. BRIGGS: On the basies that it wouldn't be
required? 20

l MR. TROSTIEN: Yes, that is correct.

DR. BRIGGS: Well, I think that answers the

question.

MR. TROSTEN: All right, sir.

Now, the only other question that was raised by
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the Board at Friday's session, Mr. Chairman, related to the
possibility of pressure vessel rupture.

Now, it is the applicant’s position in this
proceeding that it is not necessary to design against the
consequences of a pressure vessel rupture. We believe that
we will require additional time. We have not been able
in the time since Friday, Mr. Briggs, to prepare all of the |
necessary information to respond to your question. We
will require some additional time to do this. I think at
this point ti would be appropriate to diseuse the time for 10
resumption of the hearing, at which time we would be
prepared to respond to Mr. Briggs' question on pressure
vessel rupture and to consider the other matters that
remain open for the Board's consideration.

Mr. Chairmen, before we consider that matter
1 would like at this time to offer to the Board to inspect
the descriptive document on inspection eguipment which Mr.
Grob said could be made available to the Boawrd.

| CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, are you proposing to
make that an exhibit? 20

MR. TROSTEN: No, sir. I was just proposing
to provide it to Mr. Briggs for his information.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We don't want to recelve it

unless all parties have a copy.

MR. TROSTEN: We can mske copies available.
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Why don't you do that overnight
or something and mail it in? I don't think we should
receive something except all parties receive it.

Well, the Board is amenable to yur suggestion
for 8 date of reconvening, and that includes the avail-
ability of the further information that's requested.

When do you think you cen have the pressure vessel
information ready?

MR, TROSTEN: Well, Mxr. Chairman, we feel that
we can haeve our response ready for the Board for a hearing 10
to resume the week of August 16th. We haven't quite
decided yet, Mr. Chairman, the form which our response will
take, but we have confidence that we will be availsble to
present testimony on the week of August 16th,

I might add in this connection that it is
my understanding that the staff safety evaluation,
supplemental staff safety evaluation, with regard to the
mergenéy core cooling system, is going to be available
in the quite near future, at perhaps the end of this
month. I understand that it should be available by the end 20
of this month and perhaps before then.

Mr. Karman may be able to offer moxe definitive
comments on this, and I think that this is pertinent, too,

o a comsideration when the hearing could resume.

We would a8lso, of course, Mr.Chairman, at the
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time of the resumed hearing be prepared to discuss the

other open matters as the result of this morning's session.

We would be prepared to discuss that as well,

CHATRMAN JENSCH: Well, we are getting a definite
date that I did not think existed in reference to the ECCS.
In faet, I was just saying that I hoped to get some
information in the morning that might bear on that subject,
because I didn't think we had inforwation availeble yesterday
ag far as I undergtood it.

And are you saying that by August 16th you will 10
heve the BCCS repoxt out? ‘ ‘

By August 16th we are certainly

hopeful that we will, Mr. Chairman.
CHATRMAN JENSCH: We have been hoping that, too,

for some time.

ARMAN: Well, no. As @ matter of fact,

Mz. Chairmen, only within the past week or two did the

applicant furnish the information that was requested of

the applicant by the staff., And I wust say that they were

very, very speedy in their response. 20
Now, I believe Mr. Trosten indicated that he

was hopeful on the basis of formal advice that this report

on the ECCS might be availeble by the end of this month,

and if that is so it would certainly be a rather speedy

regponse to the necessities of this case. And 1f that schedule
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is £illed and followed we will have two weeks in between
then and now, August 16th.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Perhaps the best way to handle
it is that indications are we are hoping for the best end
we expeet this to be out soon and it's incredible that it
would be any longer, but I think that in view of the
burdens of assembling @ proceeding it’s difficult to affix
a date at this time. I think we have a problem of notice
to the publiec.

Now, 1t may be that the parties could agree to 10
a8 two-week notice. It's not going to be possible for
this Board €o reconvene at a date when the ECCS repoxt is
expected to be out by the staff. Because we desire to
review not only what the applicant has submitted, but to
review it in the light of what the -staff--not only what
the applicant has submitted but to review it in the light
of what the staff has replied.

Now, I have been under the impression from some
public statements issued by the Commission in reference

to the ECCS matter that there may be more than one document 20
issued in reference to the ECCS system, and it may be that

there will be a general statement, as I read the public
release information, the public release about it. But after
that there may have to be a specific analysis on a case by

case approach to each reactor. WNow, whether that’s correct

or not I don't know.
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I believe this is what we are talking

oo

about. This will be a&n snslysis in the Indian Pointe-

CHATRMAN JENSCH: There will be two reports out,
is that correct, you are saying?

MR, RARMAN: WNo. I am talking sbout the staff's
evaluation of the ECCS question with respect to the Indian
Point 2 plant.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes, I understand that will
have to be preceded by a general enalysis.

MR. KARMAN: X don't know that to be so, Mr. 10
Chairman.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, I don't kww either,
but these are problems that we pick up perhaps in reading
publie release documents. As I say, I don’t think it's
possible to say we expect the staff report to be out by
July 31, we will convene August 2nd or we will expect it
to be out by August 16th and we will be ready by August
17¢h. We do have some review to undertake and we are not
inclined to commit ouxrselves to allowing ourselves only
a limlted eamount of time. This watter is of such importance 20
that the Commission is giving considerable attention to it,
ag I read the public release documents, and many of the
people are interested in just how the figures come out,

MR. TROSTEN: Yes, Mr. Cheirman, I appreciate

that there is some element of uncertainty with respect to this.
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However, the ECCS matter, of course, is not the only subject
which could be and should be considered st the reconvened
hearing, and so what I am proposing to the Boawxd is that
we schedule the hearing for the week of August 16th and
then, assuming that the staff report, the supplemental
safety evaluation, is availeble by the first of August as ig
my indication at this time--

CHATRMAN JENSCH: From who? Who did you get that
from?

MR. TROSTEN: I have this indieation from Mr. 10
Karman. Mr. Kamman is my principal source of information
on this,

MR. RARMAN: Mr. Chairmen, I have not told Mr.
Trosten anything that I did not tell the Board and all the
parties here. It is our hope, and again I cannot commit
the regulatory staff, but can give you every hopeful
expectation that this report will be available approximately
by the first of the month.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: Well, you see, we thought
that talking about dates that the applicant was going to be 20
held up on some fuel loading and sub-eritical testing and
&8 I recall some of the téétimony from the compliance
section of the Atomic Energy Commission staff, theve are

several items yet to be done. Now, that's immaterial to this

consideration, except you indicate that sometimes these dates
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are more hopeful than realistic and the Board is inclined

to recess the case indefinitely and take up everything at

one final session.

Now, we could come back here and discuss
door knobs or hinges for the dooxs, but it’s hardly worth
it to teke that amount of time, and we can take up anything
else that comes with the ECCS, I thimk, without undue delay
to the f£inal gession.

MR. TROSTEN: HMr. Chelirman, I em afraid I must
ask you to comsider this again. Mr. Briggs has raised a 10
question concerning pressure vessel rupture which is going
to require the applicant to prepare & conslderable amount
of testimony in oxder to be fully responsive o his
questions. |

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We don’t want you to hurry on
that .

MR. TROSTEN: And we certainly do not want to
huzrry on that, but we 8lsc want to be able to present this
evidence to the Board at the earliest fezsible time.

We are working as quickly as is practical to assemble this 20
information and the necessary witnesses to respond to Mr.
Briggs. It‘'s not entirely certain to us exactly how much

time is going to be required im order for this phase of the

hearing to be conducted. Mr. Roisman has indicated that he

may want to cross-examine Mr. Davies again. Therxre is an
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additional question that has come up as a result of the
session this morning that will necessitate & further session
on security procedures. As a result of this, Mr. Chairmen,
it seems to me that we will have an ample job set out for
us if we were to recomvene gven 4f the emergency core
cooling zepoxt were not available by the fizst of the month.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: I don't understend why that
cennot be delayed mevertheless until the ECCS report is
considered?

MR. TROSTEN: Well, the vessen for 1€, Mr, 10
Chairman, is that the way these qu@géi@ns come up th@y'
sometimes require additional @ff@gt to be put in after the
hearing session on the particuler item. If we were to put
all of this off until the ECCS session we would be putting
off hearing @vid@m@é on extremely importent issues to this
proceeding, and I don’t see that there is any reason
why we have to consider all of the issues in the proceeding
at the very last h@@xingn

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, we can't quite surmise
any insurrmountable difficulty in combining & lot of matters.
Perheps we ean get out & notice and we will see how these *0
matters develop. Maybe we can get out & notice .the first

of August say for some time Mey 16th. We do have another

proceeding going on on or about the 10th.

MR. TROSTEN: Is it the 10th?
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CHATRMAN JENSCH: The 10th of August. And
I don't know how long that will take. The probabilities
are that it might be a little longer than would permit us to
be available for August 16th.

MR. TROSTEN: Well, we would be amenable, of
course, Mr. Chairman, to having this commence the latter part
of that week, if that would be more convenient. I understand
that the Chairman has another proceeding that will take
place the 10th. '

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We appreciate your comcerns. 10
We will keep them in mind, but so. far any of the dates have
not proved reelistic in this prccéeding and we don't quite
understand your apprehension that we might get a question
propounded at a final session that you cannot readily answer.
1€ theat ingfedible possibility should ever develop I am
sure you will work out some arrangement agreeable to all
parties.

Let"s'proceed and we can do something wore than
a one-day session when we reconveme and I am sure the ECCS
will provide us a real opportunity in that regerd. 20

DR. BRIGGS: Mr. Trosten, it is evident that you
people are going to put a considerable amount of effort into
answering the questions that I ask, and I think you realize
the importance. I wouldn't like you to restrict your

activities tc just answering the questions that I ask. I think
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it's a very important question and it seems that you
appreciate it. .

MR. TROSIEN: Yes, we certainly do, which is one
of the reasons we would like to address it as early as we
can.

Mr. Chaixman, may I just make this obsexvation.
You may recall that Mr. Grob said that we had this model
of the in-service inspection tube. Does the Board desire to

see this model?

DR. BRIGGS: Is it here now? 10 -

MR. TROSTEN: It is here now,

DR. BRIGGS: Yes, 1'd like to see it.

MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairmen, before we get into
that let me just state on behalf of the intervenors that the
principles enunciated by the Board with regard to when we
reconvene we are in general agreement with. We would much
prefer, just in terms of our own allocation of resources,

ingsmuch as I am in Washington, the hearings are held here,

to have one last session of the hearings beginning when all

the material is in, including the ECCS, and, in addition, 20

we share, of course, the Board’s desire to have an opportunity
€o review the ECCS, and yet despite efforts om our part to
get data to permit that review to take place it is not
occurring as quickly as we would like., If I might just go

i

over brilefly what the time schedules are. As early as November
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of 1970 the Idaho Nuclear Corporation indicated there may

be some problem with emergency core cooling system per-
forming. Those tests ran until March or so of 1971, It

took until the end of April for the Chairman of the Atomic
Enexrgy Commission to advise the Joint Committee on Atomic
Energy that they were going to have a senior task fozrce
convene to reevaluate the problem, and it was not until the
19th of June that that senior task force produced new interim
poliey guides for the emergency core cooling.

The applicant took nearly a month on the basis 10
of those policy guides, which applicant’s manufacturer,
Westinghouse, participated in the preparation of, and was
privy to what was going on, to produce their document which
we received last week. The staff has yet to produce its
evaluation of what was prepared by the applicant. We
understand the staff's document hopefully is for the end
of this month. We think that the question of the emergency
core cooling system is perheps the most important question
that has arisen in nuclear safety in recent years., It
involves an analysis of a particular Eype of safety device 20
where you did not perform gecovding to the way calculations
had previously indicated it was going to perform, or maybe
it didn't perform as it was going to perform. We think thaé

~our analysis is extremely important and would feel that we

would need at least six weeks to two months once we get in
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our hands all of the documents that we have requested in
order to do an analysis of that. We asked the staff well
over & month ago to provide us with a list of what documents
were considered by the senioxr task force in doing its
evaluation, an evaluation that was completed on or before
the 19th of June. We still don't even have the list from
which we could maké a request for documents, depending om
which ones we want.

In addition, we asked the staff to provide us

with any additional tests that had been conducted; and I

understand from Mr. Karman that there may be additionsl 10

information., It's still not in our hands.

All we have to this date that's been provided
is the, what I call the Idaho Fucleesr Corporation monthly
- newsletter which gives a very cryptic explanation of the
tgstso And of course the interim policy guides and the
applicant’'s analysis of those guides.

We just camnot be expected to move even as
quickly as the staff or the applicant have been able to

move in the past, much less more quickly, and when the

applicant suggests that the staff's evaluation may be com- 20

pleted on the first of August and that we should be prepared
to have a full-fledged hearing on the ECCS within two weeks,
we consider that to be unrealistic, buvdensome and completely
unreasonable; if we are to make an evaluation with the limited

resources that we have available we are going to need at least
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some time to do it and whatever time that final information
comes in in response £0 our request for documents and in
response to the staff’'s safety evaluation, we would like

what we consider to be a ressonable period of time, minimum
of six weeks, to prepare for the hearing and to present to
the Board the kind of pre-hearing brief that we have pre-
sented with regard to every other issue that has been raised,
go that the Board and the parties will know where our concerns
lie and what issues we intend to raise and how we intend to
raise them.

In effect, what we are saying is that the staff
is going to do an evalvation, the applicant has done an
evaluation and now we would like an opportunity, once the
data is in, to do our evaluation.

CHATRMAN JENSCH: Well, the staff;as I compute
it even on the basis of the hopeful date at the end of the
month, will have had about three months on this subject since

the Chairmen of the Atomic Energy Commission indicated that
a senior task force would evaluate the matter.

MR. KARMAN: Mr., Chairman, are you equating the

evaluation made by the senior task force with an intervenor's
evaluation in the case?

CHATRMAN JENSCH: They are of a kind that should
have the same opportumity.

MR, KARMAN: Timewise?

10

20
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CHATRMAN JENSCH: In order to give them a chence _
.@o review what has been done. I don't think any one parxty l
€o a proceeding should have any advantage timewise in re- ‘
viewing a matter of this importance. I think qualitywise
is & question to see how it develops., But I think that
it's somewhat presumptuous for any party to say they can
have three months and the other party can have three weeks,

MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, I°d like to emphasize
that the applicant has furnished to Mr. Roismen on July -13th
the eveluation of the emergency core cooling system for 10

this plant which provides him, we would submit, with the".
basic data that he needs for waking his review, ‘

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, I think that is the
difference.,
| What do you think he needs? He may decide he
needs something more than what you think he needs.

MR. TROSTEN: 1In addition to this document, Mr.
Chairman, we have been prepared since furnishing Mr. Roisman

that document, to furnish him copies of documents that are

referred to in our evaluation and so we have been prepared 20
since the 13th to furnish this information to Mr. Rdismanu

| Now, I think that the amount of time taken up
by the staff, of course, as well as by the applicant in review-
ing this, involved 38 considerable amount of original work and

in the case of the staff it involved an evaluation not just of




‘

69 1920
the Indian Point 2 plant but of the emergency core cooling
system problem generally. And I would say that for Mr.
' Roisman to say that to have a period of six weeks after
receipt of the last piece of information that he needs is
entirely excessivéo He has had this evaluation that we have
made since the 13th of July, and I appreciate that he has
been involved in this hearing during this time.

\

|

CHATRMAN JENSCH: That's a week that he has had

tr

MR. TROSTEN: Yes. But I feel though, Mr. Chairman,
this is an entirely excessive.period of time for the intervenoéo
to request for review of this material.

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We certainly will consider your

. matter, the matters you have expressed. I can only suggest
to the parties here that each party to this proceading is
important to this Board and the review made by each is as

important as the other, and no one hasg an advantage in

evaluation over another. And I think that as far as attitudes

because you feel you have done some original work, it somehow

becomes of superior quality, is not at issue. If there 20
1f there is nothing further at this time we
will recess to a date later to be determined by a-sﬁﬁsequent
‘ notice, of which public information will be ziven by publication

in the Federal Register and a notice will be given to any

person who requests that & copy be sent and such reguest for
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such & copy of thehnﬁﬁice.can be transmitted tq the
Secretary of the Atomic Energy Commission, gashingtong
D.C., 20545, |

At this time this proceeding i&‘recessed

indefinitely.
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